# **Guide to the Church Postcard Collection**

**RG 315** 



Yale Divinity Library staff

2021

409 Prospect Street New Haven, CT 06511 (203) 432-5301 divinity.library@yale.edu

http://web.library.yale.edu/divinity/special-collections

# **Table of Contents**

Collection Overview	5
Requesting Instructions	
Administrative Information	5
Immediate Source of Acquisition	
Conditions Governing Access	
Preferred Citation	
Scope and Contents	
Collection Contents	
Series I: Congregational Churches	
Connecticut	
Maine	
Massachusetts	
New Hampshire	
Rhode Island	
Vermont	
Series II: Baptist Churches	
Maine	
Massachusetts	
New Hampshire	
Rhode Island	
Vermont	
Unknown location	
Series III: Methodist	
Alabama	
Montana	
Arkansas	
Calarrada	
Colorado	
Connecticut	
Delaware	
Florida	
Georgia	
Illinois	
Indiana	
Iowa	
Kansas	
Massachusetts	
Maryland	
Michigan	
Maine	
Missippi	
Missouri	
New Hampshire	
New Jersey	
New Mexico	
New York	
North Carolina	
Ohio	
Oklahoma	119
Pennsylvania	119
South Carolina	119

South Dakota	120
Texas	120
Virginia	120
West Virginia	120
Canada	120
Series IV: Advent Christian	121
Maine	121
Massachusetts	121
New Hampshire	121
Vermont	121
Series V: Christian Science	122
Connecticut	122
Maine	122
Massachusetts	122
New Hampshire	124
Series VI: Disciples of Christ	126
Massachusetts	126
Series VII: Lutheran	127
Connecticut	127
Massachusetts	127
New Hampshire	128
Series VIII: Nazarene	
Maine	
Series IX: Orthodox	130
Massachusetts	130
Series X: Pentecostal	131
Massachusetts	
Series XI: Presbyterian	
Connecticut	
Maine	
Massachusetts	132
Series XII: Roman Catholic	
Connecticut	
Maine	133
Massachusetts	
New Hampshire	
Series XIII: Society of Friends (Quaker)	
Massachusetts	
New Hampshire	
Series XIV: Swedenborgian	
Massachusetts	
New Hampshire	
Series XV: United Brethren Church	
Connecticut	
Series XVI: Unity Church	
Massachusetts	
U.S. Military Chapels	
Connecticut	
Massachusetts	
Series XVII: Federated Churches	
Connecticut	
Massachusetts	
New Hampshire	
Series XVIII: Episcopal	
Connecticut	
Massachusetts	

Maine	160
New Hampshire	
Rhode Island	
Series XIX: American Anglican Council	168
Massachusetts	
Series XX: Non/inter-denominational	
Connecticut	169
Maine	
Massachusetts	
New Hampshire	174
Vermont	175
Series XXI: Unitarian & Universalist	
Connecticut	176
Maine	176
Massachusetts	
New Hampshire	180
Series XXII: University, Seminary, School Chapels	181
Connecticut	181
Maine	181
Lorimer Chapel, Colby College, Waterville, Me	
Massachusetts	
New Hampshire	
Series XXIII: "Indian" Meeting Houses	186
Massachusetts	
Series XXIV: Other buildings (not churches)	
Connecticut	187
Massachusetts	
New Hampshire	
No information indicated	188
New Hampshire	188
No location indicated	188
elected Search Terms	189

### **Collection Overview**

**REPOSITORY:** Yale Divinity Library

409 Prospect Street New Haven, CT 06511 (203) 432-5301

divinity.library@yale.edu

http://web.library.yale.edu/divinity/special-collections

**CALL NUMBER: RG 315** 

**TITLE:** Church Postcard Collection

**DATES:** circa1900-1960

PHYSICAL DESCRIPTION: 3.5 linear feet (7 boxes)

LANGUAGE: English

**SUMMARY:** The collection includes photographic postcards showing church buildings

primarily in New England but also elsewhere throughout the United States.

**ONLINE FINDING AID:** To cite or bookmark this finding aid, please use the following link: <a href="https://">https://</a>

hdl.handle.net/10079/fa/divinity.315

## **Requesting Instructions**

To request items from this collection for use on site, please use the request links in the HTML version of this finding aid, available at <a href="https://hdl.handle.net/10079/fa/divinity.315">https://hdl.handle.net/10079/fa/divinity.315</a>.

Key to the container abbreviations used in the PDF finding aid:

b. box

### **Administrative Information**

## **Immediate Source of Acquisition**

The majority of the postcards were received from the Andover Newton Theological School when its library collections came to the Yale Divinity Library in 2017.

## **Conditions Governing Access**

The material is open for research.

#### **Preferred Citation**

Church Postcard Collection (RG 315), Special Collections, Yale Divinity School Library

# **Scope and Contents**

The collection includes photographic postcards showing church buildings primarily in New England but also elsewhere throughout the United States. Many denominations are represented but Baptist and Congregational churches predominate. The postcards are arranged by denomination, then by state, then by city. Many of the Baptist, Congregational, and Methodist church postcards were digitized through the Atla Cooperative Digital Resources Initiative and are available online through the Atla Digital Library. URLs for available digital versions are noted in the finding aid.

# **Collection Contents**

# Series I: Congregational Churches

b. 1	Connecticut
b. 1	Congregational Church, Andover, Conn. Image available in Atla Digital Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/ms35tg48d? locale=en
b.1	Congregational Church, Ansonia, Conn. Image available in Atla Digital Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/ms35tg49p? locale=en
b.1	Congregational Church, Avon, Conn. Image available in Atla Digital Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/vx021m55g? locale=en
b. 1	United Church, Beacon Falls, Conn.
b.1	First Congregational Church, Bethel, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/2v23w124p?locale=en
b.1	First Congregational Church, Bethel, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/rf55zf079?locale=en
b.1	First Congregational Church, Branford, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/7w62ff52m?locale=en
b.1	First Congregational Church, Branford, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/n870zx72k?locale=en
b. 1	Congregational Church and Soldiers Monument, Branford, Conn.
b.1	South Congregational Church, Bridgeport, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/7w62ff766?locale=en
b.1	South Congregational Church, Bridgeport, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/7d279062s?locale=en
b. 1	South Congregational Church, Bridgeport, Conn.
b.1	Swedish Congregational Church, Bridgeport, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/sj1397657?locale=en
b.1	United Congregational Church, Bridgeport, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/rf55zf08k?locale=en
b.1	West End Congregational Church, Bridgeport, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/p5547z05g?locale=en
b.1	Congregational Church, Bridgewater, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/1z40m0153?locale=en

b.1	Congregational Church, Bridgewater, Conn.
b. 1	First Congregational Church, Bristol, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/jw827j174?locale=en
b.1	First Congregational Church, Bristol, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/dz010w62v?locale=en
b. 1	Congregational Church, Bristol, Conn.
b. 1	Congregational Church, Bristol, Conn.
b.1	Congregational Church, Brookfield, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/z890s079k?locale=en
b.1	Congregational Church, Brookfield, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/9k41zm199?locale=en
b. 1	Pilgrim Church, Canaan, Conn.
b.1	First Congregational Church, Canton Center, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/gh93h531g?locale=en
b.1	First Congregational Church, Cheshire, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/gf06g8564?locale=en
b. 1	First Congregational Church, Cheshire, Conn.
b. 1	First Congregational Church, Cheshire, Conn.
b. 1	First Church of Christ, Congregational on the Green, Cheshire, Conn.
b.1	First Church of Christ, Congregational, Clinton, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/8623j421n?locale=en
b. 1	First Church of Christ, Congregational, Clinton, Conn.
b. 1	First Church of Christ, Congregational, Clinton, Conn.
b.1	First Congregational Church, Collinsville, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/np193g53t?locale=en
b.1	Congregational Church, Cornwall, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/s4655p11w?locale=en
b.1	Congregational Church, Colchester, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/z890s081m?locale=en
b. <b>1</b>	Congregational Church, Colchester, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/x920g374k?locale=en
b. 1	First Congregational Church, Danbury, Conn. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/wd376275h?locale=en

b. 1	Westfield Congregational Church, Danielson, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/d791sn634?locale=en  There are two copies of this postcard
b.1	Westfield Congregational Church, Danielson, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/m326m7258?locale=en
b. 1	First Congregational Church, Deep River, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/vq27zt63j?locale=en
b. 1	First Congregational Church, Derby, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/hd76s540v?locale=en
b.1	Second Congregational Church, Derby, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/1c18dn65t?locale=en
b.1	Second Congregational Church, Derby, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/1c18dn65t?locale=en
b. 1	Congregational Church, East Canaan, Conn.
b.1	First Congregational Church, East Hampton, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/m039kb39c?locale=en
b. 1	First Congregational Church, East Hartford, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/td96k838x?locale=en  There are two copies of this postcard
b. 1	First Congregational Church, East Hartford, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/p8418t85f?locale=en
b.1	Old Stone Congregational Church, East Haven, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/tq57nx30b?locale=en  There are two copies
b. 1	Old Stone Church, East Haven, Conn.
b.1	Congregational Church, East Lyme, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/cf95jj484?locale=en
b.1	First Congregational Church, East Windsor, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/2801pp060?locale=en
b. 1	Congregational Church, Ellington, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/5999n905g?locale=en
b. 1	Centerbrook Congregational Church, Essex, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/pz50h2977?locale=en
b. 1	First Congregational Church, Essex, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/jd473303q?locale=en

b.1	First Congregational Church of Essex, Essex, Conn.
b. 1	Grand Avenue Congregational Church, Fair Haven, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/xd07h076n?locale=en
b.1	Congregational Church, Fairfield, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/hm50tz64r?locale=en
b. 1	Congregational Church, Fairfield, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/ws859n53h?locale=en
b.1	Congregational Church, Fairfield, Conn.
b.1	Congregational Church, Fairfield, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/hm50tz64r?locale=en
b.1	First Congregational Church, Fairfield, Conn.
b. 1	Greenfield Hill Congregational Church, Fairfield, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/3197xs616?locale=en  There are two copies
b. 1	Greenfield Hill Congregational Church, Fairfield, Conn.
b.1	First Congregational Church, Farmington, Conn.
	Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/r207tv74z?locale=en
b.1	First Church of Christ, Congregational, Glastonbury, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/d504rs03p?locale=en
b.1	First Church of Christ, Glastonbury, Conn.
b.1	South Congregational Church, Granby, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/nv9358716?locale=en
b.1	Second Congregational Church, Greenwich, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/dn39x699t?locale=en
b. 1	Second Congregational Church, Greenwich, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/n296x495k?locale=en  2 copies
b.1	Greenwich, Conn.
b. 1	Congregational Church, Groton, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/p5547z071?locale=en
b.1	Congregational Church, Groton, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/9g54xq078?locale=en
b. 1	Congregational Church, Groton, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/d217qw424?locale=en

b. <b>1</b>	Congregational Church, Groton, Conn.
b. 1	Congregational Church, Groton, Conn.
b. 1	Congregational Church, Groton, Conn. 2 copies
b. 1	Congregational Church, Groton, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/1j92gd91p?locale=en
b.1	First Congregational Church, Guilford, Conn.
b.1	First Congregational Church, Guilford, Conn.
b. 1	First Congregational Church, Guilford, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/4m90f2131?locale=en
b.1	First Congregational Church, Guilford, Conn.
b.1	Congregational Church, Hampton, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/0c483q77r?locale=en
b. 1	Asylum Hill Congregational Church, Hartford, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/ks65hj478?locale=en
	2 copies (one is black and white)
b.1	Center Church, Hartford, Conn. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/6d570323f?locale=en
b.1	Center Church, Hartford, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/pz50h298h?locale=en
b. 1	First Church of Christ, Center Congregational, Hartford, Conn.
b. 1	Center Church, Hartford, Conn.
b. 1	Center Church, Hartford, Conn.
b. 1	Center Church, Hartford, Conn.
b.1	Farmington Avenue Conregational Church, Hartford, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/n870zx73v?locale=en
b. 1	Farmington Avenue Conregational Church, Hartford, Conn.
b. 1	Farmington Avenue Conregational Church, Hartford, Conn.
b. 1	Windsor Avenue Congregational Church, Hartford, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/f1881s53d?locale=en
b. 1	Windsor Avenue Congregational Church, Hartford, Conn.
b. 1	Congregational Church, Ivoryton, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/8623j422x?locale=en

b.1	Second Congregational Church, Jewett City, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/f4752p78h?locale=en
b.1	Congregational Church, Kensington, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/s1784s51m?locale=en
b.1	Congregational Church, Kent, Conn. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/j67319179?locale=en
b. 1	Congregational Church, Kent, Conn.
b. 1	Congregational Church, Kent, Conn.
b. 1	First Congregational Church, Lebanon, Conn.
b. 1	First Congregational Church, Lebanon, Conn.
b. 1	First Congregational Church, Lebanon, Conn.
b. 1	Lebanon Church, Lebanon, Conn.
b.1	Congregational Church, Litchfield, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/5m60qz84g?locale=en
b.1	Congregational Church, Litchfield, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/dj52wb37h?locale=en
b. 1	Congregational Church on the Green, Litchfield, Conn.
b.1	Congregational Church on the Green, Litchfield, Conn.
b. 1	Congregational Church, Litchfield, Conn.
b. 1	Congregational Church, Litchfield, Conn.
b. 1	Congregational Church, Litchfield, Conn.
b. 1	Congregational Church, Litchfield, Conn.
b. 1	Congregational Church, Litchfield, Conn.
b. 1	Congregational Church, Litchfield, Conn.
b. 1	Litchfield Congregational Church, Litchfield, Conn.
b.1	Congregational Church, Lyme, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/ff365c07j?locale=en
b. 1	First Congregational Church, Old Lyme, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/d504rr999?locale=en
b. 1	First Congregational Church, Madison, Conn.
b.1	First Congregational Church, Madison, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/n296x489f?locale=en

b. <b>1</b>	Congregational Church, Madison, Conn.
b. 1	Congregational Church, Madison, Conn.
b.1	Congregational Church, Madison, Conn.
b.1	Congregational Church, Madison, Conn.
b.1	Congregational Church, Madison, Conn.
b. 1	First Congregational Church, Madison, Conn.
b.1	Central Congregational Church, Meriden, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/df65vf093?locale=en
b.1	World War I Memorial, Meriden, Conn.
b. 1	First Congregational Church, Meriden, Conn. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/hq37vv206?locale=en
b.1	First Congregational Church, Meriden, Conn. First Congregational Church, Meriden, Conn. First Congregational Church, Meriden, Conn.
	Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/6d570324q?locale=en
b.1	First Congregational Church, Meriden, Conn. First Congregational Church, Meriden, Conn. First Congregational Church, Meriden, Conn.
b. 1	First Congregational Church, and Colony Street North, Meriden, Conn.
b. 1	First Congregational Church, Meriden, Conn.
b. 1 b. 1	First Congregational Church, Meriden, Conn. First Congregational Church, Meriden, Conn.
b.1	First Congregational Church, Meriden, Conn.  First Church, Congregational, Middletown, Conn.
b. 1 b. 1	First Congregational Church, Meriden, Conn.  First Church, Congregational, Middletown, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/8910k089b?locale=en  South Congregational Church, Middletown, Conn.
b. 1 b. 1 b. 1	First Congregational Church, Meriden, Conn.  First Church, Congregational, Middletown, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/8910k089b?locale=en  South Congregational Church, Middletown, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/1c18dn56v?locale=en
b.1 b.1 b.1	First Congregational Church, Meriden, Conn.  First Church, Congregational, Middletown, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/8910k089b?locale=en  South Congregational Church, Middletown, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/1c18dn56v?locale=en  South Congregational Church, Middletown, Conn.
b.1 b.1 b.1 b.1	First Congregational Church, Meriden, Conn.  First Church, Congregational, Middletown, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/8910k089b?locale=en  South Congregational Church, Middletown, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/1c18dn56v?locale=en  South Congregational Church, Middletown, Conn.  South Congregational Church, Middletown, Conn.  First Congregational Church, Milford, Conn.
b.1 b.1 b.1 b.1 b.1 b.1	First Congregational Church, Meriden, Conn.  First Church, Congregational, Middletown, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/8910k089b?locale=en  South Congregational Church, Middletown, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/1c18dn56v?locale=en  South Congregational Church, Middletown, Conn.  South Congregational Church, Middletown, Conn.  First Congregational Church, Milford, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/7h149w34p?locale=en
b.1 b.1 b.1 b.1 b.1 b.1 b.1	First Congregational Church, Meriden, Conn.  First Church, Congregational, Middletown, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/8910k089b?locale=en  South Congregational Church, Middletown, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/1c18dn56v?locale=en  South Congregational Church, Middletown, Conn.  South Congregational Church, Middletown, Conn.  First Congregational Church, Milford, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/7h149w34p?locale=en  Congregational Church, Milford, Conn.
b.1 b.1 b.1 b.1 b.1 b.1 b.1 b.1	First Congregational Church, Meriden, Conn.  First Church, Congregational, Middletown, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/8910k089b?locale=en  South Congregational Church, Middletown, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/1c18dn56v?locale=en  South Congregational Church, Middletown, Conn.  South Congregational Church, Middletown, Conn.  First Congregational Church, Milford, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/7h149w34p?locale=en  Congregational Church, Milford, Conn.  First Congregational Church, Milford, Conn.
b.1 b.1 b.1 b.1 b.1 b.1 b.1 b.1 b.1	First Congregational Church, Meriden, Conn.  First Church, Congregational, Middletown, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/8910k089b?locale=en  South Congregational Church, Middletown, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/1c18dn56v?locale=en  South Congregational Church, Middletown, Conn.  South Congregational Church, Middletown, Conn.  First Congregational Church, Milford, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/7h149w34p?locale=en  Congregational Church, Milford, Conn.  First Congregational Church, Milford, Conn.  First Congregational Church, Milford, Conn.

b.1	First United Church of Christ Congregational, Milford, Conn.
b.1	Plymouth Congregational Church, Milford, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/s4655p125?locale=en
b. 1	Civil War Monument and Congregational, Mystic, Conn.
b. 1	Congregational Church, Mystic, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/cj82kf32g?locale=en
b. 1	Mystic Congregational Church, Mystic, Conn.
b. 1	Congregational Church and Monument, Mystic, Conn.
b.1	Congregational Church, Mystic, Conn.
b.1	Congregational Church, Naugatuck, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/ng451p91g?locale=en
b.1	Congregational Church, Naugatuck, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/4q77fz344?locale=en  2 copies
b. 1	Congregational Church, Naugatuck, Conn.
b. 1	Congregational Church, Naugatuck, Conn.
b. 1	Congregational Church and Parish House, Naugatuck, Conn.
b.1	Congregational Church, Naugatuck, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/m326m726j?locale=en
b.1	Center Church, New Britain, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/0r967960s?locale=en
b.1	South Congregational Church, New Britain, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/x059cd886?locale=en
b. 1	South Congregational Church, New Britain, Conn.
b. 1	South Congregational Church, New Britain, Conn.
b.1	Congregational Church, New Canaan, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/gx41mq060?locale=en
b. 1	Congregational Church, New Canaan, Conn.
b.1	Congregational Church, New Canaan, Conn.
b. 1	Congregational Church, New Canaan, Conn.
b.1	Wayside Cross, War Memorial and Congregational Church, New Canaan, Conn.
b.1	Congregational Church, New Canaan, Conn.

b. 1	Congregational Church, New Hartford, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/xk81jr656?locale=en
b. 1	Center Church, Congregational, New Haven, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/rx913w466?locale=en
	2 copies
b.1	Center Church, Congregational, New Haven, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/d217qw43d?locale=en
b. 1	Center Church on the Green, New Haven, Conn.
b. 1	Center Church, New Haven, Conn.
b. 1	Center Church, New Haven, Conn.
b. 1	Center Church and Union Church, New Haven, Conn.
b. 1	Three Churches on the Green, New Haven, Conn.
b. 1	Three Churches on the Green, New Haven, Conn.
b. 1	Center and United Churches, New Haven, Conn.
b. 1	Church of Christ at Yale University, New Haven, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/g732dg44k?locale=en
b. 1	Church of Christ at Yale University, New Haven, Conn.
b. 1	Church of Christ at Yale University, New Haven, Conn.
b. 1	Battell Chapel, Yale University, New Haven, Conn.
b.1	Pilgrim Congregational Church, New Haven, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/hm50tz626?locale=en
b.1	United Church on the Green, New Haven, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/z890s082w?locale=en
b. 1	United Congregational Church, New Haven, Conn.
b. 1	United Church on the "Old Green," New Haven, Conn.
b. 1	United Church on the Green, New Haven, Conn.
b. 1	United Church, New Haven, Conn.
b. 1	United Church, New Haven, Conn.
b.1	Three Churches on the Green, New Haven, Conn.
b.1	First Church of Christ, Congregational, New London, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/9s161c539?locale=en
b. 1	First Church of Christ, New London, Conn.

b. <b>1</b>	First Church of Christ, New London, Conn.
b. 1	Second Congregational Church, New London, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/fb494f83x?locale=en
b.1	Second Congregational Church, New London, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/05741z12c?locale=en
b.1	First Congregational Church, New Milford, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/k3569975m?locale=en
b.1	First Congregational Church, New Milford, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/zs25xf721?locale=en
b. 1	Congregational Church, New Milford, Conn.
b.1	Congregational Church, New Milford, Conn. 2 copies
b. 1	First Congregational Church, New Milford, Conn.
b. 1	Congregational Church, New Milford, Conn.
b. 1	Congregational Church, New Preston, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/zw12zb532?locale=en
b. 1	Church of Christ, Congregational, Newington, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/rb68xj49k?locale=en
b. 1	Congregational Church, Newtown, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/th83m5007?locale=en
b. 1	Church of Christ, Congregational, Norfolk, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/d504rr981?locale=en
b. 1	Church of Christ, Congregational, Norfolk, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/vt150q69k?locale=en
b. 1	Congregational Church, Norfolk, Conn.
b. 1	Church of Christ, Congregational, Norfolk, Conn.
b. 1	Church of Christ, Congregational, Norfolk, Conn.
b. 1	Church of Christ, Congregational, Norfolk, Conn.
b. 1	Congregational Chapel, Norfolk, Conn. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/tb09jc390?locale=en
b. 1	Congregational Chapel, Norfolk, Conn.
b. 1	Congregational Church, North Cornwall, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/1v53k3449?locale=en  2 copies

b. 1	Congregational Church, North Cornwall, Conn.
b. 1	Congregational Church, North Haven, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/3t945x515?locale=en
b. 1	Congregational Church, North Stonington, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/sx61ds652?locale=en
b.1	Northford Congregational Church, Northford, Conn.
b. 1	Broadway Church, Norwich, Conn.
b. 1	First Congregational Church, Norwich, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/jh344043x?locale=en
b. 1	Park Congregational Church, Norwich, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/d791sn64d?locale=en
b.1	Park Church, Norwich, Conn.
b. 1	Park Congregational Church, Norwich, Conn.
b.1	Park Congregational Church, Norwich, Conn.
b.1	Second Congregational Church, Norwich, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/xp68kp21v?locale=en
b. 1	First Congregational Church, Old Lyme, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/kh04dv89t?locale=en
b. 1	Congregational Church, Old Lyme, Conn. 2 copies
b. 1	First Congregational Church of Old Lyme, Lyme, Conn.  2 copies
b.1	First Congregational Church of Old Lyme, Lyme, Conn.
b. 1	Congregational Church, Old Lyme, Conn.
b. 1	Old Lyme Church, Old Lyme, Conn.
b. 1	Old Lyme Church, Old Lyme, Conn.
b. 1	First Congregational Church, Old Lyme, Conn.
b. 1	First Congregational Church, Old Lyme, Conn.
b. 1	First Congregational Church, Old Lyme, Conn.
b. 1	Congregational Church, Old Lyme, Conn.
b. 1	First Church of Christ Congregational, Old Saybrook, Conn.
b. 1	Congregational Church, Plainfield, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/3484zp75s?locale=en

b. 1	Congregational Church, Plainfield, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/dj52wb38s?locale=en
b.1	Congregational Church, Plainville, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/cz30q0228?locale=en
b. 1	Congregational Church, Plainville, Conn.
b.1	Congregational Church, Plantsville, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/f1881s702?locale=en
b.1	First Congregational Church, Plymouth, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/ht24wr21q?locale=en
b.1	First Congregational Church, Pomfret, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/xp68kp06r?locale=en
b.1	First Congregational Church, Pomfret, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/x633f647f?locale=en
b. 1	Congregational Church, Pomfret, Conn.
b.1	Congregational Church, Poquonock, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/q524jv26w?locale=en
b.1	First Congregational Church, Portland, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/m326m727t?locale=en
b.1	Congregational Church, Prospect, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/8336h7493?locale=en
b.1	Congregational Church, Putnam, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/41687q67v?locale=en
b. 1	Congregational Church, Putnam, Conn.
b.1	Christ Church, Congregational, Redding Ridge, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/6d5703250?locale=en
b.1	Congregational Church, Ridgefield, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/6h440z663?locale=en
b. 1	Congregational Church, Ridgefield, Conn.
b. 1	Congregational Church, Ridgefield, Conn.
b. 1	Congregational Church, Ridgefield, Conn.
b.1	Congregational Church and West Lane, Ridgefield, Conn.
b.1	Union Congregational Church, Rockville, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/kw52jf78h?locale=en
b. 1	Union Congregational Church, Rockville, Conn.

b.1	Union Congregational Church, Rockville, Conn. 2 copies
b. 1	Union Congregational Church, Rockville, Conn.
b. 1	Congregational Church, Roxbury, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/xk81jr66g?locale=en
b.1	Congregational Church, Salisbury, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/6108vh99f?locale=en
	2 copies
b.1	Congregational Church, Salisbury, Conn.
b. 1	Congregational Church, Salisbury, Conn.
b.1	First Congregational Church, Saybrook, Conn. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/cj82kf09p?locale=en
b. 1	First Congregational Church, Saybrook, Conn.
b.1	Congregational Church, Sharon, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/jq085r706?locale=en
b.1	Congregational Church, Sharon, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/v979v822f?locale=en
b. 1	Congregational Church, Sharon, Conn.
b.1	Congregational Church, Sharon, Conn. 2 copies
b. 1	First Church of Christ, Congregational, Simsbury, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/cz30q023j?locale=en
b.1	First Church of Christ, Congregational, Simsbury, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/3x816s88v?locale=en
b. 1	First Church of Christ, Congregational, Simsbury, Conn.
b. 1	Congregational Church, Simsbury, Conn.
b. 1	Congregational Church, Simsbury, Conn.
b. 1	Congregational Church, Simsbury, Conn.
b. 1	Congregational Church, Simsbury, Conn.
b. 1	Congregational Church, Simsbury, Conn.
b. 1	Congregational Church, South Britain, Conn. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/z029pb458?locale=en

b.1	Congregational Church, South Canaan, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/5d86p583w?locale=en  2 copies
b. 1	Congregational Church, South Canaan, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/2n49t7602?locale=en
b. 1	Center Congregational Church, South Manchester, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/cz30q024t?locale=en
b.1	First Congregational Church, South Norwalk, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/vm40xz085?locale=en
b. 1	First Congregational Church, South Norwalk, Conn.
b. 1	Congregational Church, Southbury, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/05741z35p?locale=en
b. 1	Federated Church, Southbury, Conn.
b.1	First Congregational Church, Southington, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/41687q684?locale=en
b.1	First Congregational Church, Southington, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/5t34sr15t?locale=en
b. 1	Congregational Church, Southington, Conn.
b.1	Congregational Church, Southport, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/2n49t761b?locale=en
b.1	Congregational Church, Stafford Springs, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/1n79hb06m?locale=en
b.1	First Congregational Church, Stamford, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/st74cx28w?locale=en
b.1	First Congregational Church, Stamford, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/nv935866b?locale=en
b.1	First Congregational Church, Stamford, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/5q47rv220?locale=en
b. 1	First Congregational Church, Stamford, Conn.
b. 1	First Congregational Church, Stonington, Conn.
b. 1	Congregational Church, Stony Creek, Conn.
b. 1	Congregational Church, Storrs, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/cj82kf10f?locale=en

b. 1	Congregational Church, Storrs, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/1831cr196?locale=en
b. 1	Storrs Church, University of Connecticut, Storrs, Conn.
b.1	Christ Church, Congregational, Stratford, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/p26772222?locale=en
b. 1	Christ Church, Congregational, Stratford, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/n009w815n?locale=en
b. 1	Congregational Church, Taftville, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/v405sg68b?locale=en
b. 1	Congregational Church, Taftville, Conn.
b.1	Congregational Church, Talcottville, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/xw42nf71b?locale=en
b.1	Congregational Church, Terryville, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/4f16c869f?locale=en
b.1	First Congregational Church, Thomaston, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/mc87pw78w?locale=en
b. 1	Congregational Church, Thomaston, Conn.
b.1	Congregational Church, Thompson, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/m900p1279?locale=en
b.1	Enfield Congregational Church, Thompsonville, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/5138jm68s?locale=en
b. 1	Tolland Federated Church, Tolland, Conn.
b.1	Center Congregational Church, Torrington, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/tb09jc40r?locale=en
b.1	Center Congregational Church, Torrington, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/h989r944x?locale=en
b.1	Center Congregational Church, Torrington, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/2514ns25z?locale=en
b. 1	Congregational Church, Torrington, Conn.
b. 1	Second Congregational Church, Torrington, Conn.
b. 1	Congregational Church, Torrington, Conn.
b. 1	Center Congregational Church, Torrington, Conn.
b.1	Congregational Church, Trumbull, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/m613n432x?locale=en

b.1	Congregational Church, Vernon Center, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/g445ck72h?locale=en
b.1	First Congregational Church, Wallingford, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/4f16c8706?locale=en
b.1	First Congregational Church, Wallingford, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/1z40m016c?locale=en
b.1	First Congregational Church, Wallingford, Conn.
b. 1	First Congregational Church, Wallingford, Conn.
b.1	Congregational Church, Wallingford, Conn.
b. 1	First Congregational Church, Washington, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/n009w816x?locale=en
b. 1	First Congregational Church, Washington, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/pr76f872w?locale=en
b.1	First Congregational Church, Washington, Conn.
b.1	First Congregational Church, Waterbury, Conn.
b.1	First Congregational Church, Waterbury, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/dj52wb392?locale=en
b.1	First Church in Waterbury, Waterbury, Conn. 2 copies
b.1	Second Congregational Church, Waterbury, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/fn1074724?locale=en
b.1	Second Congregational Church, Waterbury, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/js956n57v?locale=en
b. 1	Second Congregational Church, Waterbury, Conn.
b. 1	Second Congregational Church, Waterbury, Conn.
b. 1	Second Congregational Church, Waterbury, Conn.
b. 1	Second Congregational Church, Waterbury, Conn.
b. 1	Second Congregational Church, Waterbury, Conn.
b. 1	First Congregational Church, Watertown, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/qv33s352h?locale=en
b. 1	First Congregational Church, Watertown, Conn.  2 copies
b. 1	Congregational Church, West Hartford, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/7h149w53w?locale=en

b. <b>1</b>	Congregational Church, West Hartford, Conn.
b. 1	First Church of Christ, Congregational, West Hartford, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/n870zx744?locale=en
b.1	First Congregational Church, Westbrook, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/nc580t442?locale=en
b. 1	Congregational Church of Westbrook, Westbrook, Conn.
b. 1	Congregational Church, Westbrook, Connn. 2 copies
b. 1	Norfield Congregational Church, Weston, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/ft848x13h?locale=en
b.1	Saugatuck Congregational Church, Westport, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/dj52wb40t?locale=en  2 copies
b.1	Saugatuck Congregational Church, Westport, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/ht24wr220?locale=en
b. 1	Congregational Church, Westport, Conn.
b. 1	Saugatuck Congregational Church, Westport, Conn.
b. 1	Saugatuck Congregational Church, Westport, Conn.
b. 1	First Church of Christ, Wethersfield, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/1g05fj55t?locale=en
b. 1	Congregational Church, Wethersfield, Conn.
b.1	First Church of Christ, Wethersfield, Conn.
b.1 b.1	First Church of Christ, Wethersfield, Conn.  First Church of Christ, Wethersfield, Conn.  2 copies
	First Church of Christ, Wethersfield, Conn.
b. 1	First Church of Christ, Wethersfield, Conn.  2 copies  First Congregational Church, Willimantic, Conn.
b.1 b.1	First Church of Christ, Wethersfield, Conn.  2 copies  First Congregational Church, Willimantic, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/j098zh93h?locale=en  First Congregational Church, Willimantic, Conn.
b. 1 b. 1	First Church of Christ, Wethersfield, Conn.  2 copies  First Congregational Church, Willimantic, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/j098zh93h?locale=en  First Congregational Church, Willimantic, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/9019s8432?locale=en
b. 1 b. 1 b. 1	First Church of Christ, Wethersfield, Conn.  2 copies  First Congregational Church, Willimantic, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/j098zh93h?locale=en  First Congregational Church, Willimantic, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/9019s8432?locale=en  Congregational Church, Willimantic, Conn.
b.1 b.1 b.1 b.1 b.1	First Church of Christ, Wethersfield, Conn.  2 copies  First Congregational Church, Willimantic, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/j098zh93h?locale=en  First Congregational Church, Willimantic, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/9019s8432?locale=en  Congregational Church, Willimantic, Conn.  Congregational Church, Willimantic, Conn.  Congregational Church, Wilton, Conn.

b.1	Congregational Church, Windsor, Conn.
b. <b>1</b>	First Church, Congregational, Windsor, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/5q47rv238?locale=en
b.1	First Church, Congregational, Windsor, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/pn89dc992?locale=en
b. 1	First Church, Congregational, Windsor, Conn.
b. 1	Congregational Church, Windsor, Conn.
b.1	First Church, Congregational, Windsor, Conn.
b.1	Congregational Church, Windsor, Conn.
b. 1	First Congregational Church, Windsor, Conn.
b.1	Winchester Center Congregational Church, Winchester Center, Conn.
b. 1	Congregational Chapel, Windsor, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/vh53x2040?locale=en
b.1	Congregational Church, Windsor Locks, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/g445ck73s?locale=en
b.1	First Congregational Church, Winsted, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/f1881s54p?locale=en
b. 1	First Congregational Church, Winsted, Conn.
b. 1	First Congregational Church, Winsted, Conn.
b. 1	First Congregational Church, Winsted, Conn.
b.1	Second Congregational Church, Winsted, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/tb09jc500?locale=en
b.1	Second Congregational Church, Winsted, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/1r66j6531?locale=en
b. 1	Second Congregational Church, Winsted, Conn.
b. <b>1</b>	First Congregational Church, Woodbury, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/xs55mj293?locale=en
b.1	North Congregational Church, Woodbury, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/c247f006s?locale=en
b.1	First Congregational Church, Woodstock, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/wp988r61z?locale=en
M	aine

Maine

b.1	Congregational Church, Andover, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/1v53k345k?locale=en
b. 1	High Street Congregational Church, Auburn, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/9w0328197?locale=en
b. 1	South Parish Congregational Church, Augusta, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/7w62ff77g?locale=en
b.1	South Parish Congregational Church, Augusta, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/nv935867m?locale=en
b.1	South Parish Congregational Church, Augusta, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/p2677223b?locale=en
b. 1	All Souls Church, Bangor, Me.
b.1	All Souls Congregational Church, Bangor, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/j9602629b?locale=en
b.1	All Souls Congregational Church, Bangor, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/vq27zt49q?locale=en
b. 1	Bangor Theological Seminary, Bangor, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/9593v1617?locale=en
b.1	Bangor Theological Seminary, Bangor, Me. 2 copies
b.1 b.1	
	2 copies First Congregational Church, Bangor, Me.
b.1	2 copies  First Congregational Church, Bangor, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/6108vh828?locale=en  First Congregational Church, Bangor, Me.
b.1 b.1	2 copies  First Congregational Church, Bangor, Me. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/6108vh828?locale=en  First Congregational Church, Bangor, Me. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/tq57nx31m?locale=en  First Congregational Church, Bangor, Me.
b.1 b.1 b.1	2 copies  First Congregational Church, Bangor, Me. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/6108vh828?locale=en  First Congregational Church, Bangor, Me. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/tq57nx31m?locale=en  First Congregational Church, Bangor, Me. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/794083874?locale=en  Central Congregational Church, Bangor, Me.
b.1 b.1 b.1	2 copies  First Congregational Church, Bangor, Me. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/6108vh828?locale=en  First Congregational Church, Bangor, Me. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/tq57nx31m?locale=en  First Congregational Church, Bangor, Me. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/794083874?locale=en  Central Congregational Church, Bangor, Me. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/3n204467h?locale=en
b.1 b.1 b.1 b.1	First Congregational Church, Bangor, Me. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/6108vh828?locale=en First Congregational Church, Bangor, Me. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/tq57nx31m?locale=en First Congregational Church, Bangor, Me. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/794083874?locale=en Central Congregational Church, Bangor, Me. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/3n204467h?locale=en Central Congregational Church, Bangor, Me.
b.1 b.1 b.1 b.1 b.1 b.1	First Congregational Church, Bangor, Me. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/6108vh828?locale=en First Congregational Church, Bangor, Me. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/tq57nx31m?locale=en First Congregational Church, Bangor, Me. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/794083874?locale=en Central Congregational Church, Bangor, Me. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/3n204467h?locale=en Central Congregational Church, Bangor, Me. Central Church, Bangor, Me. Hammond Street Congregational Church, Bangor, Me.

b. 1	Third Congregational Church, Bangor, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/g158bp56w?locale=en
b. 1	Congregational Church, Bar Harbor, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/0z7092980?locale=en
b.1	Congregational Church, Bar Harbor, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/q237hz617?locale=en
b.1	Congregational Church, Bar Harbor, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/9s161c54k?locale=en
b. 1	Congregational Church, Bar Harbor, Me.
b. 1	Congregational Church, Bath, Me. 2 copies
b. 1	Winter Street Congregational Church, Bath, Me. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/79408388d?locale=en
b. 1	Winter Street Congregational Church, Bath, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/z316q708c?locale=en
b. 1	Winter Street Congregational Church, Bath, Me.
b. 1	Winter Street Congregational Church, Bath, Me.
b.1	The First Church, Belfast, Me. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/k0698f464?locale=en
b.1	Congregational Church, Belfast, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/7d279064b?locale=en
b. 1	Congregational Church, Biddeford, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/z316q709n?locale=en
b. 1	Congregational Church, Biddeford, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/70795f054?locale=en
b. 1	Congregational Church, Biddeford, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/xp68kp071?locale=en
b. 1	First Congregational Church, Blue Hill, Me. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/2801pp078?locale=en
b. 1	First Congregational Church, Boothbay Harbor, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/fj2367892?locale=en
b. 1	First Congregational Church, Brewer, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/ws859n659?locale=en
b. 1	Congregational Church, Brownville, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/8k71np70d?locale=en

b.1	First Congregational Church, Brunswick, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/h989r9456?locale=en
b. 1	First Congregational Church, Brunswick, Me.
b. 1	First Parish Church, Brunswick, Me.
b. 1	First Parish Church, Brunswick, Me.
b. 1	First Parish Church, Brunswick, Me.
b.1	Congregational Church, Calais, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/bz60d3113?locale=en
b. 1	Congregational Church, Calais, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/h415ph403?locale=en
b. 1	Trinitarian Congregational Parish, Castine, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/hx11xm752?locale=en
b. 1	Congregational Church, Cumberland Center, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/7m01bs445?locale=en
b.1	Congregational Church, Cumberland Mills, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/zs25xf853?locale=en
b.1	Congregational Church, Dennysville, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/z316q727k?locale=en
b.1	Congregational Church, Dexter, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/df65vf10v?locale=en
b.1	Congregational Church, Dixfield, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/cv43p3310?locale=en
b. 1	Centre Street Congregational Church, East Machias, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/2v23w1267?locale=en
b.1	Centre Street Congregational Church, East Machias, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/6d5703268?locale=en
b.1	First Congregational Church, Ellsworth, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/hh63t255q?locale=en
b. 1	First Congregational Church, Ellsworth, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/kk91fr74d?locale=en
b. 1	First Congregational Church, Ellsworth, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/kp78gn799?locale=en
b. 1	Congregational Church, Ellsworth, Me.
b. 1	Congregational Church, Ellsworth, Me.

b.1	Old South Congregational Church, Farmington, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/fb494f846?locale=en
b.1	Old South Congregational Church, Farmington, Me. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/70795f06d?locale=en
b. 1	Congregational Church, Farmington, Me.
b.1	Congregational Church, Farmington, Me.
b.1	Congregational Church, Farmington, Me.
b.1	Congregational Church, Fort Fairfield, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/s4655p303?locale=en
b.1	Congregational Church, Freeport, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/dr26z397h?locale=en
b.1	Congregational Church, Gorham, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/sj139788j?locale=en
b.1	Congregational Church, Gorham, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/5m60qz85r?locale=en
b.1	Congregational Chapel, Gorham, Me. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/dv140070g?locale=en
b.1	First Congregational Church, Hampden, Me. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/mg74qs92z?locale=en
b. 1	Elijah Kellogg Church, Harpswell Center, Me.
b.1	Elijah Kellogg Church, Harpswell Center, Me.
b.1	Whittier Cngregational Church, Island Falls, Me. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/tm70n210q?locale=en
b. 1	Congregational Church, Jackman, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/j098zh94s?locale=en
b. 1	Congregational Church, Kennebunkport, Me.
b.1	South Congregational Church, Kennebunkport, Me. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/n009w8176?locale=en 2 copies
b. 1	South Congregational Church, Kennebunkport, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/st74cx30x?locale=en
b.1	South Church, Kennebunkport, Me.
b.1	South Congregational Church, Kennebunkport, Me.
b. 1	Congregational Church, Kennebunkport, Me.

b.1	South Congregational Church, Kennebunkport, Me.
b. 1	South Congregational Church, Kennebunkport, Me.
b.1	Congregational Church, Kennebunkport, Me.
b.1	South Congregational Church, Kennebunkport, Me.
b. 1	Congregational Church, Kennebunkport, Me.
b. 1	South Congregational Church, Kennebunkport, Me.
b. 1	Congregational Church, Kennebunkport, Me.
b. 1	Congregational Church, Kennebunkport, Me.
b. 1	South Congregational Church, Kennebunkport, Me.
b. 1	Congregational Church, Kennebunkport, Me.
b. 1	Congregational Church, Kennebunkport, Me.
b.1	Pine Street Congregational Church, Lewiston, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/df65vf12d?locale=en
b.1	Congregational Church, Limington, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/hd76s520c?locale=en
b.1	First Congregational Church, Lincoln, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/3j333810b?locale=en
b.1	Congregational Church, Litchfield Corner, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/b2774251r?locale=en
b. 1	United Church of Christ, Lovell Village, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/m326m729c?locale=en
b.1	Centre Street Congregational Church, Machias, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/fb494g02x?locale=en
b.1	Centre Street Congregational Church, Machias, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/9p290g80z?locale=en
b.1	Centre Street Congregational Church, Machias, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/8k71np71p?locale=en
b. 1	Congregational Church, Machias, Me.
b. 1	Centre Street Congregational Church, Machias, Me.
b.1	Congregational Church, Madison, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/pg15bm325?locale=en
b. 1	Congregational Church, Matinicus, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/37720k267?locale=en

b.1	Congregational Church, Monmouth, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/fb494f85g?locale=en
b. 1	Congregational Church, Monmouth, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/fb494f85g?locale=en
b.1	Second Congregational Church, Newcastle, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/cf95jj49d?locale=en
b.1	Second Congregational Church, Newcastle, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/hh63t241c?locale=en
b. 1	Congregational Church, Newcastle, Me.
b.1	First Congregational Church, North Yarmouth, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/6395wd37n?locale=en
b. 1	Community Church, Poland, Me.
b.1	St. Lawrence Congregational Church, Portland, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/x633f648q?locale=en
b.1	State Street Congregational Church, Portland, Me. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/4t64gt744?locale=en
b.1	State Street Congregational Church, Portland, Me. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/n870zx75d?locale=en
	2 copies
b.1	2 copies  State Street Congregational Church, Portland, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/05741z13n?locale=en
b.1 b.1	State Street Congregational Church, Portland, Me.
	State Street Congregational Church, Portland, Me. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/05741z13n?locale=en
b. 1	State Street Congregational Church, Portland, Me. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/05741z13n?locale=en State Street Congregational Church, Portland, Me. Williston Church, Congregational, Portland, Me.
b.1 b.1	State Street Congregational Church, Portland, Me. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/05741z13n?locale=en  State Street Congregational Church, Portland, Me.  Williston Church, Congregational, Portland, Me. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/9p290g664?locale=en  Williston Church, Congregational, Portland, Me.
b.1 b.1 b.1	State Street Congregational Church, Portland, Me. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/05741z13n?locale=en  State Street Congregational Church, Portland, Me.  Williston Church, Congregational, Portland, Me. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/9p290g664?locale=en  Williston Church, Congregational, Portland, Me. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/1g05fj563?locale=en  Williston Church, Congregational, Portland, Me.
b.1 b.1 b.1	State Street Congregational Church, Portland, Me. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/05741z13n?locale=en  State Street Congregational Church, Portland, Me.  Williston Church, Congregational, Portland, Me. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/9p290g664?locale=en  Williston Church, Congregational, Portland, Me. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/1g05fj563?locale=en  Williston Church, Congregational, Portland, Me. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/6682x954j?locale=en  Williston Church, Congregational, Portland, Me.
b.1 b.1 b.1 b.1	State Street Congregational Church, Portland, Me. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/05741z13n?locale=en State Street Congregational Church, Portland, Me. Williston Church, Congregational, Portland, Me. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/9p290g664?locale=en Williston Church, Congregational, Portland, Me. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/1g05fj563?locale=en Williston Church, Congregational, Portland, Me. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/6682x954j?locale=en Williston Church, Congregational, Portland, Me. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/n009w818g?locale=en
b.1 b.1 b.1 b.1 b.1 b.1	State Street Congregational Church, Portland, Me. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/05741z13n?locale=en State Street Congregational Church, Portland, Me. Williston Church, Congregational, Portland, Me. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/9p290g664?locale=en Williston Church, Congregational, Portland, Me. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/1g05fj563?locale=en Williston Church, Congregational, Portland, Me. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/6682x954j?locale=en Williston Church, Congregational, Portland, Me. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/n009w818g?locale=en Williston Church, Congregational, Portland, Me. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/n009w818g?locale=en

b. 1	Williston Church, Congregational, Portland, Me.
b. 1	Williston Church, Congregational, Portland, Me.
b. 1	Williston Church, Congregational, Portland, Me.
b.1	Congregational Church, Presque Isle, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/7d279065m?locale=en
b.1	Congregational Church, Princeton, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/1831cr20z?locale=en
b. 1	Rockwood Community Church, Rockwood, Me.
b.1	First Parish Church, Saco, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/h989r946g?locale=en
b. 1	First Parish Church, Saco, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/tm70n227w?locale=en
b. 1	Congregational Church, Saco, Me.
b. 1	Congregational Church, Seal Harbor, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/73666b05c?locale=en
b. 1	Congregational Church, Seal Harbor, Me.
b.1	First Congregational Church, Searsport, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/gx41mq23n?locale=en
b. 1	Congregational Church, Searsport, Me.
b. 1	Congregational Church, Searsport, Me.
b. 1	First Congregational Church, Searsport, Me.
b.1	Congregational Church, Sebago Lake, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/gx41mq22c?locale=en
b.1	Congregational Church, Skowhegan, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/w0892h614?locale=en
b.1	Congregational Church, Solon, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/br86b849b?locale=en
b.1	Congregational Church, Solon, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/1r66j6549?locale=en
b. 1	Congregational Church, Solon, Me.
b. 1	Congregational Church, South Freeport, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/8s45qg50p?locale=en
b.1	Congregational Church, South Paris, Me.
	Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/v979v8240?locale=en

b.1	Congregational Church, South Paris, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/9880vx67z?locale=en
b.1	Congregational Church, Southwest Harbor, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/k0698f53j?locale=en
b. 1	Union Church, Steuben, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/pk02ch15r?locale=en
b.1	North Parish Meeting House, Thomaston, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/qf85nh731?locale=en
b.1	Old Gen. Knox Church, Thomaston, Me.
b.1	Congregational Church, Tremont, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/db78tj72m?locale=en
b. 1	Congregational Church, Waldoboro, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/kw52jf79s?locale=en
b.1	Congregational Church, Warren, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/nk322k97c?locale=en
b.1	First Congregational Church, Waterville, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/cz30q0449?locale=en
b. 1	Congregational Church, Wells, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/xg94hw22c?locale=en
b.1	Second Congregational Church, Wells, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/5d86p5845?locale=en
b.1	Congregational Church, Wilton, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/sb397f89b?locale=en
b. 1	Winterport Union Meeting House, Winterport, Me.
b.1	First Congregational Church, Wscasset, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/z603r4169?locale=en
b.1	First Congregational Church, Wiscasset, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/bn999d66z?locale=en
b.1	First Congregational Church, Wiscasset, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/fq978184d?locale=en  2 copies
b.1	First Congregational Church, Wiscasset, Me. 2 copies
b. 1	Congregational Church, Wiscasset, Me.
b. 1	Congregational Church, Wiscasset, Me.

b.1	Congregational Church, Wiscasset, Me.
b.1	Union Congregational Church, York Beach, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/bn999d677?locale=en
b.1	Union Congregational Church, York Beach, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/b5644z20t?locale=en  2copies
b. 1	Union Congressional Church, York Beach, Me.
b. 1	Union Congressional Church, York Beach, Me.
b.1	First Parish Congregational Church, York Village, Me. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/9s161c68x?locale=en
b.1	First Parish Congregational Church, York Village, Me. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/zw12zb54b?locale=en
b.1	First Parish Congregational Church, York Village, Me. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/bz60d312c?locale=en
b.1	First Parish Congregational Church, York Village, Me. 3 copies
b.1	First Parish Congregational Church, York Village, Me.
b.1	First Parish Congregational Church, York Village, Me. 2 copies
b.1	Congregational Church, York Village, Me.
b.1	Congregational Church, York Village, Me.
Ma	assachusetts
b. 2	First Congregational Church, Abington, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/2227mw64d?locale=en
b. 2	First Congregational Church, Abington, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/2514ns267?locale=en
b. 2	Congregational Church, Abington, Mass.
b. 2	Congregational Church, Adams, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/kk91fr777?locale=en
b. 2	Congregational Church, Abington, Mass.
b. 2	Congregational Church, Allston, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/mg74qs784?locale=en
b. 2	Congregational Church, Allston, Mass.

#### Massachusetts (continued)

b. 2	Main Street Congregational Church, Amesbury, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/h128nk97s?locale=en
b. 2	First Congregational Church, Amherst, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/c534fv638?locale=en
b. 2	First Congregational Church, Amherst, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/rv0430597?locale=en
b. 2	First Congregational Church, Amherst, Mass.
b. 2	First Congregational Church, Amherst, Mass.
b. 2	South Congregational Church, Andover, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/6395wd21r?locale=en
b. 2	South Congregational Church, Andover, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/cz30q026c?locale=en
b. 2	Old South Church, Andover, Mass.
b. 2	First Congregational Church, Arlington, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/05741z14x?locale=en
b. 2	Second Congregational Church, Attleboro, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/j098zj06c?locale=en
b. 2	Second Congregational Church, Attleboro, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/9z903546b?locale=en
b. 2	Second Congregational Church, Attleboro, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/rb68xj535?locale=en
b. 2	Second Congregational Church, Attleboro, Mass.
b. 2	Second Congregational Church, Attleboro, Mass.
b. 2	Second Congregational Church, Attleboro, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/9z903546b?locale=en
b. 2	Old and New Congregational Churches, Attleboro, Mass.
b. 2	Pilgrim Church, Attleboro, Mass.
b. 2	Congregational Church, Auburndale, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/xp68kp09k?locale=en
b. 2	Congregational Church, Ayer, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/hq37vv21g?locale=en
b. 2	Memorial Congregational Church, Baldwinville, Mass.
b. 2	First Church of Christ, Bedford, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/0k225h823?locale=en

#### Massachusetts (continued)

b. 2	Maverick Congregational Church, Boston, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/db78tj54p?locale=en
b. 2	First Congregational Church, Blandford, Mass.
b. 2	First Congregational Church, Blandford, Mass.
b. 2	Congregational Church, Blandford, Mass.
b. 2	Congregational Church, Blandford, Mass.
b. 2	First Congregational Church, Blandford, Mass.
b. 2	Congregational Church, Blandford, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/3197xs45t?locale=en
b. 2	Congregational Church, Blandford, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/zs25xf739?locale=en
b. 2	Washington Street Congregational Church, Beverly, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/f4752p81t?locale=en
D. Z	Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/79408391q?locale=en 2 copies
b. 2 b. 2	Congregational Church, Berlin, Mass.  Dane Street Congregational Church, Beverly, Mass.
	Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/8623j425r?locale=en
b. 2	Congregational Church, Berlin, Mass.
b. 2	Congregational Church, Belchertown, Mass.
b. 2	Congregational Church, Belchertown, Mass.
b. 2	Congregational Church, Belchertown, Mass.
b. 2	Congregational Church, Belchertown, Mass.
b. 2	Congregational Church, Belchertown, Mass.
b. 2	Congregational Church, Belchertown, Mass.
b. 2	Congregational Church, Belchertown, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/pc289q70b?locale=en
b. 2	Congregational Church, Belchertown, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/8336h754z?locale=en
b. 2	Congregational Church, Bedford, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/qr46r636w?locale=en

#### Massachusetts (continued)

b. 2	Old South Church, Boston, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/9306t508q?locale=en  2 copies
b. 2	Old South Church, Boston, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/x633f653k?locale=en
b. 2	Old South Church, Boston, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/xw42nf58s?locale=en
b. 2	Old South Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 2	Old South Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 2	Old South Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 2	Old South Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 2	Old South Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 2	Old South Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 2	Old South Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 2	Old South Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 2	Old South Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 2	Old South Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 2	Old South Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 2	Old South Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 2	Old South Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 2	Old South Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 2	Old South Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 2	Old South Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 2	Old South Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 2	Old South Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 2	Old South Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 2	Old South Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 2	Old South Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 2	Old South Church, Boston, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/vm40xz31z?locale=en
b. 2	Old South Church, Boston, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/kk91fr78h?locale=en

b. 2	Old South Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 2	Old South Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 2	Old South Church, Boston, Mass. 2 copies
b. 2	Old South Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 2	Old South Meeting House, Boston, Mass.
b. 2	Old South Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 2	Old South Church, Boston, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/tx31qq470?locale=en
b. 2	Old South Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 2	Old South Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 2	Old South Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 2	Old South Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 2	Old South Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 2	Old South Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 2	Old South Meeting House, Boston, Mass.
b. 2	Old South Meeting House, Boston, Mass.
b. 2	Old South Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 2	Old South Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 2	Old South Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 2	Old South Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 2	Old South Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 2	Old South Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 2	Old South Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 2	Old South Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 2	Old South Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 2	Old South Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 2	Old South Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 2	Old South Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 2	Old South Meeting House, Boston, Mass.
b. 2	Old South Church, Boston, Mass.

b. 2	Old South Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 2	Old South Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 2	Old South Church, Boston, Mass. 2 copies
b. 2	Old South Meeting House, Boston, Mass.
b. 2	Old South Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 2	Old South Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 2	Old South Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 2	Old South Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 2	Old South Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 2	Old South Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 2	Old South Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 2	Old South Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 2	Old South Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 2	Old South Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 2	Old South Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 2	Park Street Church, Boston, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/70795f100?locale=en
b. 2	Park Street Church, Boston, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/np193g55c?locale=en
b. 2	Park Street Church, Boston, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/g732dg48p?locale=en
b. 2	Park Street Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 2	Park Street Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 2	Park Street Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 2	Park Street Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 2	Park Street Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 2	Park Street Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 2	Park Street Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 2	Park Street Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 2	Park Street Church, Boston, Mass.

b. 2	Park Street Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 2	Park Street Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 2	Park Street Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 2	Park Street Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 2	Park Street Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 2	Park Street Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 2	Park Street Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 2	Park Street Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 2	Park Street Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 2	Park Street Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 2	Park Street Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 2	Park Street Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 2	Park Street Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 2	Park Street Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 2	Park Street Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 2	Park Street Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 2	Park Street Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 2	Park Street Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 2	Shawmut Congregational Church, Boston, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/v118rm16j?locale=en
b. 2	South Congregational Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 2	Congregational Church, Boxborough, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/b2774254k?locale=en
b. 2	First Church of Christ Congregational, Bradford, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/6682x977v?locale=en  2 copies
b. 2	First Church of Christ Congregational, Bradford, Mass.
b. 2	Congregational Church, Braintree, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/pr76f874f?locale=en
b. 2	First Congregational Church, Braintree, Mass.
b. 2	Congregational Church, Braintree, Mass.

b. 2	Congregational Church, Bridgewater, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/2r36v4103?locale=en
b. 2	Congregational Church, Brighton, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/8w32rc04t?locale=en
b. 2	First Congregational Church, Brimfield, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/2801pp10k?locale=en
b. 2	First Congregational Church, Brockton, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/6d5703293?locale=en
b. 2	First Congregational Church, Brockton, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/x346db065?locale=en
b. 2	First Congregational Church, Brockton, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/nk322m021?locale=en
b. 2	First Congregational Church, Brockton, Mass.
b. 2	First Congregational Church, Brockton, Mass.
b. 2	Porter Congregational Church, Brockton, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/t722hg386?locale=en
b. 2	Porter Congregational Church, Brockton, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/9c67wt45f?locale=en
b. 2	Porter Congregational Church, Brockton, Mass.
b. 2	Porter Congregational Church, Brockton, Mass.
b. 2	South Congregational Church, Brockton, Mass. [Campello, Mass]  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/df65vf16h?locale=en
b. 2	South Congregational Church, Brockton, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/ns064c397?locale=en
b. 2	South Congregational Church, Campello, Mass. [Brockton section?]
b. 2	South Congregational Church, Brockton, Mass.
b. 2	Harvard Congregational Church, Brookline, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/1831cr38d?locale=en
b. 2	Harvard Congregational Church, Brookline, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/rr1723700?locale=en
b. 2	Harvard Congregational Church, Brookline, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/rr1723718?locale=en
b. 2	Harvard Congregational Church, Brookline, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/73666b07x?locale=en

b. 2	Linden Congregational Church, Brookline, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/p8418t888?locale=en
b. 2	Prospect Street Congregational Church, Cambridge, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/6d570330v?locale=en
b. 2	Shepard Memorial Congregational Church, Cambridge, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/5d86p589j?locale=en
b. 2	Wood Memorial Congregational Church, Cambridge, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/wh246z76v?locale=en
b. 2	Congregational Church, Centerville, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/td96k846m?locale=en
b. 2	Congregational Church, Centerville, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/br86b852n?locale=en
b. 2	Central Congregational Church, Chelsea, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/gt54kv09s?locale=en
b. 2	Central Congregational Church, Chelsea, Mass. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/5425kh22d?locale=en
b. 2	Central Congregational Church, Chelsea, Mass. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/c247dz895?locale=en
b. 2	Central Congregational Church, Chelsea, Mass. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/sj139769b?locale=en
b. 2	Central Congregational Church, Chelsea, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/8g84mt273?locale=en
b. 2	Congregational Church, Chelsea, Mass.
b. 2	Congregational Church, Chelsea, Mass.
b. 2	First Congregational Church, Chelsea, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/w66349058?locale=en
b. 2	First Congregational Church, Chelsea, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/fn107487r?locale=en
b. 2	Third Congregational Church, Chelsea, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/v118rm34g?locale=en
b. 2	Congregational Church, Clinton, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/f4752p63w?locale=en
b. 2	Congregational Church, Clinton, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/37720k292?locale=en
b. 2	First Parish Meeting House, Concord, Mass.

b. 2	First Parish Meeting House, Concord, Mass.
b. 2	Trinitarian Congregational Church, Concord, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/xs55mj314?locale=en
b. 2	Trinitarian Congregational Church, Concord, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/sq87c196z?locale=en
b. 2	Congregational Church, Dalton, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/3b591g093?locale=en
b. 2	Congregational Church, Dalton, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/s1784s65z?locale=en
b. 2	First Church, Danvers, Mass.
b. 2	Maple Street Congregational Church, Danvers, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/ft848x17m?locale=en
b. 2	Congregational Church, Dedham, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/pv63g605g?locale=en
b. 2	First Parish Church, Dorchester, Mass.
b. 2	Pilgrim Congregational Church, Dorchester, Mass. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/g158bp58f?locale=en
b. 2	Second Congregational Church, Dorchester, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/rb68xj54f?locale=en
b. 2	Second Congregational Church, Dorchester, Mass.
b. 2	Second Congregational Church, Dorchester, Mass.
b. 2	Dorchester Second Church, Dorchester, Mass.
b. 2	Pilgrim Congregational Church, Duxbury, Mass. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/r494vr788?locale=en
b. 2	Congregational Church, East Douglas, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/2227mw52m?locale=en
b. 2	Second Congregational Church, East Douglas, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/pv63g592m?locale=en
b. 2	Second Congregational Church, East Douglas, Mass.
b. 2	Congregational Church, East Northfield, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/t722hg39g?locale=en
b. 2	Congregational Church, East Northfield, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/73666b086?locale=en
b. 2	Congregational Church, East Northfield, Mass.

b. 2	Congregational Church, East Weymouth, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/7w62ff545?locale=en
b. 2	First Congregational Church, East Weymouth, Mass.
b. 2	Congregational Church, East Hampton, Mass.
b. 2	Congregational Church, Essex, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/cr56n587d?locale=en
b. 2	Congregational Church, Essex, Mass.
b. 2	Swedish Congregational Church, Everett, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/6q182r92g?locale=en
b. 2	Central Congregational Church, Fall River, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/bg257m30v?locale=en
b. 2	First Congregational Church, Fall River, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/k0698f47d?locale=en
b. 2	First Congregational Church, Fall River, Mass.
b. 2	First Congregational Church, Fall River, Mass.
b. 2	Congregational Church, Falmouth, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/fb494f89k?locale=en
b. 2	Congregational Church, Falmouth, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/f7623k65p?locale=en
b. 2	Congregational Church, Falmouth, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/j098zh98w?locale=en
b. 2	Congregational Church, Falmouth, Mass.
b. 2	First Congregational Church, Falmouth, Mass.
b. 2	Congregational Church, Falmouth, Mass.
b. 2	Congregational Church, Falmouth, Mass.
b. 2	Congregational Church, Falmouth, Mass.
b. 2	Congregational Church, Falmouth, Mass.
b. 2	Congregational Church, Falmouth, Mass.
b. 2	Congregational Church, Falmouth, Mass.
b. 2	Congregational Church, Falmouth, Mass.
b. 2	Congregational Church, Falmouth, Mass.
b. 2	Congregational Church, Falmouth, Mass.

b. 2	Congregational Church, Falmouth, Mass.
b. 2	Congregational Church, Florence, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/2f75rf86f?locale=en
b. 2	Congregational Church and Chapel, Florence, Mass.
b. 2	Bethany Congregational Church, Foxborough, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/p5547z06r?locale=en
b. 2	Congregational Church, Framingham, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/n009w8222?locale=en
b. 2	Congregational Church, Framingham, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/mw22vc31g?locale=en
b. 2	Unitarian & Congregational Churches, Framingham, Mass.
b. 2	Plymouth Congregational Church, Framingham Center, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/8910k093x?locale=en
b. 2	Plymouth Congregational Church, Framingham Center, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/2n49t762m?locale=en
	2 copies
b. 2	Congregational Church, Franklin, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/8623j4261?locale=en
b. 2	Congregational Church, Franklin, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/bg257m136?locale=en
b. 2	Congregational Church, Franklin, Mass.
b. 2	Congregational Church, Franklin, Mass.
b. 2	First Congregational Church, Franklin, Mass.
b. 2	Congregational Church, Franklin, Mass.
b. 2	First Congregational Church, Gardner, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/gm80j216m?locale=en
b. 2	Congregational Church, Gardner, Mass.
b. 2	First Congregational Church, Gardner, Mass.
b. 2	Congregational Church, Gardner, Mass.
b. 2	First Congregational Church, Georgetown, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/6q182r93r?locale=en
b. 2	First Congregational Church, Georgetown, Mass.

b. 2	Evangelical Congregational Church, Grafton, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/bz60d3156?locale=en
b. 2	Evangelical Congregational Church, Grafton, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/gh93h5153?locale=en
b. 2	Church of Christ Congregational, Granby, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/6682x960p?locale=en
b. 2	Congregational Church, Granville, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/1z40m0217?locale=en
b. 2	First Congregational Church, Great Barrington, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/x346db18z?locale=en
b. 2	Congregational Church, Greenfield, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/vm40xz11g?locale=en
b. 2	Congregational Church, Greenfield, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/zp38wk30g?locale=en
b. 2	Congregational Church, Greenfield, Mass.
b. 2	Congregational Church, Greenfield, Mass.
b. 2	Congregational Church, Greenfield, Mass.
b. 2	Union Congregational Church, Groton, Mass. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/js956n605?locale=en
b. 2 b. 2	
	Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/js956n605?locale=en Union Congregational Church, Groton, Mass.
b. 2	Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/js956n605?locale=en  Union Congregational Church, Groton, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/d217qw45z?locale=en  Congregational Church, Groveland, Mass.
b. 2 b. 2	Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/js956n605?locale=en  Union Congregational Church, Groton, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/d217qw45z?locale=en  Congregational Church, Groveland, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/n296x4949?locale=en  First Congregational Church, Hadley, Mass.
b. 2 b. 2 b. 2	Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/js956n605?locale=en  Union Congregational Church, Groton, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/d217qw45z?locale=en  Congregational Church, Groveland, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/n296x4949?locale=en  First Congregational Church, Hadley, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/p26772265?locale=en  First Congregational Church, Hadley, Mass.
b. 2 b. 2 b. 2 b. 2	Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/js956n605?locale=en  Union Congregational Church, Groton, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/d217qw45z?locale=en  Congregational Church, Groveland, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/n296x4949?locale=en  First Congregational Church, Hadley, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/p26772265?locale=en  First Congregational Church, Hadley, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/gt54kv10j?locale=en
b. 2 b. 2 b. 2 b. 2	Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/js956n605?locale=en  Union Congregational Church, Groton, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/d217qw45z?locale=en  Congregational Church, Groveland, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/n296x4949?locale=en  First Congregational Church, Hadley, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/p26772265?locale=en  First Congregational Church, Hadley, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/gt54kv10j?locale=en  First Congregational Church, Hadley, Mass.  First Congregational Church, Hamilton, Mass.

b. 2	First Congregational Church, Harwich, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/2r36v411c?locale=en
b. 2	First Congregational Church, Harwich, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/c821gr66b?locale=en
b. 2	First Congregational Church, Harwich, Mass.
b. 2	Congregational Church, Harwich, Mass.
b. 2	Congregational Church, Harwich, Mass.
b. 2	Congregational Church, Harwich, Mass.
b. 2	First Congregational Church, Harwich, Mass.
b. 2	Pilgrim Congregational Church, Harwichport, Mass. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/sq87c164p?locale=en
b. 2	Pilgrim Congregational Church, Harwichport, Mass. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/wd3762968?locale=en
b. 2	Pilgrim Congregational Church, Harwichport, Mass. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/x633f6529?locale=en
b. 2	Pilgrim Congregational Church, Harwichport, Mass.
b. 2	Pilgrim Congregational Church, Harwichport, Mass.
b. 2	Bradford Congregational Church, Haverhill, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/1z40m020z?locale=en
b. 2	Bradford Congregational Church, Haverhill, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/1831cr23s?locale=en  2 copies
b. 2	Centre Congregational Church, Haverhill, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/6108vh84t?locale=en
b. 2	Centre Congregational Church, Haverhill, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/x346db04m?locale=en
b. 2	Centre Congregational Church, Haverhill, Mass.
b. 2	Centre Congregational Church, Haverhill, Mass.
b. 2	North Congregational Church, Haverhill, Mass. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/6682x958n?locale=en
b. 2	North Congregational Church, Haverhill, Mass. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/m613n4514?locale=en
b. 2	Riverside Congregational Church, Haverhill, Mass. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/4j03d493j?locale=en

b. 2	Evangelical Congregational Church, Hingham, Mass. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/wm117v24b?locale=en
b. 2	Second Parish Church, Hingham, Mass.
b. 2	Congregational Church, Holbrook, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/765376906?locale=en
b. 2	Congregational Church, Holliston, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/xd07h075c?locale=en
b. 2	Second Congregational Church, Holyoke, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/2b88qj688?locale=en
b. 2	Second Congregational Church, Holyoke, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/nc580t310?locale=en
b. 2	Second Congregational Church, Holyoke, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/rf55zf282?locale=en
b. 2	Second Congregational Church, Holyoke, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/d791sn70j?locale=en
b. 2	Second Congregational Church, Holyoke, Mass.
b. 2	Second Congregational Church, Holyoke, Mass.
b. 2	First Congregational Church, Hopkinton, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/ns064c400?locale=en
b. 2	First Congregational Church, Hopkinton, Mass.
b. 2	Congregational Church, Hopkinton, Mass.
b. 2	First Congregational Church, Hopkinton, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/gf06g8432?locale=en
b. 2	First Congregational Church, Hopkinton, Mass.
b. 2	Congregational Church, Housatonic, Mass.
b. 2	Congregational Church, Hudson, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/8k71np737?locale=en
b. 2	First Congregational Church, Hyde Park, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/tx31qq46q?locale=en
b. 2	First Congregational Church, Hyde Park, Mass. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/qj72pf149?locale=en
b. 2	First Congregational Church, Hyde Park, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/r781wn93m?locale=en

b. 2	First Congregational Church, Hyde Park, Mass. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/5t34sr17c?locale=en
b. 2	Congregational Church, Interlaken, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/st74cx32g?locale=en
b. 2	North Congregational Church, Ipswich, Mass. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/5d86p5888?locale=en
b. 2	Old North Church, Ipswich, Mass.
b. 2	First Church, Ipswich, Mass.
b. 2	South Congregational Church, Ipswich, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/gb19fc418?locale=en
b. 2	South Congregational Church, Ipswich, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/mp48sk663?locale=en
b. 2	South Congregational Church, Ipswich, Mass.
b. 2	Congregational Church, Jamaica Plain, Mass.
b. 2	Congregational Church, Kingston, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/js956n61f?locale=en
b. 2	Mayflower Church, Kingston, Mass.
b. 2	First Congregational Church, Lee, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/8336h753p?locale=en
b. 2	First Congregational Church, Lee, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/rr172379g?locale=en
b. 2	First Congregational Church, Lee, Mass.
b. 2	First Congregational Church, Lee, Mass.
b. 2	First Congregational Church, Lee, Mass.
b. 2	Congregational Church, Leicester, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/ft848x16b?locale=en
b. 2	Congregational Church, Leicester, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/bz60d314x?locale=en
	2 copies
b. 2	Congregational Church, Leicester, Mass.
b. 2	Congregational Church, Leicester, Mass.
b. 2	Congregational Church, Lenox, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/7d279066w?locale=en

b. 2	Old Congregational Church, Lenox, Mass.
b. 2	Congregational Church, Lenox, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/5q47rv25t?locale=en
b. 2	Congregational Church, Lenox, Mass.
b. 2	Church on the Hill, Lenox, Mass.
b. 2	Church on the Hill, Lenox, Mass.
b. 2	Church on the Hill, Lenox, Mass.
b. 2	Church on the Hill, Lenox, Mass.
b. 2	Pilgrim Congregational Church, Leominster, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/9z903547m?locale=en
b. 2	Congregational Church, Leominster, Mass.
b. 2	Pilgrim Congregational Church, Leominster, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/6t053n28p?locale=en
b. 2	Hancock Congregational Church, Lexington, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/jq085r56c?locale=en
b. 2	Church on Battle Hill, Lexington, Mass.
b. 2	First Church of Christ, Congregational, Longmeadow, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/f1881s567?locale=en
b. 2	First Church of Christ, Longmeadow, Mass.
b. 2	Union Church, Ludlow, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/6108vh853?locale=en
b. 2	Congregational Church, Lunenburg, Mass.
b. 2	Congregational Church, Lunenburg, Mass.
b. 2	First Congregational Church, Lynn, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/v979v827t?locale=en
b. 2	Congregational Church, Magnolia, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/qb98mm831?locale=en
b. 2	First Congregational Church, Malden, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/n583z204k?locale=en
b. 2	Congregational Church, Manchester-by-the-Sea, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/t148fp57x?locale=en
b. 2	Congregational Church, Manchester-by-the-Sea, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/5t34sr32g?locale=en

b. 2	Orthodox Congregational Church, Manchester, Mass.
b. 2	Congregational Church, Mansfield, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/765377032?locale=en
b. 2	First Church of Christ, Marblehead, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/6682x959x?locale=en
b. 2	First Church of Christ, Marblehead, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/kw52jf81t?locale=en
b. 2	Congregational Chapel, Marion, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/ww72bj07n?locale=en
b. 2	Congregational Chapel, Marion, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/6t053n29z?locale=en
b. 2	First Congregational Church, Marion, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/nk322m00g?locale=en
b. 2	First Congregational Church, Marion, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/2j62sb42m?locale=en
b. 2	First Church, Congregational, Marlborough, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/7p88cn55z?locale=en
b. 2	Congregational Church, Marlborough, Mass.
b. 2	First Congregational Church, Marshfield, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/sb397f903?locale=en
b. 2	Congregational Church, Mattapoisett, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/n870zx76p?locale=en
b. 2	Congregational Church, Mattapoisett, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/pc289q81v?locale=en
b. 2	Union Congregational Church, Maynard, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/gb19fc42j?locale=en
b. 2	Union Congregational Church, Maynard, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/6395wd20g?locale=en
b. 2	Union Congregational Church, Maynard, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/gb19fc42j?locale=en
b. 2	Congregational Church, Maynard, Mass.
b. 2	Finnish Congregational Church, Maynard, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/n296x492r?locale=en
b. 2	First Congregational Church, Melrose, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/rr1723697?locale=en

b. 2	First Congregational Church, Melrose, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/4f16c871g?locale=en
b. 2	First Congregational Church, Melrose, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/1n79hb20f?locale=en
b. 2	Congregational Church, Melrose Highlands, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/rf55zf11w?locale=en
b. 2	Congregational Church, Melrose Highlands, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/m613n4361?locale=en
b. 2	Congregational Church, Melrose Highlands, Mass.
b. 2	Congregational Church, Melrose Highlands, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/zw12zb68p?locale=en
b. 2	Congregational Church, Merrimac, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/ht24wr25t?locale=en
b. 2	Pilgrim Congregational Church, Merrimac, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/5t34sr18n?locale=en
b. 2	First Congregational Church, Methuen, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/wh246z75k?locale=en
b. 2	Congregational Church, Methuen, Mass.
b. 2	First Congregational Church, Methuen, Mass.
b. 2	First Congregational Church, Methuen, Mass.
b. 2	Central Congregational Church, Middleborough, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/6q182s06m?locale=en
b. 2	Central Congregational Church, Middleborough, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/wm117v25m?locale=en
b. 2	Congregational Church, Middleboro, Mass. 2 copies
b. 2	Congregational Church, Middleboro, Mass.
b. 2	First Congregational Church, Middleboro, Mass.
b. 2	First Congregational Church, Middleboro, Mass.
b. 2	Old Green Congregational Church, Middleboro, Mass.
b. 2	First Congregational Church, Milford, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/3n204454f?locale=en
b. 2	First Congregational Church, Milford, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/1g05fj58n?locale=en

b. 2	East Congregational Church, Milton, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/q237hz62h?locale=en
b. 2	First Congregational Church, Milton, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/9306t507f?locale=en
b. 2	First Congregational Church, Milton, Mass.
b. 2	Congregational Church, Montague, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/jm214v841?locale=en
b. 2	Congregational Church, Montague, Mass.
b. 2	Congregational Church, Monterey, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/gx41mq08j?locale=en
b. 2	Village Church, Nahant, Mass.
b. 2	Congregational Church, Nantucket, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/r781wn94w?locale=en
b. 2	Congregational Church, Nantucket, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/1g05fj59x?locale=en
b. 2	Congregational Church, Nantucket, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/b5644z22c?locale=en
b. 2	Congregational Church, Nantucket, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/0g354n199?locale=en
b. 2	Congregational Church, Nantucket, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/3j3338135?locale=en
b. 2	First Congregational Church, Nantucket, Mass.
b. 2	Old North Church, Nantucket, Mass.
b. 2	North Congregational Church, Nantucket, Mass.
b. 2	Congregational Church, Nantucket, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/r781wn94w?locale=en  3 copies
b. 2	First Congregational Church, Natick, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/dz010w766?locale=en
b. 2	Congregational Church, Natick, Mass.
b. 2	Congregational Church, Natick, Mass.
b. 2	Congregational Church, Natick, Mass.
b. 2	First Congregational Church, Natick, Mass. 2 copies

b. 2	Congregational Church, Natick, Mass.
b. 2	Congregational Church, Natick, Mass.
b. 2	Congregational Church, Needham, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/r207tv73p?locale=en
b. 2	Congregational Church, Needham, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/mp48sk65t?locale=en
b. 2	Congregational Church, Needham, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/vh53x206j?locale=en
b. 2	North Congregational Church, New Bedford, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/gf06g844b?locale=en
b. 2	North Congregational Church, New Bedford, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/gb19fc400?locale=en
b. 2	First Congregational Church, New Bedford, Mass.
b. 2	North Congregational Church, New Bedford, Mass.
b. 2	Trinitarian Congregational Church, New Bedford, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/bn999d69s?locale=en
b. 2	Trinitarian Congregational Church, New Bedford, Mass.
b. 2	Eliot Congregational Church, Newton, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/6969z631r?locale=en
b. 2	Trinitarian Congregational Church, New Bedford, Mass.
b. 2	Belleville Congregational Church, Newburyport, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/j9602671b?locale=en
b. 2	Central Congregational Church, Newburyport, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/mc87pw816?locale=en
b. 2	Central Congregational Church, Newburyport, Mass.
b. 2	North Congregational Church, Newburyport, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/qr46r648p?locale=en
b. 2	North Congregational Church, Newburyport, Mass.
b. 2	First Congregational Church, Newton Centre, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/k3569976w?locale=en
b. 2	Congregational Church, Newton Centre, Mass.
b. 2	First Congregational Church, Newton Centre, Mass.
b. 2	Central Congregational Church, Newtonville, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/9880vx69h?locale=en

b. 2	Central Congregational Church, Newtonville, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/kh04dv88j?locale=en
b. 2	Central Congregational Church, Newtonville, Mass.
b. 2	Congregational Church, North Abington, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/k3569972s?locale=en
b. 2	First Congregational Church, North Adams, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/f7623k61k?locale=en
b. 2	First Congregational Church, North Adams, Mass.
b. 2	North Avenue Congregational Church, North Cambridge, Mass. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/td96k837n?locale=en
b. 2	Congregational Church, North Carver, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/df65vf08t?locale=en
b. 2	Congregational Church, North Middleborough, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/jh344041c?locale=en
b. 2	Congregational Church, North Reading, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/ht24wr18d?locale=en
b. 2	Pilgrim Congregational Church, North Weymouth, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/9306t505w?locale=en
b. 2	Edwards Congregational Church, Northampton, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/jh344042n?locale=en
b. 2	Edwards Congregational Church, Northampton, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/n296x487w?locale=en
b. 2	First Congregational Church, Northampton, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/c821gr61z?locale=en
b. 2	First Congregational Church, Northampton, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/bg257m12x?locale=en
b. 2	First Congregational Church, Northampton, Mass.
b. 2	First Church, Northampton, Mass.
b. 2	First Church, Northampton, Mass.
b. 2	First Congregational Church, Northampton, Mass.
b. 2	First Church, Northampton, Mass.
b. 2	First Congregational Church, Northampton, Mass.
b. 2	First Church, Northampton, Mass.
b. 2	First Church, Northampton, Mass.

b. 2	Rockdale Congregational Church, Northbridge, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/3n204450b?locale=en
b. 2	Congregational Church, Northfield, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/hx11xm73h?locale=en
b. 2	Congregational Church, Norton, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/6108vh810?locale=en
b. 2	First Congregational Church, Norwich, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/h702qc358?locale=en
b. 2	Congregational Church, Norwood, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/dv140069q?locale=en
b. 2	Congregational Church, Norwood, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/3197xs420?locale=en
b. 2	First Congregational Church, Norwood, Mass.
b. 2	First Congregational Church, Norwood, Mass.
b. 2	Congregational Church, Norwood, Mass.
b. 2	Congregational Church, Oakham, Mass.
b. 2	Congregational Church, Old Deerfield, Mass.
b. 2	Congregational Church, Orange, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/ns064c36d?locale=en
b. 2	Congregational Church, Orange, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/pr76f870b?locale=en
b. 2	Congregational Church, Orange, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/41687q66k?locale=en
b. 2	Congregational Church, Orange, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/1831cr18x?locale=en
b. 2	Congregational Church, Orange, Mass.
b. 2	Congregational Church, Orange, Mass.
b. 2	First Congregational Church, Orleans, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/hm50tz39d?locale=en
b. 2	Federated Church, Orleans, Mass.
b. 2	Congregational Church, Otis, Mass.
b. 2	Congregational Church, Otis, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/4m90f211g?locale=en

b. 2	Congregational Church, Paxton, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/rj430981r?locale=en
b. 2	South Congregational Church, Peabody, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/1c18dn55k?locale=en
b. 2	South Congregational Church, Peabody, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/m039kb37t?locale=en
b. 2	Congregational Church, Pepperell, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/4f16c8617?locale=en
b. 2	Congregational Church, Pepperell, Mass.
b. 2	Congregational Church, Pepperell, Mass.
b. 2	Congregational Church, Pigeon Cove, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/7m01bs42m?locale=en
b. 2	First Congregational Church, Pittsfield, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/8623j420c?locale=en
b. 2	First Congregational Church, Pittsfield, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/rb68xj471?locale=en
b. 2	First Congregational Church, Pittsfield, Mass.
b. 2	First Congregational Church, Pittsfield, Mass.
b. 2	First Church of Christ, Pittsfield, Mass.
b. 2	South Congregational Church, Pittsfield, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/mp48sk61q?locale=en
b. 2	South Congregational Church, Pittsfield, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/6682x9538?locale=en
b. 2	Church of the Pilgrimage, Congregational, Plymouth, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/kd17d071h?locale=en
b. 2	Church of the Pilgrimage, Congregational, Plymouth, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/vm40xz07w?locale=en
b. 2	Church of the Pilgrimage, Congregational, Plymouth, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/g732dg41r?locale=en
b. 2	Old First Church, Plymouth, Mass.
b. 2	Congregational Church, Princeton, Mass.
b. 2	Church of the Pilgrims, Provincetown, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/x346db01s?locale=en

b. 2	Church of the Pilgrims, Provincetown, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/4x51hq43c?locale=en
b. 2	Bethany Congregational Church, Quincy, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/5m60qz82x?locale=en
b. 2	Bethany Congregational Church, Quincy, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/z603r414r?locale=en
b. 2	First Congregational Church, Reading, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/pc289q65g?locale=en
b. 2	First Congregational Church, Reading, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/2n49t7599?locale=en
b. 2	First Congregational Church, Reading, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/hh63t239b?locale=en
b. 2	First Congregational Church, Reading, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/9880vx644?locale=en
b. 2	Congregational Church, Reading, Mass.
b. 2	First Congregational Church, Reading, Mass.
b. 2	New Congregational Church, Reading, Mass.
b. 2	First Congregational Church, Reading, Mass.
b. 2	Old South Congregational Church, Reading, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/z603r4151?locale=en
b. 2	Congregational Church, Rehoboth, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/th83m4796?locale=en
b. 2	First Congregational Church, Rockport, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/vh53x202f?locale=en
b. 2	First Congregational Church, Rockport, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/2801pp04f?locale=en
b. 2	First Congregational Church, Rockport, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/w6634903q?locale=en
b. 2	First Church, Rockport, Mass.
b. 2	Old White Church, Rockport, Mass.
b. 2	Congregational Church, Rockport, Mass.
b. 2	First Congregational Church, Rockport, Mass.
b. 2	Congregational Church, Rockport, Mass.

b. 2	Congregational Church, Roslindale, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/n009w8133?locale=en
b. 2	Congregational Church, Roslindale, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/sb397f857?locale=en
b. 2	Congregational Church, Roslindale, Mass.
b. 2	First Congregational Church, Rowley, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/ff365c050?locale=en
b. 2	Immanuel Walnut Avenue Congregational Church, Roxbury, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/8049gb593?locale=en
b. 2	Norwegian Evangelical Congregational Church, Roxbury, Mass. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/9593v141r?locale=en
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Indian Orchard, Mass.
b. 3	First Congregational Church, West Brookfield, Mass.
b. 3	Second Congregational Church, Palmer, Mass.
b. 3	Congregational Church, Fairhaven, Mass.
b. 3	Congregational Church, Ashfield, Mass.
b. 3	South Congregational Church, Salem, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/8k71np673?locale=en
b. 3	South Congregational Church, Salem, Mass.
b. 3	First Parish Meeting House, Cape Cod, Mass. 2 copies
b. 3	Congregational Church, Sandwich, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/n009w814c?locale=en
b. 3	Congregational Church, Sandwich, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/f1881s524?locale=en
b. 3	Congregational Church, Sandwich, Mass.
b. 3	Congregational Wren Church, Sandwich, Mass.
b. 3	First Church of Christ, Sandwich, Mass.
b. 3	Congregational Church, Sandwich, Mass.
b. 3	Christopher Wren Steeple, Sandwich, Mass.
b. 3	Church, Sandwich, Mass.
b. 3	First Church of Christ, Sandwich, Mass.
b. 3	Congregational Church, Sandwich, Mass.

b. 3	Federated Church, Sandwich, Mass.
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Saugus, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/2801pp05q?locale=en
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Sharon, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/w66349040?locale=en
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Sharon, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/x059cd87x?locale=en
b. 3	Congregational Church, Sheffield, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/qj72pf12r?locale=en
b. 3	Congregational Church, Sheffield, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/wd376272p?locale=en
b. 3	Congregational Church, Sheffield, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/9g54xq05q?locale=en
b. 3	Congregational Church, Sheffield, Mass.
b. 3	Congregational Church, Sheffield, Mass.
b. 3	Congregational Church, Shelburne Falls, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/hm50tz405?locale=en
b. 3	Congregational Church, Shelburne Falls, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/xd07h0697?locale=en
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Shrewsbury, Mass.
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Shrewsbury, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/wm117v22s?locale=en
b. 3	Congregational Christian Church, Somerset, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/f7623k62v?locale=en
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Somerville, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/73666b03t?locale=en
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Somerville, Mass.
b. 3	Winter Hill Congregational Church, Somerville, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/mg74qs73r?locale=en
b. 3	Congregational Church, South Acton, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/73666b043?locale=en
b. 3	South Congregational Church, South Braintree, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/mp48sk620?locale=en
b. 3	South Congregational Church, South Braintree, Mass.

b. 3	South Congregational Church, South Braintree, Mass.
b. 3	Congregational Church, South Deerfield, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/0r9679591?locale=en
b. 3	Congregational Church, South Deerfield, Mass.
b. 3	Congregational Church, South Dennis, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/bn999d65p?locale=en
b. 3	Church of Christ, Mt. Washington, Mass.
b. 3	Grace Congregational Church, South Framingham, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/1n79hb05b?locale=en
b. 3	Grace Congregational Church, South Framingham, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/xd07h0700?locale=en
b. 3	Congregational Church, South Framingham, Mass.
b. 3	Grace Congregational Church, South Framingham, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/1n79hb05b?locale=en
b. 3	Congregational Church, South Hadley Falls, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/pn89dc97h?locale=en
b. 3	Memorial Church, South Sudbury, Mass.
b. 3	Old South Congregational Church, South Weymouth, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/q237hz60z?locale=en
b. 3	Old South Congregational Church, South Weymouth, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/5d86p5870?locale=en
b. 3	Old South Congregational Church, South Weymouth, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/9880vx687?locale=en
b. 3	Congregational Church, Southampton, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/00000515n?locale=en
b. 3	Congregational Church, Southborough, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/73666b06n?locale=en
b. 3	Elm Street Congregational Church, Southbridge, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/nv9358873?locale=en
b. 3	Elm Street Congregational Church, Southbridge, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/nc580t30q?locale=en
b. 3	Congregational Church, Southwick, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/9019s845m?locale=en
b. 3	Congregational Church, Southwick, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/zg64ts506?locale=en

b. 3	Congregational Church, Southwick, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/db78tj681?locale=en
b. 3	Southwick Congregational Church, Southwick, Mass.
b. 3	East Congregational Church, Springfield, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/v692tc767?locale=en
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Springfield, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/3j333809k?locale=en
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Springfield, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/gq67jx86f?locale=en
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Springfield, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/ms35tg46v?locale=en
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Springfield, Mass.
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Springfield, Mass.
b. 3	First Church of Christ Congregational, Springfield, Mass. 2 copies
b. 3	Old Congregational Church, Springfield, Mass.
b. 3	First Church, Springfield, Mass.
b. 3	First Christ Church, Springfield, Mass.
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Springfield, Mass.
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Springfield, Mass.
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Springfield, Mass.
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Springfield, Mass.
b. 3	First Church, Springfield, Mass.
b. 3	First Church, Springfield, Mass.
b. 3	First Church, Springfield, Mass.
b. 3	Colonial First Church, Springfield, Mass.
b. 3	Hope Congregational Church, Springfield, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/hm50tz61x?locale=en
b. 3	Hope Congregational Church, Springfield, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/9z903543h?locale=en
b. 3	Hope Congregational Church, Springfield, Mass.
b. 3	Hope Congregational Church, Springfield, Mass.

b. 3	South Congregational Church, Springfield, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/v979v8215?locale=en
b. 3	South Congregational Church, Springfield, Mass.
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Spencer, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/z029pb43q?locale=en
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Spencer, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/m039kb383?locale=en  2 copies
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Spencer, Mass. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/g158bp42j?locale=en
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Spencer, Mass.
b. 3	Congregational Church, Spencer, Mass.
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Stockbridge, Mass. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/wm117v232?locale=en
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Stockbridge, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/cn69mb00q?locale=en
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Stockbridge, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/mg74qs759?locale=en
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Stockbridge, Mass.
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Stockbridge, Mass.
b. 3	Congregational Church, Stockbridge, Mass.
b. 3	Congregational Church, Stockbridge, Mass.
b. 3	Field Memorial Chimes, Stockbridge, Mass.
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Stoneham, Mass. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/t148fp55c?locale=en
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Stoneham, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/zw12zb507?locale=en
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Stoneham, Mass.
b. 3	Congregational Church, Stoughton, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/1v53k3431?locale=en
b. 3	Union Church, Stow, Mass.
b. 3	Union Church, Stow, Mass.
b. 3	Sunderland Church, Sunderland, Mass.

b. 3	First Congregational Church, Sutton, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/rf55zf061?locale=en
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Sutton, Mass.
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Swampscott, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/5d86p581b?locale=en
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Swampscott, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/ht24wr20f?locale=en
b. 3	Congregational Church, Taunton, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/wd376273z?locale=en
b. 3	Winslow Congregational Church, Taunton, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/k0698f45v?locale=en
b. 3	Winslow Congregational Church, Taunton, Mass.
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Templeton, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/vh53x203q?locale=en
b. 3	Trinitarian Church, Templeton, Mass.
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Templeton, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/c821gr63h?locale=en
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Templeton, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/r207tv70v?locale=en
b. 3	Congregational Church, Topsfield, Mass.
b. 3	Congregational Church, Townsend, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/t722hg343?locale=en
b. 3	First Congregational Parish, Truro, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/4q77fz33v?locale=en  2 copies
b. 3	First Congregational Parish, Truro, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/n583z199x?locale=en
b. 3	Congregational Church, Uxbridge, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/sb397f87s?locale=en
b. 3	Congregational Church, Uxbridge, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/5d86p582m?locale=en
b. 3	Union Church, Waban, Mass.
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Wakefield, Mass.

b. 3	First Congregational Church, Wakefield, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/wh246z731?locale=en
b. 3	Congregational Church, Wakefield, Mass.
b. 3	Congregational Church, Wakefield, Mass.
b. 3	Congregational Church, Wakefield, Mass.
b. 3	Congregational Church, Wakefield, Mass.
b. 3	Congregational Church, Wakefield, Mass.
b. 3	Congregational Church, Wakefield, Mass.
b. 3	Congregational Church, Wakefield, Mass.
b. 3	Congregational Church, Walpole, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/qz20sz84n?locale=en
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Waltham, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/qf85nh72r?locale=en
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Wareham, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/n583z200g?locale=en
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Wareham, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/j6731915r?locale=en
b. 3	Phillips Congregational Church, Watertown, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/tt44pt499?locale=en
b. 3	Phillips Congregational Church, Watertown, Mass.
b. 3	Phillips Congregational Church, Watertown, Mass.
b. 3	Congregational Church, Webster, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/sq87c159t?locale=en
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Wellesley, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/mp48sk638?locale=en
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Wellesley, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/9019s842s?locale=en
b. 3	Congregational Church, Wellesley, Mass.
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Wellesley, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/rj4309839?locale=en
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Wellesley Hills, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/pc289q66r?locale=en
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Wellesley Hills, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/ft848x127?locale=en

b. 3	Congregational Church, Wellesley Hills, Mass.
b. 3	Congregational Church, Wellesley Hills, Mass.
b. 3	Congregational Church, Wellfleet, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/7d279061h?locale=en  2 copies
b. 3	Congregational Church, Wellfleet, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/wp988r59x?locale=en
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Wellfleet, Mass.
b. 3	Congregational Church, Wenham, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/fn107470k?locale=en
b. 3	Congregational Church, Wenham, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/8g84mt095?locale=en
b. 3	Congregational Church, Wenham, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/rv0430554?locale=en
b. 3	Congregational Church, West Barnstable, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/zc77sw78n?locale=en  2 copies
b. 3	Congregational Church, West Barnstable, Mass.
b. 3 b. 3	Congregational Church, West Barnstable, Mass.  West Parish Congregational Church, West Barnstable, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/8g84mt10x?locale=en
	West Parish Congregational Church, West Barnstable, Mass.
b. 3	West Parish Congregational Church, West Barnstable, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/8g84mt10x?locale=en  West Parish Congregational Church, West Barnstable, Mass.
b. 3 b. 3	West Parish Congregational Church, West Barnstable, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/8g84mt10x?locale=en  West Parish Congregational Church, West Barnstable, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/f4752p599?locale=en  West Parish Congregational Church, West Barnstable, Mass.
b. 3 b. 3	West Parish Congregational Church, West Barnstable, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/8g84mt10x?locale=en  West Parish Congregational Church, West Barnstable, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/f4752p599?locale=en  West Parish Congregational Church, West Barnstable, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/pg15bm09c?locale=en  West Parish Congregational Church, West Barnstable, Mass.
b. 3 b. 3 b. 3	West Parish Congregational Church, West Barnstable, Mass. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/8g84mt10x?locale=en  West Parish Congregational Church, West Barnstable, Mass. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/f4752p599?locale=en  West Parish Congregational Church, West Barnstable, Mass. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/pg15bm09c?locale=en  West Parish Congregational Church, West Barnstable, Mass. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/qn59q9407?locale=en  West Parish Congregational Church, West Barnstable, Mass. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/pg15bm09c?locale=en
b. 3 b. 3 b. 3 b. 3 b. 3	West Parish Congregational Church, West Barnstable, Mass. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/8g84mt10x?locale=en  West Parish Congregational Church, West Barnstable, Mass. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/f4752p599?locale=en  West Parish Congregational Church, West Barnstable, Mass. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/pg15bm09c?locale=en  West Parish Congregational Church, West Barnstable, Mass. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/qn59q9407?locale=en  West Parish Congregational Church, West Barnstable, Mass. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/pg15bm09c?locale=en  3 copies
b. 3 b. 3 b. 3 b. 3 b. 3	West Parish Congregational Church, West Barnstable, Mass. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/8g84mt10x?locale=en West Parish Congregational Church, West Barnstable, Mass. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/f4752p599?locale=en West Parish Congregational Church, West Barnstable, Mass. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/pg15bm09c?locale=en West Parish Congregational Church, West Barnstable, Mass. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/qn59q9407?locale=en West Parish Congregational Church, West Barnstable, Mass. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/pg15bm09c?locale=en 3 copies West Parish Meeting House, West Barnstable, Mass. Congregational Church, West Boxford, Mass.

b. 3	First Congregational Church, West Boylston, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/n296x4885?locale=en
b. 3	Union Church, West Concord, Mass.
b. 3	Second Church, West Newton, Mass.
b. 3	First Congregational Church, West Harwich, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/wd3762747?locale=en
b. 3	Congregational Church, West Medford, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/s1784s50b?locale=en
b. 3	Congregational Church, West Medford, Mass.
b. 3	Congregational Church, West Medford, Mass.
b. 3	Congregational Church, West Medford, Mass.
b. 3	Second Congregational Church, West Medway, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/nk322m01r?locale=en
b. 3	Second Congregational Church, West Medway, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/vm40xz106?locale=en
b. 3	Second Congregational Church, West Medway, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/70795f097?locale=en
b. 3	Second Congregational Church, West Newbury, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/2f75rf82b?locale=en
b. 3	Second Congregational Church, West Newbury, Mass.
b. 3	Congregational Church, West Newton, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/8w32rb98w?locale=en
b. 3	Congregational Church, West Roxbury, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/1j92gd90d?locale=en
b. 3	First Congregational Church, West Somerville, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/x346db03b?locale=en
b. 3	Second Congregational Church, West Somerville, Mass.
b. 3	First Congregational Church, West Springfield, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/hq37vv19f?locale=en
b. 3	First Congregational Church, West Springfield, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/r494vr75f?locale=en
b. 3	Park Street Congregational Church, West Springfield, Mass. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/p8418t845?locale=en 2 copies

b. 3	Park Street Congregational Church, West Springfield, Mass.
b. 3	Congregational Church, West Stockbridge, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/8s45qg48n?locale=en
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Westfield, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/z890s0789?locale=en
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Westfield, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/hd76s519m?locale=en
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Westfield, Mass.
b. 3	Congregational Church, Westfield, Mass.
b. 3	Second Congregational Church, Westfield, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/hh63t2403?locale=en
b. 3	Second Congregational Church, Westfield, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/cf95jj47v?locale=en
b. 3	Second Congregational Church, Westfield, Mass.
b. 3	Old South Union Congregational Church, Weymouth, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/vq27zt48f?locale=en
b. 3	Old South Union Congregational Church, Weymouth, Mass.
	Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/q811kr09g?locale=en 2 copies
b. 3	
b. 3 b. 3	2 copies
	2 copies  Congregational Church, Weymouth Landing, Mass.  Old South Union Church, Weymouth, Mass.
b. 3	2 copies  Congregational Church, Weymouth Landing, Mass.  Old South Union Church, Weymouth, Mass. 3 copies  Union Congregational Church, Weymouth Landing, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/f7623k634?locale=en
b. 3 b. 3	2 copies  Congregational Church, Weymouth Landing, Mass.  Old South Union Church, Weymouth, Mass. 3 copies  Union Congregational Church, Weymouth Landing, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/f7623k634?locale=en 2 copies  Congregational Church, Whately, Mass.
b. 3 b. 3	2 copies  Congregational Church, Weymouth Landing, Mass.  Old South Union Church, Weymouth, Mass. 3 copies  Union Congregational Church, Weymouth Landing, Mass. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/f7623k634?locale=en 2 copies  Congregational Church, Whately, Mass. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/4t64gt72k?locale=en  Village Congregational Church, Whitinsville, Mass.
b. 3 b. 3 b. 3	Congregational Church, Weymouth Landing, Mass.  Old South Union Church, Weymouth, Mass. 3 copies  Union Congregational Church, Weymouth Landing, Mass. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/f7623k634?locale=en 2 copies  Congregational Church, Whately, Mass. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/4t64gt72k?locale=en  Village Congregational Church, Whitinsville, Mass. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/jq085r54t?locale=en  Village Congregational Church, Whitinsville, Mass.
b. 3 b. 3 b. 3 b. 3	Congregational Church, Weymouth Landing, Mass.  Old South Union Church, Weymouth, Mass. 3 copies  Union Congregational Church, Weymouth Landing, Mass. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/f7623k634?locale=en 2 copies  Congregational Church, Whately, Mass. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/4t64gt72k?locale=en  Village Congregational Church, Whitinsville, Mass. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/jq085r54t?locale=en  Village Congregational Church, Whitinsville, Mass. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/02871257n?locale=en  Village Congregational Church, Whitinsville, Mass.

b. 3	Village Congregational Church, Whitinsville, Mass.
b. 3	Village Congregational Church, Whitinsville, Mass.
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Whitman, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/h415ph43x?locale=en
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Whitman, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/q811kr132?locale=en
b. 3	Congregational Church, Whitman, Mass.
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Whitman, Mass.
b. 3	Grace Union Congregational Church, Wilbraham, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/kk91fr76z?locale=en
b. 3	United Church, Congregational, Wilbraham, Mass. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/qn59q942s?locale=en
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Williamsburg, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/8k71np68c?locale=en
b. 3	Congregational Church, Williamsburg, Mass.
b. 3	Congregational Church, Williamsburg, Mass.
b. 3	Congregational Church, Williamsburg, Mass.
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Williamstown, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/p2677221s?locale=en
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Williamstown, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/hm50tz41f?locale=en
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Williamstown, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/g445ck717?locale=en
b. 3	White Church, Williamstown, Mass.
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Williamstown, Mass.
b. 3	White Church, Williamstown, Mass.
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Williamstown, Mass.
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Williamstown, Mass.
b. 3	Congregational Church, Williamstown, Mass.
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Williamstown, Mass.
b. 3	Congregational Church, Williamstown, Mass.
b. 3	Congregational Church, Williamstown, Mass.

b. 3	Congregational Church, Wilmington, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/qj72pf131?locale=en
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Winchendon, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/d791sn919?locale=en
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Winchendon, Mass. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/8k71np69n?locale=en
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Winchendon, Mass.
b. 3	North Congregational Church, Winchendon, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/zg64ts45b?locale=en  2 copies
b. 3	North Congregational Church, Winchendon, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/zw12zb51h?locale=en
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Winchester, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/b5644z192?locale=en
b. 3	Congregational Church, Winchester, Mass.
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Woburn, Mass. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/pn89dc98s?locale=en
b. 3	Congregational Church, Wollaston, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/v118rm13q?locale=en
b. 3	Union Congregational Church, Wollaston, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/cj82kf08d?locale=en
b. 3	Union Congregational Church, Wollaston, Mass.
b. 3	Park & Downs Congregational Church, Wollaston, Mass.
b. 3	Central Congregational Church, Worcester, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/kd17d072s?locale=en
b. 3	Central Church, Worcester, Mass.
b. 3	Park Congregational Church, Worcester, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/4m90f212r?locale=en
b. 3	Plymouth Church, Worcester, Mass.
b. 3	Piedemont Church, Worcester, Mass.
b. 3	Pilgrim Congregational Church, Worcester, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/6682x976k?locale=en
b. 3	Pilgrim Congregational Church, Worcester, Mass. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/j67319161?locale=en

b. 3	Union Congregational Church, Worcester, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/tm70n209z?locale=en
b. 3	Union Congregational Church, Worcester, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/kp78gn781?locale=en
b. 3	Union Congregational Church, Worcester, Mass.
b. 3	Union Congregational Church, Worcester, Mass.
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Worthington, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/k35699732?locale=en
b. 3	Original Congregational Church, Wrentham, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/3r075154z?locale=en
b. 3	Original Congregational Church, Wrentham, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/pc289q671?locale=en
b. 3	Original Congregational Church, Wrentham, Mass.
b. 3	Congregational Church, Yarmouth, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/jw827j395?locale=en
b. 3	Congregational Church, Yarmouthport, Mass.
Ne	w Hampshire
b. 3	Congregational Church, Alstead, N.H. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/1831cr217?locale=en
b. 3	
	Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/1831cr217?locale=en  Congregational Church, Amherst, N.H.
b. 3	Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/1831cr217?locale=en  Congregational Church, Amherst, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/mc87pw795?locale=en  Congregational Church, Amherst, N.H.
b. 3 b. 3	Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/1831cr217?locale=en  Congregational Church, Amherst, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/mc87pw795?locale=en  Congregational Church, Amherst, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/6d570327j?locale=en  Congregational Church, Amherst, N.H.
b. 3 b. 3 b. 3	Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/1831cr217?locale=en  Congregational Church, Amherst, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/mc87pw795?locale=en  Congregational Church, Amherst, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/6d570327j?locale=en  Congregational Church, Amherst, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/js956n74h?locale=en
b. 3 b. 3 b. 3	Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/1831cr217?locale=en  Congregational Church, Amherst, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/mc87pw795?locale=en  Congregational Church, Amherst, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/6d570327j?locale=en  Congregational Church, Amherst, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/js956n74h?locale=en  Congregational Church, Amherst, N.H.
b. 3 b. 3 b. 3 b. 3	Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/1831cr217?locale=en  Congregational Church, Amherst, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/mc87pw795?locale=en  Congregational Church, Amherst, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/6d570327j?locale=en  Congregational Church, Amherst, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/js956n74h?locale=en  Congregational Church, Amherst, N.H.  First Congregational Church, Amherst, N.H.
b. 3 b. 3 b. 3 b. 3 b. 3	Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/1831cr217?locale=en  Congregational Church, Amherst, N.H. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/mc87pw795?locale=en  Congregational Church, Amherst, N.H. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/6d570327j?locale=en  Congregational Church, Amherst, N.H. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/js956n74h?locale=en  Congregational Church, Amherst, N.H.  First Congregational Church, Amherst, N.H.  Congregational Church, Amherst, N.H.  Congregational Church, Andover, N.H.
b. 3	Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/1831cr217?locale=en  Congregational Church, Amherst, N.H. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/mc87pw795?locale=en  Congregational Church, Amherst, N.H. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/6d570327j?locale=en  Congregational Church, Amherst, N.H. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/js956n74h?locale=en  Congregational Church, Amherst, N.H.  First Congregational Church, Amherst, N.H.  Congregational Church, Amherst, N.H.  Congregational Church, Andover, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/8c97kw82q?locale=en  Congregational Church, Antrim, N.H.

# New Hampshire (continued)

b. 3	Union Congregational Church, Bartlett, N.H.
b. 3	Congregational Church, Bennington, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/gt54kv08h?locale=en
b. 3	Congregational Church, Boscawen, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/zg64ts46m?locale=en
b. 3	Church of Christ, Brookline, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/cc08hn410?locale=en
b. 3	Colonial Church, Campton Hollow, N.H.
b. 3	Old North Church, Canaan, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/qz20sz85x?locale=en
b. 3	Congregational Church, Center Harbor, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/pg15bm104?locale=en
b. 3	Congregational Church, Charlestown, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/rr172367p?locale=en
b. 3	Congregational Church, Claremont, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/6108vj000?locale=en
b. 3	Congregational Church, Claremont, N.H.
b. 3	Congregational Church, Claremont, N.H.
b. 3	Congregational Church, Claremont, N.H.
b. 3	Congregational Church, Claremont, N.H.
b. 3	North Congregational Church, Concord, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/8p58pk474?locale=en
b. 3	South Congregational Church, Concord, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/fx719s67v?locale=en
b. 3	Congregational Church, Conway, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/44558k87c?locale=en
b. 3	Congregational Church, Conway, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/gm80j2320?locale=en
b. 3	Congregational Church, Danbury, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/h415ph41c?locale=en
b. 3	Church, Deering, N.H.
b. 3	First Parish Congregational, Dover, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/6108vh83j?locale=en

# New Hampshire (continued)

b. 3	First Parish Congregational, Dover, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/2b88qj66q?locale=en
b. 3	Congregational Church, Dover, N.H.
b. 3	Community Church, Dublin, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/7h149w367?locale=en
b. 3	Congregational Church, Dunbarton, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/ng451p92r?locale=en
b. 3	Community Church, Durham, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/6969z626w?locale=en
b. 3	Community Church, Durham, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/vq27zt50g?locale=en
b. 3	Congregational Church, East Jaffrey, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/2801pp08j?locale=en
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Exeter, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/c534fv71z?locale=en
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Exeter, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/x633f6490?locale=en
b. 3	First Church, Exeter, N.H.
b. 3	First Church, Exeter, N.H.
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Exeter, N.H.
b. 3	Congregational Church, Farmington, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/2r36v4082?locale=en
b. 3	Congregational Church, Farmington, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/nk322k98n?locale=en
b. 3	Congregational Church, Farmington, N.H.
b. 3	Congregational Church, Fitzwilliam, N.H. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/dr26z398s?locale=en
b. 3	Congregational Church, Franklin, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/xp68kp224?locale=en
b. 3	Congregational Church, Franklin, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/gh93h532r?locale=en
b. 3	Congregational Church, Franklin, N.H.
b. 3	Congregational Church, Franklin, N.H.
b. 3	Congregational Church, Franklin, N.H.

b. 3	Congregational Church, Goffstown, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/tb09jc411?locale=en
b. 3	Congregational Church, Goffstown, N.H.
b. 3	Congregational Church, Goffstown, N.H.
b. 3	Congregational Coventant Church, Greenfield, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/0g354n17r?locale=en
b. 3	Congregational Church, Greenfield, N.H.
b. 3	Congregational Church, Hancock, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/4m90f215k?locale=en
b. 3	Congregational Church, Hancock, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/bc386q899?locale=en
b. 3	Congregational Church, Hancock, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/m900p128k?locale=en
b. 3	Village Church, Hancock, N.H.
b. 3	Village Church, Hancock, N.H.
b. 3	Village Church, Hancock, N.H.
b. 3	Church of Christ at Dartmouth College, Hanover, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/hh63t242n?locale=en
b. 3	Church of Christ at Dartmouth College, Hanover, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/jd4733040?locale=en
b. 3	Church of Christ at Dartmouth College, Hanover, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/7m01bs45f?locale=en
b. 3	College Church, Hanover, N.H.
b. 3	White Church Congregational, Hanover, N.H.
b. 3	Church of Christ, Hanover, N.H.
b. 3	Church of Christ at Dartmouth College, Hanover, N.H.
b. 3	Church of Christ at Dartmouth College, Hanover, N.H.
b. 3	White Church Congregational, Hanover, N.H.
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Hanover Centre, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/0v838591t?locale=en
b. 3	Union Congregational Church, Hebron, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/xd07h094k?locale=en
b. 3	Congregational Church, Hebron, N.H.

b. 3	Hebron Congregational Church, Hebron, N.H.
b. 3	Hebron Congregational Church, Hebron, N.H.
b. 3	Church, Hebron, N.H.
b. 3	Congregational Church, Henniker, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/gf06g842s?locale=en
b. 3	Congregational Church, Henniker, N.H.
b. 3	Smith Memorial Congregational Church, Hillsborough, N.H. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/7h149w37h?locale=en
b. 3	Smith Memorial Congregational Church, Hillsborough, N.H.
b. 3	Congregational Church, Hillsborough, N.H.
b. 3	Congregational Church, Hinsdale, N.H. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/3484zp62q?locale=en
b. 3	Congregational Church, Hopkinton, N.H. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/m613n4336?locale=en
b. 3	Congregational Church, Hopkinton, N.H.
b. 3	Community Church, Hudson, N.H.
b. 3	Public Library and Church, Jackson, N.H.
b. 3	The First Church, Jaffrey, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/4m90f216v?locale=en
b. 3	Court Street Congregational Church, Keene, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/nv935868w?locale=en
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Keene, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/c821gr64s?locale=en  2 copies
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Keene, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/hh63t2560?locale=en
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Keene, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/ht24wr459?locale=en
b. 3	Churches, Keene, N.H.
b. 3	United Church of Christ, Keene, N.H.
b. 3	Old First Congregational Church, Keene, N.H.
b. 3	First Church, Keene, N.H.
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Keene, N.H.

b.3 First Congregational Church, Keene, N.H. b.3 Central Square, Keene, N.H. b.3 First Congregational Church, Keene, N.H. b.3 First Congregational Church, Keene, N.H. b.3 First Congregational Church, Keene, N.H. b.3 Congregational Church, Laconia, N.H. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/j6731918k?locale=en b.3 New First Congregational Church, Laconia, N.H. b.3 Congregational Church, Laconia, N.H. b.3 First Congregational Church, Laconia, N.H. b.3 Congregational Church, Libon, N.H. b.3 Congregational Church, Libon, N.H. congregational Church, Litheton, N.H.	b. 3	First Congregational Church, Keene, N.H.
b.3 First Congregational Church, Keene, N.H. b.3 Central Square, Keene, N.H. b.3 First Congregational Church, Keene, N.H. b.3 First Congregational Church, Keene, N.H. b.3 First Congregational Church, Keene, N.H. b.3 Congregational Church, Laconia, N.H. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/j6731918k?locale=en b.3 New First Congregational Church, Laconia, N.H. congregational Church, Liston, N.H. congregational Church, Liston, N.H. congregational Church, Littleton, N.H.	b. 3	First Church, Keene, N.H.
b. 3 First Congregational Church, Keene, N.H. b. 3 Congregational Church, Laconia, N.H. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/j6731918k?locale=en b. 3 New First Congregational Church, Laconia, N.H. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/js956n75s?locale=en b. 3 First Congregational Church, Laconia, N.H. b. 3 First Congregational Church, Laconia, N.H. b. 3 First Congregational Church, Laconia, N.H. b. 3 Congregational Church, Listonia, N.H. cong	b. 3	First Congregational Church, Keene, N.H.
b. 3 Central Square, Keene, N.H. b. 3 First Congregational Church, Keene, N.H. b. 3 Congregational Church, Laconia, N.H. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/j6731918k?locale=en b. 3 New First Congregational Church, Laconia, N.H. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/js956n75s?locale=en b. 3 Congregational Church, Laconia, N.H. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/js956n75s?locale=en b. 3 First Congregational Church, Laconia, N.H. b. 3 First Congregational Church, Laconia, N.H. b. 3 Congregational Church, Listonia, N.H. congregational Church, Listonia, N.H. congregational Church, Listonia, N.H. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/2801pp09t?locale=en b. 3 Congregational Church, Littleton, N.H. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/0v8385923?locale=en b. 3 Congregational Church, Littleton, N.H. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/0v8385923?locale=en	b. 3	First Congregational Church, Keene, N.H.
b.3 First Congregational Church, Keene, N.H. b.3 Congregational Church, Laconia, N.H. b.3 New First Congregational Church, Laconia, N.H. b.3 Congregational Church, Laconia, N.H. b.3 Congregational Church, Laconia, N.H. b.3 First Congregational Church, Laconia, N.H. b.3 New First Congregational Church, Laconia, N.H. b.3 Congregational Church, Lisbon, N.H. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/2801pp09t?locale=en b.3 Congregational Church, Littleton, N.H. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/0v8385923?locale=en b.3 Congregational Church, Lyme, N.H.	b. 3	First Congregational Church, Keene, N.H.
b. 3 First Congregational Church, Keene, N.H. b. 3 Congregational Church, Laconia, N.H. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/j6731918k?locale=en b. 3 New First Congregational Church, Laconia, N.H. b. 3 First Congregational Church, Laconia, N.H. b. 3 First Congregational Church, Laconia, N.H. b. 3 New First Congregational Church, Laconia, N.H. b. 3 Congregational Church, Liston, N.H. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/2801pp09t?locale=en b. 3 Congregational Church, Littleton, N.H. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/0v8385923?locale=en b. 3 Congregational Church, Littleton, N.H. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/0v8385923?locale=en	b. 3	Central Square, Keene, N.H.
b. 3 Congregational Church, Laconia, N.H. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/j6731918k?locale=en b. 3 New First Congregational Church, Laconia, N.H. b. 3 Congregational Church, Laconia, N.H. b. 3 First Congregational Church, Laconia, N.H. b. 3 First Congregational Church, Laconia, N.H. b. 3 First Congregational Church, Laconia, N.H. b. 3 Congregational Church, Lisbon, N.H. b. 3 Congregational Church, Lisbon, N.H. b. 3 Congregational Church, Littleton, N.H. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/2801pp09t?locale=en b. 3 Congregational Church, Littleton, N.H. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/0v8385923?locale=en b. 3 Congregational Church, Littleton, N.H. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/0v8385923?locale=en	b. 3	First Congregational Church, Keene, N.H.
Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/j6731918k?locale=en b.3 New First Congregational Church, Laconia, N.H. congregational Church, Laconia, N.H. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/js956n75s?locale=en b.3 First Congregational Church, Laconia, N.H. b.3 First Congregational Church, Laconia, N.H. congregational Church, Lisbon, N.H. congregational Church, Lisbon, N.H. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/2801pp09t?locale=en congregational Church, Litleton, N.H. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/fn107473d?locale=en congregational Church, Litleton, N.H. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/ov8385923?locale=en congregational Church, Lyme, N.H.	b. 3	First Congregational Church, Keene, N.H.
b.3 Congregational Church, Laconia, N.H. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/js956n75s?locale=en b.3 First Congregational Church, Laconia, N.H. b.3 First Congregational Church, Laconia, N.H. b.3 New First Congregational Church, Laconia, N.H. b.3 New First Congregational Church, Laconia, N.H. b.3 Congregational Church, Lisbon, N.H. congregational Church, Lisbon, N.H. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/2801pp09t?locale=en b.3 Congregational Church, Littleton, N.H. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/fn107473d?locale=en b.3 Congregational Church, Littleton, N.H. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/0v8385923?locale=en b.3 Congregational Church, Littleton, N.H. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/0v8385923?locale=en	b. 3	
Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/js956n75s?locale=en  b. 3 First Congregational Church, Laconia, N.H.  b. 3 First Congregational Church, Laconia, N.H.  b. 3 New First Congregational Church, Laconia, N.H.  b. 3 New First Congregational Church, Laconia, N.H.  b. 3 Congregational Church, Lisbon, N.H.  b. 3 Congregational Church, Lisbon, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/2801pp09t?locale=en  b. 3 Congregational Church, Littleton, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/fn107473d?locale=en  b. 3 Congregational Church, Littleton, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/0v8385923?locale=en  b. 3 Congregational Church, Littleton, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/0v8385923?locale=en	b. 3	New First Congregational Church, Laconia, N.H.
b. 3 First Congregational Church, Laconia, N.H. b. 3 New First Congregational Church, Laconia, N.H. b. 3 First Congregational Church, Laconia, N.H. b. 3 Congregational Church, Listbon, N.H. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/2801pp09t?locale=en b. 3 Congregational Church, Littleton, N.H. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/fn107473d?locale=en b. 3 Congregational Church, Littleton, N.H. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/0v8385923?locale=en b. 3 Congregational Church, Littleton, N.H. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/0v8385923?locale=en	b. 3	
b. 3	b. 3	First Congregational Church, Laconia, N.H.
b. 3 Congregational Church, Laconia, N.H.  b. 3 Congregational Church, Laconia, N.H.  b. 3 New First Congregational Church, Laconia, N.H.  b. 3 First Congregational Church, Laconia, N.H.  b. 3 Congregational Church, Lisbon, N.H.  b. 3 Congregational Church, Lisbon, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/2801pp09t?locale=en  b. 3 Congregational Church, Littleton, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/fn107473d?locale=en  b. 3 Congregational Church, Littleton, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/0v8385923?locale=en  b. 3 Congregational Church, Lyme, N.H.	b. 3	First Congregational Church, Laconia, N.H.
b. 3 Congregational Church, Laconia, N.H.  b. 3 New First Congregational Church, Laconia, N.H.  b. 3 First Congregational Church, Laconia, N.H.  b. 3 First Congregational Church, Laconia, N.H.  b. 3 Congregational Church, Laconia, N.H.  b. 3 Congregational Church, Laconia, N.H.  b. 3 New Congregational Church, Laconia, N.H.  b. 3 New Congregational Church, Laconia, N.H.  b. 3 Congregational Church, Lisbon, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/2801pp09t?locale=en  b. 3 Congregational Church, Littleton, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/fn107473d?locale=en  b. 3 Congregational Church, Littleton, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/0v8385923?locale=en  b. 3 Congregational Church, Lyme, N.H.	b. 3	First Congregational Church, Laconia, N.H.
b. 3 Congregational Church, Laconia, N.H.  b. 3 First Congregational Church, Laconia, N.H.  b. 3 New Congregational Church, Laconia, N.H.  b. 3 Congregational Church, Laconia, N.H.  b. 3 Congregational Church, Lisbon, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/2801pp09t?locale=en  b. 3 Congregational Church, Littleton, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/fn107473d?locale=en  b. 3 Congregational Church, Littleton, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/0v8385923?locale=en  b. 3 Congregational Church, Lyme, N.H.	b. 3	Congregational Church, Laconia, N.H.
b. 3 New First Congregational Church, Laconia, N.H.  b. 3 First Congregational Church, Laconia, N.H.  b. 3 Congregational Church, Laconia, N.H.  b. 3 Congregational Church, Laconia, N.H.  b. 3 New Congregational Church, Laconia, N.H.  b. 3 Congregational Church, Lisbon, N.H.  b. 3 Congregational Church, Lisbon, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/2801pp09t?locale=en  b. 3 Congregational Church, Littleton, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/fn107473d?locale=en  b. 3 Congregational Church, Littleton, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/0v8385923?locale=en  b. 3 Congregational Church, Lyme, N.H.	b. 3	Congregational Church, Laconia, N.H.
b. 3 First Congregational Church, Laconia, N.H.  b. 3 Congregational Church, Laconia, N.H.  b. 3 Congregational Church, Laconia, N.H.  b. 3 New Congregational Church, Laconia, N.H.  b. 3 Congregational Church, Lisbon, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/2801pp09t?locale=en  b. 3 Congregational Church, Littleton, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/fn107473d?locale=en  b. 3 Congregational Church, Littleton, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/0v8385923?locale=en  b. 3 Congregational Church, Lyme, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/0v8385923?locale=en	b. 3	Congregational Church, Laconia, N.H.
b. 3 Congregational Church, Laconia, N.H.  b. 3 New Congregational Church, Laconia, N.H.  b. 3 Congregational Church, Laconia, N.H.  b. 3 Congregational Church, Lisbon, N.H. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/2801pp09t?locale=en  b. 3 Congregational Church, Littleton, N.H. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/fn107473d?locale=en  b. 3 Congregational Church, Littleton, N.H. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/0v8385923?locale=en  b. 3 Congregational Church, Lyme, N.H.	b. 3	New First Congregational Church, Laconia, N.H.
b. 3 Congregational Church, Laconia, N.H.  b. 3 New Congregational Church, Lisbon, N.H.  b. 3 Congregational Church, Lisbon, N.H. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/2801pp09t?locale=en  b. 3 Congregational Church, Littleton, N.H. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/fn107473d?locale=en  b. 3 Congregational Church, Littleton, N.H. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/0v8385923?locale=en  b. 3 Congregational Church, Lyme, N.H.	b. 3	First Congregational Church, Laconia, N.H.
b. 3 New Congregational Church, Laconia, N.H.  b. 3 Congregational Church, Lisbon, N.H. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/2801pp09t?locale=en  b. 3 Congregational Church, Littleton, N.H. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/fn107473d?locale=en  b. 3 Congregational Church, Littleton, N.H. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/0v8385923?locale=en  b. 3 Congregational Church, Lyme, N.H.	b. 3	Congregational Church, Laconia, N.H.
b. 3 Congregational Church, Lisbon, N.H. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/2801pp09t?locale=en  b. 3 Congregational Church, Littleton, N.H. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/fn107473d?locale=en  b. 3 Congregational Church, Littleton, N.H. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/0v8385923?locale=en  b. 3 Congregational Church, Lyme, N.H.	b. 3	Congregational Church, Laconia, N.H.
Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/2801pp09t?locale=en  b. 3 Congregational Church, Littleton, N.H. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/fn107473d?locale=en  b. 3 Congregational Church, Littleton, N.H. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/0v8385923?locale=en  b. 3 Congregational Church, Lyme, N.H.	b. 3	New Congregational Church, Laconia, N.H.
Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/fn107473d?locale=en  b. 3 Congregational Church, Littleton, N.H. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/0v8385923?locale=en  b. 3 Congregational Church, Lyme, N.H.	b. 3	
Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/0v8385923?locale=en  b. 3 Congregational Church, Lyme, N.H.	b. 3	
	b. 3	
	b. 3	

b. 3	Congregational Church, Lyme, N.H.
b. 3	Congregational Church, Lyme, N.H.
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Manchester, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/hm50tz430?locale=en
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Manchester, N.H.
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Manchester, N.H.
b. 3	Franklin Street Congregational Church, Manchester, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/b5644z213?locale=en
b. 3	Franklin Street Congregational Church, Manchester, N.H.
b. 3	Trinitarian Congregational Church, Marlborough, N.H. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/p8418v08j?locale=en
b. 3	Congregational Church, Meredith, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/jd4733058?locale=en
b. 3	Congregational Church, Meredith, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/j96026303?locale=en
b. 3	Congregational Church, Meriden, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/5138jm82m?locale=en
b. 3	Congregational Church, Meriden, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/rn301655c?locale=en
b. 3	Congregational Church, Meriden, N.H.
b. 3	Congregational Church, Milford, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/d217qw44p?locale=en
b. 3	Congregational Church, Milford, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/1544bv76k?locale=en
b. 3	Congregational Church, Milford, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/j9602631c?locale=en
b. 3	Congregational Church, Milford, N.H.
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Milford, N.H.
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Milford, N.H.
b. 3	Baptist Church, Milton, N.H.
b. 3	Congregational Church, Mount Vernon, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/t435gk400?locale=en

b. 3	First Congregational Church, Nashua, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/j6731919v?locale=en  2 copies
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Nashua, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/x920g375v?locale=en
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Nashua, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/w95056179?locale=en
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Nashua, N.H.
b. 3	First Church, Nashua, N.H.
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Nashua, N.H.
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Nashua, N.H.
b. 3	First Church, Nashua, N.H.
b. 3	Congregational Church, Nashua, N.H.
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Nashua, N.H.
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Nashua, N.H.
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Nashua, N.H.
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Nashua, N.H.
b. 3	Congregational Church, Nashua, N.H.
b. 3	Congregational Church, Nashua, N.H.
b. 3	Pilgrim Congregational Church, Nashua, N.H. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/hm50tz448?locale=en
b. 3	Pilgrim Church, Nashua, N.H.
b. 3	Congregational Church, New Ipswich, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/v979v8372?locale=en
b. 3	South Congregational Church, Newport, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/2z10ww815?locale=en
b. 3	Congregational Church, Newport, N.H.
b. 3	South Congregational Church, Newport, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/70795f07p?locale=en
b. 3	South Congregational Church, Newport, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/rn3016454?locale=en  2 copies
b. 3	Congregational Church, Newport, N.H.

b. 3 First Church of Christ, Congregational, North Conway, N.H. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/v405sg69m  b. 3 First Church of Christ, Congregational, North Conway, N.H.	
b. 3 First Church of Christ, Congregational, North Conway, N.H.	n?locale=en
Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/gh93h513j?le	locale=en
b. 3 First Church of Christ, Congregational, North Conway, N.H.	
b. 3 Congregational Church, Northfield, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/k643b6764?	?locale=en
b. 3 Second Congregational Church, Ossipee Village, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/rv043057p?	?locale=en
b. 3 Town Church, Peterborough, N.H.	
b. 3 First Congregational Church, Peterborough, N.H.	
b. 3 Colonial Church, Peterborough, N.H.	
b. 3 Congregational Church, Plymouth, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/5425kh20v?	?locale=en
b. 3 Congregational Church, Plymouth, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/2j62sb402?l	locale=en
b. 3 North Congregational Church, Portsmouth, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/r207tv714?le	locale=en
b. 3 North Congregational Church, Portsmouth, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/xw42nf57h?	?locale=en
b. 3 North Congregational Church, Portsmouth, N.H. 2 copies	
b. 3 Old North Church, Portsmouth, N.H.	
b. 3 North Church, Portsmouth, N.H.	
2.5 Refer charety, Forcemouth, Fair	
b. 3 North Congregational Church, Portsmouth, N.H.	
<u> </u>	
b. 3 North Congregational Church, Portsmouth, N.H.	
b. 3 North Congregational Church, Portsmouth, N.H. b. 3 Old North Church, Portsmouth, N.H.	?locale=en
<ul> <li>b. 3 North Congregational Church, Portsmouth, N.H.</li> <li>b. 3 Old North Church, Portsmouth, N.H.</li> <li>b. 3 Old Grace Church, Portsmouth, N.H.</li> <li>b. 3 First Congregational Church, Rindge, N.H.</li> </ul>	

b. 3	Church, Rindge, N.H.
b. 3	Congregational Church, Salisbury, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/1n79hb07w?locale=en
b. 3	Congregational Church, Salisbury, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/6m311v50f?locale=en
b. 3	Community Church, Sugar Hill, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/h702qc36j?locale=en  2 copies
b. 3	Congregational Church, Sullivan, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/th83m480z?locale=en
b. 3	Congregational Church, Sullivan, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/b8515v156?locale=en
b. 3	Congregational Church, Tamworth, N.H. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/j098zh952?locale=en
b. 3	Congregational Church, Tilton, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/w9505618k?locale=en
b. 3	Congregational Church, Troy, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/c534fv61q?locale=en
b. 3	Congregational Church, Wakefield, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/wd3762772?locale=en
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Walpole, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/rb68xj50b?locale=en
b. 3	Congregational Church, Warner, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/z603r417k?locale=en
b. 3	Village Church, Hillsboro, N.H.
b. 3	Congregational Church, Wilton, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/ks65hj567?locale=en
b. 3	Congregational Church, Winchester, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/jm214v64j?locale=en
b. 3	Congregational Church, Winchester, N.H.
b. 3	Second Congregational Church, Winchester, N.H.
b. 3	Congregational Church, Wolfeboro, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/rx913w47g?locale=en
b. 3	Congregational Church, Wolfeboro, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/jh3440446?locale=en

b. 3	Congregational Church, Wolfeboro, N.H.
Rh	node Island
b. 3	Congregational Church, Barrington, R.I.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/xw42nf567?locale=en
b. 3	Congregational Church House, Barrington, R.I.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/8g84mt116?locale=en
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Bristol, R.I. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/8049gb60v?locale=en
b. 3	Woodridge Congregational Church, Cranston, R.I.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/t722hg35c?locale=en
b. 3	United Congregational Church, Little Compton, R.I.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/3197xs438?locale=en
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Pawtucket, R.I.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/4t64gt73v?locale=en
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Pawtucket, R.I.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/kw52jf777?locale=en
b. 3	Congregational Church, Pawtcuetk, R.I.
b. 3	Congregational Church, Pawtcuetk, R.I.
b. 3	Congregational Church, Peace Dale, R.I.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/gx41mq05q?locale=en
b. 3	Congregational Church, Peace Dale, R.I.
b. 3	Congregational Church, Peace Dale, R.I.
b. 3	Beneficent Congregational Church, Providence, R.I.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/02871258x?locale=en  2 copies
b. 3	Beneficent Congregational Church, Providence, R.I.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/k3569974b?locale=en
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Providence, R.I.
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Providence, R.I.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/9880vx65d?locale=en  2 copies
b. 3	Union Congregational Church, Providence, R.I.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/q524jv25m?locale=en

## Rhode Island (continued)

b. 3	Congregational Church, Westerly, R.I.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/j96026282?locale=en
b. 3	Globe Congregational Church, Woonsocket, R.I.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/pr76f871m?locale=en
b. 3	Globe Congregational Church, Woonsocket, R.I.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/cn69mb010?locale=en
Verr	mont
b. 3	Congregational Church, Barton, V.T.
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Bennington, V.T.
b. 3	Old First Church, Bennington, V.T.
b. 3	Old First Church, Bennington, V.T.
b. 3	Congregational Church, Bradeford, V.T.
b. 3	Congregational Church, Bradeford, V.T.
b. 3	Congregational Church, Chelsea, V.T.
b. 3	Dorset Congregational Church, Dorset, V.T.
b. 3	Congregational Church, Irasburg, V.T.
b. 3	Congregational Church, Island Pond, V.T.
b. 3	Congregational Church, Lyndonville, V.T.
b. 3	Congregational Church, Manchester, V.T.
b. 3	Congregational Church, Middlebury, V.T.
b. 3	Congregational Church, Norwich, V.T.
b. 3	Congregational Church, Pittsford, V.T.
b. 3	Union Church, Plymouth, V.T.
b. 3	Union Christian Church, Plymouth, V.T.
b. 3	Union Church, Plymouth, V.T.
b. 3	Congregational Church, Post Mills, V.T.
b. 3	Congregational Church, Rutland, V.T.
b. 3	First Congregational Church, St. Albans, V.T.
b. 3	Congregational Church, St. Johnsbury, V.T.
b. 3	North Congregational Church, St. Johnsbury, V.T. 2 copies

#### Vermont (continued)

b. 3	South Congregational Church, St. Johnsbury, V.T.
b. 3	Townshend Church, Towsnhend, V.T.
b. 3	Congregational Church, Tunbridge, V.T.
b. 3	First Congregational Church, Vergennes, V.T.
b. 3	Congregational Church, Woodstock, V.T.

# **Series II: Baptist Churches**

#### Connecticut

b. 3	First Baptist Church, Ansonia, Conn. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/3f462b956?locale=en
b. 3	First Baptist Church, Ansonia, Conn.
b. 3	First Baptist Church, Branford, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/8s45qg527?locale=en
b. 3	Church of Christ First Baptist, Branford, Conn.
b. 3	First Baptist Church, Bridgeport, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/v118rm140?locale=en
b. 3	First Baptist Church, Bridgeport, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/n009w819r?locale=en
b. 3	First Baptist Church, Bridgeport, Conn.
b. 3	Baptist Church, Bristol, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/wd376278b?locale=en
b. 3	Baptist Church, Bristol, Conn.
b. 3	Baptist Church, Brooklyn, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/9z903544s?locale=en
b. 3	Hull Memorial Baptist Church, Cheshire, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/3j333811m?locale=en
b. 3	Baptist Church, Danielson, Conn. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/tb09jc518?locale=en
b. 3	Deep River Baptist Church, Deep River, Conn.
b. 3	Baptist Church, Deep River, Conn.
b. 3	First Baptist Church, Essex, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/hx11xm91f?locale=en
b. 3	Baptist Church, Essex, Conn.
b. 3	Groton Heights Baptist Church, Groton Heights, Conn.
b. 3	South Baptist Church, Hartford, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/3f462b96g?locale=en
b. 3	Union Baptist Church, Hartford, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/9w0328200?locale=en
b. 3	Jewett City Baptist Church, Jewett City, Conn.

#### Connecticut (continued)

b. 3	First Baptist Church, Meriden, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/d504rs00v?locale=en
b. 3	Union Baptist Church, Montville, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/5712md00m?locale=en
b. 3	Union Baptist Church, Mystic, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/6d570328t?locale=en
b. 3	Union Baptist Church, Mystic, Conn.
b. 3	Union Baptist Church, Mystic, Conn.
b. 3	Union Baptist Church, Mystic, Conn.
b. 3	Union Baptist Church, Mystic, Conn.
b. 3	Union Baptist Church, Mystic, Conn.
b. 3	First Baptist Church, New Britain, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/cj82kf11q?locale=en
b. 3	First Baptist Church, New Britain, Conn.
b. 3	First Baptist Church, New Britain, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/9k41zm23w?locale=en
b. 3	First Baptist Church, New Britain, Conn.
b. 3	First Baptist Church, New Britain, Conn.
b. 3	Baptist Church, New Britain, Conn.
b. 3	Calvary Baptist Church, New Haven, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/3b591g08t?locale=en
b. 3	First Baptist Church, New Haven, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/79408389p?locale=en
b. 3	First Baptist Church, New London, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/jm214v65t?locale=en
b. 3	Montauk Avenue Baptist Church, New London, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/v118rm336?locale=en
b. 3	Baptist Church, Noank, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/g732dg464?locale=en
b. 3	Central Baptist Church, Norwich, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/f4752p602?locale=en
b. 3	Central Baptist Church, Norwich, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/m900p129v?locale=en

#### Connecticut (continued)

b. 3	First Baptist Church, Norwich, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/zw12zb55m?locale=en
b. 3	Baptist Church, Plainville, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/df65vf14z?locale=en
b. 3	Baptist Church, Poquonnock Bridge, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/5d86p585f?locale=en
b. 3	Baptist Church, Putnam, Conn. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/5138jm70t?locale=en
b. 3	Baptist Church, Putnam, Conn. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/8049gb614?locale=en
b. 3	Baptist Church, Putnam, Conn.
b. 3	Baptist Church, Putnam, Conn.
b. 3	First Baptist Church, Putnam, Conn.
b. 3	Baptist Church, Putnam, Conn.
b. 3	Baptist Church, Putnam, Conn.
b. 3	Baptist Church, Rockville, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/8p58pk48d?locale=en
b. 3	First Baptist Church, Southington, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/rv043058z?locale=en
b. 3	Baptist Church, Stamford, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/8336h7514?locale=en
b. 3	First Baptist Church, Stamford, Conn.
b. 3	Second Baptist Church, Suffield, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/fb494f86r?locale=en
b. 3	Second Baptist Church, Suffield, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/xg94hw23n?locale=en
b. 3	Second Baptist Church, Suffield, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/j098zh96b?locale=en
b. 3	Second Baptist Church, Suffield, Conn.
b. 3	Calvary Baptist Church, Torrington, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/c247dz852?locale=en
b. 3	Calvary Baptist Church, Torrington, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/z316q710d?locale=en
b. 3	Baptist Church, Torrington, Conn.

#### Connecticut (continued)

b. 3	First Baptist Church, Waterbury, Conn. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/qf85nh749?locale=en
b. 3	First Baptist Church, Waterbury, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/h989r947r?locale=en
b. 3	First Baptist Church, Waterbury, Conn.
b. 3	Baptist Church, West Hartford, Conn.
b. 3	First Baptist Church, West Hartford, Conn.
b. 3	Baptist Church, Westport, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/0p096d55q?locale=en
b. 3	The First Church, Winsted, Conn.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/8336h752d?locale=en
M	aine
b. 4	Free Baptist Church, Auburn, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/7s75dj980?locale=en
b. 4	Free Baptist Church, Auburn, Me.
b. 4	Free Baptist Church, Auburn, Me.
b. 4	Baptist Church, Auburn, Me.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Augusta, Me. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/g158bp443?locale=en
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Augusta, Me.
b. 4	Penny Memorial Free Baptist Church, Augusta, Me. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/x920g3764?locale=en
b. 4	Penny Memorial Free Baptist Church, Augusta, Me. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/f4752p61b?locale=en
b. 4	Penny Memorial Free Baptist Church, Augusta, Me.
b. 4	Free Will Baptist Church, Augusta, Me.
b. 4	Columbia Street Baptist Church, Bangor, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/pc289q80k?locale=en
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Bangor, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/th83m4817?locale=en
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Bangor, Me.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Bangor, Me.

b. 4	First Baptist Church, Bar Harbor, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/pn89dd01w?locale=en
b. <b>4</b>	First Baptist Church, Bath, Me. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/g732dg47d?locale=en
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Blue Hill, Me. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/6m311v51q?locale=en
b. <b>4</b>	Free Christian Baptist Church, Bridgewater, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/2v23w127h?locale=en
b. 4	Berean Baptist Church, Brunswick, Me. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/d791sn66z?locale=en
b. 4	Second Baptist Church, Calais, Me. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/8w32rc00q?locale=en
b. 4	Chestnut Street Baptist Church, Camden, Me. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/2z10ww82f?locale=en
b. 4	Baptist Church, Caribou, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/sx61ds66b?locale=en
b. 4	Baptist Church, Damariscotta, Me. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/ft848x14s?locale=en
b. 4	Baptist Church, Damariscotta, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/v979v8258?locale=en
b. 4 b. 4	·
	Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/v979v8258?locale=en
b. <b>4</b>	Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/v979v8258?locale=en  Baptist Church, Damariscotta, Me.
b. 4 b. 4	Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/v979v8258?locale=en  Baptist Church, Damariscotta, Me.  Baptist Church, Damariscotta, Me.
b. 4 b. 4 b. 4	Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/v979v8258?locale=en  Baptist Church, Damariscotta, Me.  Baptist Church, Damariscotta, Me.  Baptist Church, Damariscotta, Me.  Free Baptist Church, Danforth, Me.
b. 4 b. 4 b. 4 b. 4	Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/v979v8258?locale=en  Baptist Church, Damariscotta, Me.  Baptist Church, Damariscotta, Me.  Baptist Church, Damariscotta, Me.  Free Baptist Church, Danforth, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/k643b677d?locale=en  First Baptist Church, Dexter, Me.
b. 4 b. 4 b. 4 b. 4	Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/v979v8258?locale=en  Baptist Church, Damariscotta, Me.  Baptist Church, Damariscotta, Me.  Baptist Church, Damariscotta, Me.  Free Baptist Church, Danforth, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/k643b677d?locale=en  First Baptist Church, Dexter, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/9z9035452?locale=en
b. 4 b. 4 b. 4 b. 4 b. 4 b. 4	Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/v979v8258?locale=en  Baptist Church, Damariscotta, Me.  Baptist Church, Damariscotta, Me.  Free Baptist Church, Danforth, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/k643b677d?locale=en  First Baptist Church, Dexter, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/9z9035452?locale=en  United Baptist Church, Dover-Foxcroft, Me.  Baptist Church, East Corinth, Me.
b. 4 b. 4 b. 4 b. 4 b. 4 b. 4	Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/v979v8258?locale=en  Baptist Church, Damariscotta, Me.  Baptist Church, Damariscotta, Me.  Baptist Church, Damariscotta, Me.  Free Baptist Church, Danforth, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/k643b677d?locale=en  First Baptist Church, Dexter, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/9z9035452?locale=en  United Baptist Church, Dover-Foxcroft, Me.  Baptist Church, East Corinth, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/j3860d68j?locale=en

b. 4	Baptist Church, Farmington, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/q524jv275?locale=en
b. 4	Henderson Memorial Baptist Church, Farmington, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/ws859n50p?locale=en
b. 4	Henderson Memorial Baptist Church, Farmington, Me.
b. 4	Baptist Church, Franklin, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/dj52wb413?locale=en
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Gardiner, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/0p096d560?locale=en
b. 4	Baptist Church, Greene, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/h989r9481?locale=en
b. 4	Baptist Church, Harrington, Me. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/6w924j694?locale=en
b. 4	Baptist Church, Harrington, Me. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/z029pb46j?locale=en
b. 4	Community Baptist Church, Hebron, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/r781wn912?locale=en
b. 4	Community Baptist Church, Hebron, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/x633f6707?locale=en
b. 4	Community Baptist Church, Hebron, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/qn59q941h?locale=en
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Houlton, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/5999n906r?locale=en
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Jay, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/h989r9499?locale=en
b. 4	Bunker Hill Church, Jefferson, Me.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Jefferson, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/8w32rc010?locale=en
b. 4	Village Baptist Church, Kennebunkport, Me. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/tq57nx32w?locale=en
b. 4	Main Street Free Baptist Church, Lewiston, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/gx41mq078?locale=en
b. 4	United Baptist Church, Lewiston, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/mw22vc306?locale=en

b. 4	United Baptist Church, Lewiston, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/n009w821s?locale=en
b. 4	New United Baptist Church, Lewiston, Me.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Livermore Falls, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/s4655p13f?locale=en
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Livermore Falls, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/hm50tz63g?locale=en
b. 4	Baptist Church, Livermore Falls, Me.
b. 4	Baptist Church, McFalls, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/cj82kf120?locale=en
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Nobleboro, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/6969z628f?locale=en
b. 4	Baptist Church, Norridgewock, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/6969z629q?locale=en
b. 4	Baptist Church, Ogunquit, Me. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/pz50h299s?locale=en 2 copies
b. 4	Baptist Tabernacle, Old Orchard Beach, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/xd07h072j?locale=en
b. 4	Baptist Tabernacle, Old Orchard Beach, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/x633f650r?locale=en
b. 4	Baptist Tabernacle, Old Orchard Beach, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/4f16c862h?locale=en
b. 4	Camp Grounds, Old Orchard Beach, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/rx913w48r?locale=en
b. 4	Baptist Church, Paris, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/qf85nh952?locale=en
b. 4	Church at Paris Hill, Paris, Me.
b. 4	Free Baptist Church, Pittsfield, Me. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/m613n434g?locale=en
b. 4	Central Square Baptist Church, Portland, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/h702qc37t?locale=en
b. 4	Central Square Baptist Church, Portland, Me. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/vt150q70b?locale=en

b. 4 First Baptist Church, Portland, Me. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/w b. 4 Immanuel Baptist Church, Portland, Me. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/w	orks/n583z2039?locale=en
Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/w	
h 4 Immanual Pantiet Church Parties d Ma	orks/np193g543?locale=en
b. 4 Immanuel Baptist Church, Portland, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/w	
b. 4 Free Baptist Church, Presque Isle, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/w	orks/x920g377d?locale=en
b. 4 Free Baptist Church, Presque Isle, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/w	orks/wp988r784?locale=en
b. 4 Free Baptist Church, Richmond, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/w	orks/j9602632n?locale=en
b. 4 Littlefield Memorial Baptist Church, Rockland, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/w	orks/nv9358695?locale=en
b. 4 Cutts Avenue Free Baptist Church, Saco, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/w	orks/1j92gd937?locale=en
b. 4 Bethany Baptist Church, Skowhegan, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/w	orks/8p58pk49p?locale=en
b. 4 Free Will Baptist Church, Small Point, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/w	orks/jw827j18d?locale=en
b. 4 Baptist Church, South Paris, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/w	orks/nk322m217?locale=en
b. 4 Baptist Church, South Paris, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/w	vorks/zg64ts47w?locale=en
b. 4 First Baptist Church, Waldoboro, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/w	orks/br86b8503?locale=en
b. 4 First Baptist Church, Waldoboro, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/w	vorks/6w924j81d?locale=en
b. 4 Baptist Church, Waldoboro, Me.	
b. 4 Baptist Church, Washburn, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/w	orks/37720k27h?locale=en
b. 4 First Baptist Church, Waterville, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/w	vorks/1z40m017n?locale=en

b. 4	First Baptist Church, Waterville, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/j098zh97m?locale=en
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Waterville, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/1831cr22h?locale=en
b. 4	Baptist Church, Waterville, Me.
b. 4	Baptist Church, Waterville, Me.
b. 4	Getchell Street Free Baptist Church, Waterville, Me. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/kk91fr75p?locale=en
b. 4	Old Baptist Church, Yarmouth, Me.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/ff365c093?locale=en
b. 4	Church on the Hill, Yarmouth, Me.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Yarmouth, Me. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/7s75dj998?locale=en
b. 4	Baptist Church, Yarmouth, Me.
Mas	ssachusetts
b. 4	Baptist Church, Adams, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/3x816t03r?locale=en
b. 4	Brighton Avenue Baptist Church, Allston, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/1z40m018x?locale=en
b. 4	Market Street Baptist Church, Amesbury, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/w0892h62d?locale=en
b. 4	Market Street Baptist Church, Amesbury, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/mp48sk64j?locale=en
b. 4	Baptist Church, Andover, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/qb98mm90f?locale=en
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Arlington, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/qv33s353s?locale=en
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Arlington, Mass.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Arlington, Mass.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Arlington, Mass.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Attleboro, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/8910k091c?locale=en
b. 4	Baptist Church, Avon, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/fq978185p?locale=en

b. 4	First Baptist Church, Ayer, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/sj139766h?locale=en
b. <b>4</b>	First Baptist Church, Ayer, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/xd07h073t?locale=en
b. 4	Community Baptist Church, Bass River, Mass.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Beverly, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/9g54xq23n?locale=en  2 copies
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Beverly, Mass.
b. 4	Baptist Church, Beverly, Mass.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Boston, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/47429g34k?locale=en  2 copies
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Boston, Mass.
b. <b>4</b>	Ruggles Street Baptist Church, Boston, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/1r66j6727?locale=en
b. 4	Stoughton Street Baptist Church, Boston, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/37720k28s?locale=en
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Brockton, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/pn89dd14z?locale=en
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Brockton, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/4f16c863s?locale=en
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Brockton, Mass.
b. 4	Baptist Church, Brockton, Mass.
b. 4	Baptist Church, Brockton, Mass.
b. 4	Baptist Church, Brockton, Mass.
b. 4	North Baptist Church, Brockton, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/3t945x52f?locale=en
b. <b>4</b>	Swedish Baptist Church, Brockton, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/d504rs02d?locale=en
b. 4	Swedish Baptist Church, Brockton, Mass.
b. <b>4</b>	Baptist Church, Brookline, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/p2677225w?locale=en

b. 4	Baptist Church, Brookline, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/c247dz86b?locale=en
b. 4	Baptist Church, Brookline, Mass.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Cambridge, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/6682x9563?locale=en
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Cambridge, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/6395wd19q?locale=en
b. 4	Old Cambridge Baptist Church, Cambridge, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/6682x957c?locale=en  2 copies
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Charlestown, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/dr26z3992?locale=en
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Chelsea, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/9w0328218?locale=en
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Chelsea, Mass.
b. 4	Ruins of a Baptist Church, Chelsea, Mass.
b. 4	Ruins of a Baptist Church, Chelsea, Mass.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Chelsea, Mass.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Chelsea, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/w95055989?locale=en
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Chelsea, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/5712mc992?locale=en
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Chelsea, Mass.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Chelsea, Mass.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Chelsea, Mass.
b. 4	Baptist Church, Chicopee Falls, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/nz8065196?locale=en
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Clinton, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/js956n56k?locale=en
b. 4	Baptist Church, Clinton, Mass.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Clinton, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/7w62ff53w?locale=en
b. 4	Baptist Temple, Dorchester, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/3484zp61f?locale=en

b. 4	First Baptist Church, Everett, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/v405sg825?locale=en
b. <b>4</b>	First Baptist Church, Everett, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/r494vr770?locale=en
b. <b>4</b>	First Baptist Church, Framingham, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/5q47rv38w?locale=en
b. 4	Park Street Baptist Church, Framingham, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/z890s0835?locale=en
b. <b>4</b>	Park Street Baptist Church, Framingham, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/ms35tg51q?locale=en
b. 4	The Common, Framingham, Mass.
b. 4	Baptist Church, Granville, Mass. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/g158bp575?locale=en
b. 4	Baptist Church, Greenville, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/dr26z400m?locale=en
b. <b>4</b>	Baptist Church, Groton, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/4q77fz35d?locale=en
b. 4	Baptist Church, Hampden, Mass. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/xk81jr681?locale=en
b. 4	Still River Baptist Church, Harvard, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/dn39x718t?locale=en
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Haverhill, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/6w924j70w?locale=en
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Haverhill, Mass.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Haverhill, Mass.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Haverhill, Mass.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Haverhill, Mass.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Hingham, Mass.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Holliston, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/s4655p14q?locale=en
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Holliston, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/w0892h63p?locale=en
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Holliston, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/k643b678p?locale=en

b. <b>4</b>	Elmwood Baptist Church, Holyoke, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/kd17d0732?locale=en
b. 4	Second Baptist Church, Holyoke, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/mg74qs76k?locale=en
b. 4	South Baptist Church, South Boston, Mass.
b. 4	Baptist Church, Hudson, Mass. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/wh246z749?locale=en 2 copies
b. 4	Baptist Church, Hudson, Mass. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/6q182r895?locale=en
b. 4	Baptist Church, Hudson, Mass.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Hyannis, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/t722hg36n?locale=en
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Hyannis, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/5999n9071?locale=en  2 copies
b. 4	Baptist Church, Hyannis, Mass.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Hyde Park, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/79408390f?locale=en
b. 4	Baptist Church, Ipswich, Mass. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/bv73c615z?locale=en 2 copies
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Lawrence, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/sq87c1624?locale=en
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Lawrence, Mass.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Leominster, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/xs55mj30v?locale=en
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Leominster, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/js956n584?locale=en
b. 4	Baptist Church, Leominster, Mass.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Leominster, Mass.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Leominster, Mass.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Lexington, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/m039kb41d?locale=en

b. 4	Washington Street Baptist Church, Lynn, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/nk322k99x?locale=en
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Malden, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/m900p130m?locale=en
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Malden, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/vm40xz09f?locale=en
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Malden, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/w3763d379?locale=en  2 copies
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Malden, Mass.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Malden, Mass.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Malden, Mass.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Malden, Mass.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Malden, Mass.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Malden, Mass.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Malden, Mass.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Malden, Mass.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Malden, Mass.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Malden, Mass.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Malden, Mass. 2 copies
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Malden, Mass.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Malden, Mass.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Malden, Mass.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Mansfield, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/v118rm158?locale=en
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Mansfield, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/08612v22v?locale=en
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Marlboro, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/mg74qs77v?locale=en
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Marlboro, Mass.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Marlboro, Mass.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Marlboro, Mass.

b. 4	First Baptist Church, Marlboro, Mass.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Medford, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/x633f6511?locale=en
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Melrose, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/794084064?locale=en
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Melrose, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/r781wn92b?locale=en
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Melrose, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/0r9679719?locale=en
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Melrose, Mass.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Melrose, Mass.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Melrose, Mass.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Melrose, Mass.
b. 4	Green Street Baptist Church, Melrose, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/1v53k3474?locale=en
b. 4	Baptist Church, Middleboro, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/bk128h31c?locale=en
b. 4	Baptist Church, Middleboro, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/zg64ts485?locale=en
b. 4	Baptist Church, Middleboro, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/8s45qg53h?locale=en
b. 4	Baptist Church, Middleboro, Mass.
b. 4	Baptist Church, Middleboro, Mass.
b. 4	Baptist Church, Milford, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/1257b000c?locale=en
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Nantucket, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/z029pb47t?locale=en  2 copies
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Needham, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/fq978203d?locale=en
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Needham, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/jq085r553?locale=en
b. 4	Baptist Church, Newburyport, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/js956n59d?locale=en

b. 4	Baptist Church, Newburyport, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/2v23w128s?locale=en
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Newton Centre, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/z029pb483?locale=en
b. 4	Baptist Church, Newton Centre, Mass.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Newton Centre, Mass.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, North Abington, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/k35699953?locale=en
b. 4	First Baptist Church, North Adams, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/1544bv77v?locale=en
b. 4	First Baptist Church, North Adams, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/3n204452w?locale=en
b. 4	Baptist Church, North Adams, Mass.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, North Adams, Mass.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, North Adams, Mass.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, North Adams, Mass.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, North Adams, Mass.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, North Adams, Mass.
b. 4	First Congregational and First Baptist Churches, North Adams, Mass.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, North Attleboro, Mass. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/0c483q781?locale=en
b. 4	Baptist Church, North Attleboro, Mass.
b. 4	Baptist Church, North Reading, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/ht24wr24j?locale=en
b. 4	First Baptist Church, North Scituate, Mass.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Northampton, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/q811kr11h?locale=en
b. <b>4</b>	Baptist Church, Northampton, Mass. 2 copies
b. 4	Baptist Church, Northampton, Mass.
b. 4	Baptist Church, Northborough, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/d791sn677?locale=en

b. 4	Baptist Church, Northborough, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/3t945x53q?locale=en
b. 4	Baptist Church, Northborough, Mass.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Norwood, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/pr76f8735?locale=en
b. 4	Baptist Church, Norwood, Mass.
b. 4	Baptist Church, Oak Bluffs, Mass.
b. 4	Baptist Church, Orange, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/t435gk418?locale=en
b. 4	Baptist Church, Osterville, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/vm40xz30p?locale=en
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Pittsfield, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/0k225h90s?locale=en
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Pittsfield, Mass.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Pittsfield, Mass.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Pittsfield, Mass. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/n296x4906?locale=en
b. <b>4</b>	First Baptist Church, Plymouth, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/8910k092n?locale=en
b. <b>4</b>	First Baptist Church, Plymouth, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/5x21tm759?locale=en
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Pocasset, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/z603r418v?locale=en
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Pocasset, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/fb494f871?locale=en
b. 4	Baptist Church, Pocasset, Mass.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Randolph, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/3n2044535?locale=en
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Randolph, Mass.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Reading, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/sj139767s?locale=en
b. 4	Baptist Church, Reading, Mass.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Revere, Mass.

b. 4	First Baptist Church, Revere, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/9p290g67d?locale=en
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Rockport, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/vd66w5867?locale=en
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Rockport, Mass.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Rockport, Mass.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Rockport, Mass.
b. <b>4</b>	Baptist Church, Roslindale, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/ns064c52s?locale=en
b. <b>4</b>	Baptist Church, Rowley, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/q811kr12s?locale=en
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Salem, Mass. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/3197xs44j?locale=en
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Salem, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/bn999d68h?locale=en
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Sharon, Mass. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/9019s844b?locale=en
b. 4	Baptist Church, Shelburne Falls, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/c821gr652?locale=en
b. 4 b. 4	
	Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/c821gr652?locale=en
b. <b>4</b>	Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/c821gr652?locale=en  Baptist Church, Shelburne Falls, Mass.  Elm Street Baptist Branch Chapel, Somerset, Mass.
b. 4 b. 4	Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/c821gr652?locale=en  Baptist Church, Shelburne Falls, Mass.  Elm Street Baptist Branch Chapel, Somerset, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/t435gk42j?locale=en  Fourth Street Baptist Church, South Boston, Mass.
b. 4 b. 4 b. 4	Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/c821gr652?locale=en  Baptist Church, Shelburne Falls, Mass.  Elm Street Baptist Branch Chapel, Somerset, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/t435gk42j?locale=en  Fourth Street Baptist Church, South Boston, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/028712596?locale=en  Park Street Baptist Church, South Framingham, Mass.
b. 4 b. 4 b. 4	Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/c821gr652?locale=en  Baptist Church, Shelburne Falls, Mass.  Elm Street Baptist Branch Chapel, Somerset, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/t435gk42j?locale=en  Fourth Street Baptist Church, South Boston, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/028712596?locale=en  Park Street Baptist Church, South Framingham, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/wp988r627?locale=en  Park Street Baptist Church, South Framingham, Mass.
b. 4 b. 4 b. 4 b. 4	Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/c821gr652?locale=en  Baptist Church, Shelburne Falls, Mass.  Elm Street Baptist Branch Chapel, Somerset, Mass. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/t435gk42j?locale=en  Fourth Street Baptist Church, South Boston, Mass. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/028712596?locale=en  Park Street Baptist Church, South Framingham, Mass. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/wp988r627?locale=en  Park Street Baptist Church, South Framingham, Mass. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/70795f08z?locale=en  Baptist Church, South Gardner, Mass.
b. 4 b. 4 b. 4 b. 4 b. 4	Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/c821gr652?locale=en  Baptist Church, Shelburne Falls, Mass.  Elm Street Baptist Branch Chapel, Somerset, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/t435gk42j?locale=en  Fourth Street Baptist Church, South Boston, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/028712596?locale=en  Park Street Baptist Church, South Framingham, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/wp988r627?locale=en  Park Street Baptist Church, South Framingham, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/70795f08z?locale=en  Baptist Church, South Gardner, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/z029pb49c?locale=en  First Baptist Church, Southbridge, Mass.

b. 4	First Baptist Church, Springfield, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/dz010w634?locale=en
	2 copies
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Springfield, Mass.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Springfield, Mass.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Springfield, Mass.
b. 4	First-Highland Baptist Church, Springfield, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/p8418t86q?locale=en
b. 4	First-Highland Baptist Church, Springfield, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/2j62sb399?locale=en
b. 4	Highland Baptist Church, Springfield, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/8w32rb995?locale=en
b. 4	Highland Baptist Church, Springfield, Mass.
b. 4	State Street Baptist Church, Springfield, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/kp78gn95p?locale=en
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Stoneham, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/d791sn69s?locale=en
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Stoneham, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/0r9679612?locale=en
b. 4	Meeting House, Sturbridge, Mass.
b. 4	Meeting House, Sturbridge, Mass. 2 copies
b. 4	Meeting House, Sturbridge, Mass.
b. 4	Meeting House, Sturbridge, Mass.
b. 4	Meeting House, Sturbridge, Mass.
b. 4	Meeting House, Sturbridge, Mass.
b. 4	Meeting House, Sturbridge, Mass.
b. 4	Meeting House, Sturbridge, Mass.
b. 4	Meeting House, Sturbridge, Mass.
b. 4	Meeting House, Sturbridge, Mass.
b. 4	Meeting House, Sturbridge, Mass.
b. 4	Meeting House, Sturbridge, Mass.
b. 4	Meeting House, Sturbridge, Mass.

b. 4	Meeting House, Sturbridge, Mass.
b. 4	Meeting House, Sturbridge, Mass. 2 copies
b. 4	Meeting House, Sturbridge, Mass.
b. 4	Meeting House, Sturbridge, Mass.
b. 4	Meeting House, Sturbridge, Mass.
b. 4	Meeting House, Sturbridge, Mass.
b. 4	Winthrop Street Baptist Church, Taunton, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/jw827j20f?locale=en
b. 4	Baptist Church, Taunton, Mass.
b. 4	Baptist Church, Taunton, Mass.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Turners Falls, Mass.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Wakefield, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/3r075156h?locale=en
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Wakefield, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/nz806520z?locale=en
b. 4	Baptist Church, Wakefield, Mass.
b. 4	Baptist Church, Wakefield, Mass.
b. 4	Beth Eden Baptist Church, Waltham, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/s1784s52w?locale=en
b. 4	Beth Eden Baptist Church, Waltham, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/9593v1439?locale=en
b. 4	Beth Eden Baptist Church, Waltham, Mass.
b. 4	Beth Eden Baptist Church, Waltham, Mass.
b. 4	Beth Eden Baptist Church, Waltham, Mass.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Watertown, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/4j03d4928?locale=en
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Watertown, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/nv935870x?locale=en
b. 4	Baptist Church, Watertown, Mass.
b. 4	Baptist Church, Watertown, Mass.

b. 4	First Baptist Church, West Harwich, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/p8418v09t?locale=en  2 copies
b. 4	First Baptist Church, West Harwich, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/nz8065217?locale=en
b. 4	Baptist Church, West Harwich, Mass.
b. 4	Lincoln Park Baptist Church, West Newton, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/tq57nx492?locale=en
b. 4	Lincoln Park Baptist Church, West Newton, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/fj236770b?locale=en
b. 4	Baptist Church, West Townsend, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/gq67jx87q?locale=en
b. <b>4</b>	First Baptist Church, Westborough, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/1c18dn574?locale=en
b. 4	Central Baptist Church, Westfield, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/dj52wb42c?locale=en
b. 4	Baptist Church, Weymouth, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/zw12zb56w?locale=en
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Whitman, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/02871260z?locale=en
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Winchendon, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/k643b679z?locale=en
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Winchester, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/k0698f54t?locale=en
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Winthrop, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/qf85nh75k?locale=en
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Woburn, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/jm214v663?locale=en
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Woburn, Mass.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Woburn, Mass.
b. 4	Unitarian and Baptist Churches, Woburn, Mass.
b. 4	Unitarian and Baptist Churches, Woburn, Mass.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Woburn, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/f4752p80j?locale=en

b. 4	First Baptist Church, Worcester, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/1j92gd94h?locale=en
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Worcester, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/h415ph42n?locale=en
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Worcester, Mass.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Worcester, Mass.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Worcester, Mass.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Worcester, Mass.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Worcester, Mass.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Worcester, Mass.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Worcester, Mass.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Worcester, Mass.
b. 4	New Baptist Church, Worcester, Mass.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Worcester, Mass.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Worcester, Mass.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Worcester, Mass.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Worcester, Mass.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/5999n9089?locale=en
	3 copies
Nev	w Hampshire
b. 4	Baptist Church, Antrim, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/fn107474p?locale=en
b. 4	First Freewill Baptist Church, Ashland, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/3j333812w?locale=en
b. 4	Baptist Church, Bradford, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/k930c333k?locale=en
b. 4	Baptist Church, Bradford, N.H.
b. 4	Baptist Church, Bradford, N.H.
b. 4	Baptist Church, Canaan, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/jh344059t?locale=en
b. 4	Baptist Church, Center Sandwich, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/5d86p586q?locale=en

b. <b>4</b>	Baptist Church, Chesham, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/8k71np72z?locale=en
b. 4	Baptist Church, Claremont, N.H.
b. 4	Baptist Church, Claremont, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/wp988r63h?locale=en
b. 4	Baptist Church, Claremont, N.H.
b. <b>4</b>	First Baptist Church, Concord, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/h128nk96h?locale=en
b. 4	Pleasant Street Baptist Church, Concord, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/ns064c38z?locale=en
b. <b>4</b>	Baptist Church, Conway, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/wh246z90p?locale=en
b. 4	Baptist Church, Danbury, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/0p096d578?locale=en
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Derry, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/cn69mb03j?locale=en
b. 4	Central Avenue Baptist Church, Dover, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/f7623k64d?locale=en
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Dover, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/xk81jr699?locale=en
b. 4	Washington Street Free Baptist Church, Dover, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/6w924j715?locale=en
b. 4	Washington Street Church, Dover, N.H.
b. 4	Washington Street Church, Dover, N.H.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Exeter, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/sj1397682?locale=en
b. 4	Baptist Church, Exeter, N.H.
b. 4	Baptist Church, Exeter, N.H.
b. 4	Free Baptist Church, Farmington, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/ng451p931?locale=en
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Franklin, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/c247dz87m?locale=en

b. 4	Main Street Baptist Church, Hinsdale, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/9p290g68p?locale=en
b. <b>4</b>	Free Baptist Church, Holderness, N.H.
b. <b>4</b>	Baptist Church, Hopkinton, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/2v23w1292?locale=en
b. <b>4</b>	First Baptist Church, Keene, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/ff365c246?locale=en
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Keene, N.H. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/1z40m0196?locale=en
b. 4	Baptist Church, Keene, N.H.
b. 4	Baptist Church, Keene, N.H.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Laconia, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/5138jm713?locale=en
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Laconia, N.H.
b. 4	Baptist Church, Lebanon, N.H. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/6q182s05b?locale=en
b. 4	Baptist Church, Lebanon, N.H. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/cj82kf138?locale=en
b. 4	Free Baptist Church, Littleton, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/hm50tz45j?locale=en
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Manchester, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/n296x491g?locale=en
b. 4	Community Church, Melvin Village, N.H.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Meredith, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/cr56n5864?locale=en
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Meredith, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/5t34sr163?locale=en
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Meredith, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/5h73q282v?locale=en
b. <b>4</b>	Baptist Church, Meredith, N.H.
b. 4	Baptist Church, Meredith, N.H.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Milford, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/x059cd96w?locale=en
b. 4	Baptist Church, Milford, N.H.

b. 4	Baptist Church, Milford, N.H.
b. 4	Dana Meeting House, New Hampton, N.H.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, New London, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/jh344046r?locale=en  2 copies
b. 4	First Baptist Church, New London, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/3f462b97r?locale=en
b. <b>4</b>	Baptist Church, New London, N.H.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Newport, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/9w032822j?locale=en
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Newport, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/xd07h0743?locale=en
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Newport, N.H.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Newport, N.H.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Newport, N.H.
b. 4	Baptist Church, Newport, N.H.
b. 4	Free Baptist Church, North Woodstock, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/cv43p333j?locale=en  2 copies
b. 4	Free Baptist Church, North Woodstock, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/qf85nh774?locale=en
b. 4	Freewill Baptist Church, Pittsfield, N.H.
b. 4	Baptist Church, Plainfield, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/fx719s69d?locale=en
b. 4	Baptist Church, Portsmouth, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/st74cx316?locale=en
b. 4	North Church, Portsmouth, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/1j92gf01q?locale=en  2 copies
b. 4	Old Grace Church, Portsmouth, N.H.
b. 4	Baptist Church, Rumnen, N.H.
b. <b>4</b>	Baptist Church, Salisbury Heights, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/p8418t870?locale=en

b. 4	Baptist Church, Sandwich, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/6969z630g?locale=en
b. <b>4</b>	Baptist Church, South Acworth, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/79408407d?locale=en
b. <b>4</b>	Free Baptist Church, South Barrington, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/b27742539?locale=en
b. <b>4</b>	Baptist Church, South Lyndeboro, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/2r36v409b?locale=en
b. 4	Baptist Church, Warner, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/hh63t243x?locale=en
b. 4	The Baptist Church, West Swanzey, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/7h149w38s?locale=en
b. 4	Baptist Church, Whitefield, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/f1881s55z?locale=en
b. <b>4</b>	Community Baptist Church, Whitefield, N.H.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/3x816s894?locale=en
	2 copies
Rho	de Island
	ue isianu
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Bristol, R.I.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/pc289q689?locale=en
	First Baptist Church, Bristol, R.I.
b. <b>4</b>	First Baptist Church, Bristol, R.I. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/pc289q689?locale=en  First Baptist Church, Central Falls, R.I.
b. 4 b. 4	First Baptist Church, Bristol, R.I.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/pc289q689?locale=en  First Baptist Church, Central Falls, R.I.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/td96k845b?locale=en  Second Baptist Church, East Providence, R.I.
b. 4 b. 4	First Baptist Church, Bristol, R.I. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/pc289q689?locale=en  First Baptist Church, Central Falls, R.I. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/td96k845b?locale=en  Second Baptist Church, East Providence, R.I. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/ns064c532?locale=en  Baptist Church, Greenville, R.I.
b. 4 b. 4 b. 4	First Baptist Church, Bristol, R.I. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/pc289q689?locale=en  First Baptist Church, Central Falls, R.I. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/td96k845b?locale=en  Second Baptist Church, East Providence, R.I. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/ns064c532?locale=en  Baptist Church, Greenville, R.I. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/ft848x152?locale=en  Quidnessett Baptist Church, North Kingstown, R.I.
b. 4 b. 4 b. 4 b. 4	First Baptist Church, Bristol, R.I.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/pc289q689?locale=en  First Baptist Church, Central Falls, R.I.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/td96k845b?locale=en  Second Baptist Church, East Providence, R.I.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/ns064c532?locale=en  Baptist Church, Greenville, R.I.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/ft848x152?locale=en  Quidnessett Baptist Church, North Kingstown, R.I.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/qf85nh78d?locale=en  Baptist Church, Phenix, R.I.
b. 4 b. 4 b. 4 b. 4 b. 4	First Baptist Church, Bristol, R.I.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/pc289q689?locale=en  First Baptist Church, Central Falls, R.I.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/td96k845b?locale=en  Second Baptist Church, East Providence, R.I.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/ns064c532?locale=en  Baptist Church, Greenville, R.I.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/ft848x152?locale=en  Quidnessett Baptist Church, North Kingstown, R.I.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/qf85nh78d?locale=en  Baptist Church, Phenix, R.I.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/m613n435r?locale=en  Calvary Baptist Church, Providence, R.I.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Bristol, R.I.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/pc289q689?locale=en  First Baptist Church, Central Falls, R.I.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/td96k845b?locale=en  Second Baptist Church, East Providence, R.I.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/ns064c532?locale=en  Baptist Church, Greenville, R.I.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/ft848x152?locale=en  Quidnessett Baptist Church, North Kingstown, R.I.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/qf85nh78d?locale=en  Baptist Church, Phenix, R.I.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/m613n435r?locale=en  Calvary Baptist Church, Providence, R.I.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/rx913w491?locale=en

#### Rhode Island (continued)

b. 4	First Baptist Church, Providence, R.I.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/mw22vc29f?locale=en
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Providence, R.I.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/9w032836w?locale=en
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Providence, R.I.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/jw827j40x?locale=en
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Providence, R.I.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/f4752p79s?locale=en
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Providence, R.I.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/4j03d4910?locale=en  2 copies
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Providence, R.I.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Providence, R.I.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Providence, R.I.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/hx11xm74s?locale=en
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Providence, R.I.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/ff365c10v?locale=en
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Providence, R.I.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/jw827j40x?locale=en
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Providence, R.I.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Providence, R.I.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Providence, R.I.
b. 4	First Baptist Meeting House, Providence, R.I.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Providence, R.I. 2 copies
b. 4	First Baptist Meeting House, Providence, R.I.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Providence, R.I.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/4j03d4910?locale=en
b. 4	First Baptist Meeting House, Providence, R.I.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Providence, R.I.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Providence, R.I.
b. 4	Jefferson Street Baptist Church, Providence, R.I. Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/9g54xq060?locale=en

#### Rhode Island (continued)

b. 4	Baptist Church, Warren, R.I.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/3t945x672?locale=en
b. 4	Baptist Church, Warren, R.I.
b. 4	Calvary Baptist Church, Westerly, R.I.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/1g05fj57c?locale=en
b. 4	Calvary Baptist Church, Westerly, R.I.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/sn00b417t?locale=en
b. 4	Calvary Baptist Church, Westerly, R.I.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/qf85nh79p?locale=en
b. 4	Calvary Baptist Church, Westerly, R.I.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/fn107475z?locale=en
b. 4	Calvary Baptist Church, Westerly, R.I.
b. 4	Central Baptist Church, Westerly, R.I.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/cz30q0253?locale=en
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Wickford, R.I.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/pg15bm12p?locale=en
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Wickford, R.I.
b. 4	Baptist Church, Wickford, R.I.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Woonsocket, R.I.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/br86b851c?locale=en
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Woonsocket, R.I.  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/q524jv28f?locale=en
Ver	mont
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Brattleboro, V.T.
b. 4	Baptist Church, Chester, V.T.
b. 4	Baptist Church, East Poultney, V.T.
b. 4	Baptist Church, Middlebury, V.T.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Montpelier, V.T.
b. 4	Baptist Church, Randolph, V.T.
b. 4	Baptist Church, Rutland, V.T.
b. 4	Baptist Church, Sharon, V.T.
b. 4	First Baptist Church, Stamford, V.T.

Unknown location

Unknown location (continued)

b. 4 Baptist Church

## **Series III: Methodist**

	Alabama
b. 5	First Methodist Church, Eufaula, Alabama Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/kw52jf84n?locale=en
b. 5	Church Street Methodist Church, Selma, Alabama  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/8s45qg57m?locale=en
b. 5	Methodist Episcopal Church, South Auburn, Alabama  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/br86b853x?locale=en
b. 5	First Methodist Church, Sylacauga, Alabama Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/9p290g70q?locale=en
	Montana
b. 5	Christ Methodist Mission, Babb, Montana Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/tm70n213j?locale=en
	Arkansas
b. 5	Western Methodist Assembly, Fayetteville, Arkansas
b. 5	Western Methodist Assembly, Fayetteville, Arkansas
b. 5	First Methodist Church, Hot Springs National Park, Arkansas Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/p5547z10b?locale=en
b. 5	First Methodist Church, Hot Springs National Park, Arkansas Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/4q77fz44c?locale=en
b. 5	First Methodist Church, Little Rock, Arkansas  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/wd376282x?locale=en
	California
b. 5	Central Methodist Episcopal Church, Stockton, California Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/cc08hn50z?locale=en
b. 5	Central Methodist Episcopal Church, Stockton, California  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/2227mw545?locale=en
	Colorado
b. 5	Trinity Methodist Church, Denver, Colorado  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/sq87c1692?locale=en
	Connecticut
b. 5	First Methodist Church, Ansonia, Connecticut  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/f1881s60t?locale=en
b. 5	Methodist Episcopal Church, Bethel, Conn.

#### Connecticut (continued)

b. 5	Prospect Methodist Episcopal Church, Bristol, Conn.
b. 5	Methodist Episcopal Church, Higganum, Conn.
b. 5	Methodist Episcopal Church, Litchfield, Conn.
b. 5	Methodist Episcopal Church, Madison, Conn.
b. 5	First Methodist Episcopal Church, Meriden, Conn.
b. 5	First Methodist Episcopal Church, Middletown, Conn.
b. 5	First Methodist Episcopal Church, Middletown, Conn.
b. 5	Methodist Episcopal Church, Middletown, Conn.
b. 5	Taylor Memorial Methodist Episcopal, Milford, Conn.
b. 5	Stanley Memorial Chapel, New Britian, Conn.
b. 5	Trinity Methodist Episcopal Church, New Britain, Conn.
b. 5	Trinity Methodist Episcopal Church, New Britain, Conn.
b. 5	Trinity Methodist Episcopal Church, New Britain, Conn.
b. 5	Trinity Methodist Episcopal Church, New Britain, Conn.
b. 5	Methodist Episcopal Church, New Canaan, Conn.
b. 5	Methodist Episcopal Church, Sharon, Conn.
b. 5	Methodist Episcopal Church, Simsbury, Conn. 2 copies
b. 5	Methodist Episcopal Church, Simsbury, Conn.
b. 5	First Methodist Episcopal Church, South Norwalk, Conn.
b. 5	First Methodist Episcopal Church, South Norwalk, Conn.
b. 5	First Methodist Episcopal Church, South Norwalk, Conn.
b. 5	First Methodist Episcopal Church, South Norwalk, Conn.
b. 5	Methodist Episcopal Church, South Norwalk, Conn.
b. 5	Methodist Episcopal Church, Stamford, Conn.
b. 5	Methodist Episcopal Church, Stamford, Conn.
b. 5	Methodist Episcopal Church, Torrington, Conn.
b. 5	Methodist Episcopal Church, Torrington, Conn.
b. <b>5</b>	First Methodist Episcopal Church, Waterbury, Conn.
b. 5	First Methodist Episcopal Church, Waterbury, Conn.

#### Connecticut (continued)

b. 5	Methodist Episcopal Church, Winsted, Conn.
b. 5	Methodist Episcopal Church, Winsted, Conn.
b. 5	Methodist Episcopal Church, Winsted, Conn.
b. 5	Methodist Episcopal Church, Winsted, Conn.
b. 5	Methodist Episcopal Church, Winsted, Conn.
	Delaware
b. 5	Wesley Methodist Church, Dover, Delaware  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/8910k1004?locale=en
b. 5	Methodist Church, Lewes, Delaware  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/pg15bm33f?locale=en  2 copies
b. 5	Epworth Methodist Church, Rehoboth Beach, Delaware Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/s1784s535?locale=en
b. 5	St. John's Methodist Church, Seaford, Delaware  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/s4655p17j?locale=en
	Florida
b. 5	Trinity Methodist Church, Arcadia, Florida Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/0p096d60k?locale=en
b. 5	First Methodist Church, Coral Gables, Florida Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/j96026371?locale=en
b. 5	Community United Methodist Church, Daytona Beach, Florida Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/p8418t92v?locale=en
b. 5	Feaster Memorial Methodist Church, Miami, Florida Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/j67319250?locale=en
b. 5	White Temple Methodist Church, Miami, Florida Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/08612v234?locale=en
b. 5	Broadway Methodist Church, Orlando, Florida
	Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/vx021m64f?locale=en
b. 5	Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/vx021m64f?locale=en  First Methodist Church, Pensacola, Florida  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/2j62sb470?locale=en
b. 5 b. 5	First Methodist Church, Pensacola, Florida
	First Methodist Church, Pensacola, Florida Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/2j62sb470?locale=en  Methodist Church, Pompano Beach, Florida

#### Florida (continued)

I	ndiana	
b. 5	Trinity Methodist Episcopal Church, Urbana, Illinois  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/mc87pw83r?locale=en	
b. 5	United Methodist Church, Sycamore, Illinois  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/m326m740c?locale=en	
b. 5	First Methodist Church, Gilman, Illinois Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/m613n440m?locale=en	
I	Illinois	
b. 5	First Methodist Church, Waycross, Georgia Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/r781wp081?locale=en	
b. 5	Lovely Lane Chapel, St. Simons Island, Georgia  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/d504rs07s?locale=en	
b. 5	St. Simons Methodist Church, St. Simons Island, Georgia Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/05741z202?locale=en 2 copies	
b. 5	Perry Methodist Church, Perry, Georgia  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/gq67jx898?locale=en	
b. 5	Churches of Marietta, Georgia  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/q811kr15m?locale=en	
b. 5	United Methodist Church, Buena Vista, Georgia Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/9593v147d?locale=en	
b. 5	Wesley Memorial Church and First Methodist Church, Atlanta, Georgia Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/6395wd24k?locale=en	
(	Georgia	
b. 5	First Methodist Church, St. Petersburg, Florida  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/c534fv663?locale=en	
b. 5	First Methodist Church, St. Petersburg, Florida  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/zk51vp55t?locale=en	
b. 5	First Methodist Church, St. Petersburg, Florida  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/vh53x211d?locale=en	
b. 5	Christ Methodist Church, St. Petersburg, Florida  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/d217qw52c?locale=en	
b. 5	First Methodist Church, Riviera Beach, Florida Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/td96k8417?locale=en	

#### Indiana (continued)

b. 5	Grace Methodist Episcopal Church, Hartford City, Indiana
	Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/cc08hn496?locale=en
b. 5	Bradley Methodist Episcopal Church, Greenfield, Indiana  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/cz30q0296?locale=en
b. 5	Grace Methodist Episcopal Church, Kokomo, Indiana  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/cf95jj61p?locale=en
	lowa
b. 5	Methodist Episcopal Church, Adel, Iowa  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/dn39x705r?locale=en
b. 5	Collegiate United Methodist Church, Ames, Iowa  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/xk81jr75f?locale=en
b. 5	First Methodist Episcopal Church, Boone, Iowa
	Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/8910k099k?locale=en
b. 5	First Methodist Episcopal Church, Des Moines, Iowa Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/mp48sk68n?locale=en
b. 5	Methodist Episcopal Church, Greenfield, Iowa
	Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/8g84mt17v?locale=en
b. 5	First Methodist Episcopal Church, Harlan, Iowa  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/nc580t353?locale=en
	Kansas
b. 5	Shawnee Methodist Mission, Kansas City, Kansas
	Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/s7526j85q?locale=en
	Massachusetts
b. <b>5</b>	Wesley Methodist Church, Amherst, Massachusetts  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/ht24wr29x?locale=en
b. 5	People's Temple Methodist Episcopal Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 5	Christ United Methodist Church, Vineyard Haven, Massachusetts
	Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/tt44pt588?locale=en
b. 5	Wesley Methodist Church, Worcester, Massachusetts  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/xp68kp11m?locale=en
b. 5	Swedish Methodist Episcopal Thomas St. Church, Worcester, Mass.
	Maryland
b. 5	Methodist Episcopal Church, Berlin, Maryland  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/b8515v202?locale=en

## Maryland (continued)

b. 5	Stevenson Methodist Church, Berlin, Maryland  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/9880vx733?locale=en
b. 5	Calvary Methodist Church, Smith Island, Maryland  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/t435gk45c?locale=en
	Michigan
b. 5	Methodist Church, Caseville, Michigan Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/g445ck77w?locale=en
	Maine
b. <b>5</b>	Church, Belgrade Lakes, Me.
b. 5	Union Church, Prospect Harbor, Me.
b. 5	Union Church, Relgrade, Me.
b. 5	Deering Memorial Church, South Paris, Me.
b. 5	Union Church, Unity, Me.
	Missippi
b. <b>5</b>	Main Street Methodist Church, Hattiesburg, Mississippi Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/8910k0989?locale=en
Missouri	
	Missouri
b. 5	Missouri  Methodist Church, Cape Girardeau, Missouri  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/qz20sz88r?locale=en
b. 5	Methodist Church, Cape Girardeau, Missouri
b. 5 b. 5	Methodist Church, Cape Girardeau, Missouri  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/qz20sz88r?locale=en
	Methodist Church, Cape Girardeau, Missouri Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/qz20sz88r?locale=en  New Hampshire
b. 5	Methodist Church, Cape Girardeau, Missouri Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/qz20sz88r?locale=en  New Hampshire Marlow United Methodist Church, Marlow, N.H.
b. 5 b. 5	Methodist Church, Cape Girardeau, Missouri Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/qz20sz88r?locale=en  New Hampshire Marlow United Methodist Church, Marlow, N.H.  Church, Stark, N.H.
b. 5 b. 5 b. 5	Methodist Church, Cape Girardeau, Missouri Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/qz20sz88r?locale=en  New Hampshire Marlow United Methodist Church, Marlow, N.H.  Church, Stark, N.H.  Church, Stark, N.H.
b. 5 b. 5 b. 5 b. 5	Methodist Church, Cape Girardeau, Missouri Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/qz20sz88r?locale=en  New Hampshire Marlow United Methodist Church, Marlow, N.H.  Church, Stark, N.H.  Church, Stark, N.H.  Church, Stark, N.H.
b. 5 b. 5 b. 5 b. 5 b. 5	Methodist Church, Cape Girardeau, Missouri Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/qz20sz88r?locale=en  New Hampshire Marlow United Methodist Church, Marlow, N.H.  Church, Stark, N.H.  Church, Stark, N.H.  Church, Stark, N.H.  Church, Stark, N.H.
b. 5 b. 5 b. 5 b. 5 b. 5 b. 5	Methodist Church, Cape Girardeau, Missouri Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/qz20sz88r?locale=en  New Hampshire Marlow United Methodist Church, Marlow, N.H.  Church, Stark, N.H.
b. 5 b. 5 b. 5 b. 5 b. 5 b. 5	Methodist Church, Cape Girardeau, Missouri Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/qz20sz88r?locale=en  New Hampshire Marlow United Methodist Church, Marlow, N.H.  Church, Stark, N.H.

#### New Jersey (continued)

b. 5	First Methodist Church, Ocean City, New Jersey Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/xk81jr745?locale=en
b. <b>5</b>	Methodist Church, Somerville, New Jersey Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/1v53k3520?locale=en
b. 5	First Methodist Church, Wildwood by the Sea, New Jersey Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/xk81jr73w?locale=en
I	New Mexico
b. <b>5</b>	Center Street Methodist Church, Tucumcari, New Mexico Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/dr26z404q?locale=en
	New York
b. <b>5</b>	Centenary Methodist Episcopal Church, Binghamton, New York Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/9k41zm270?locale=en
b. 5	Asbury-Delaware Methodist Church, Buffalo, New York  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/hd76s525r?locale=en
b. 5	Hedding Methodist Episcopal Church, Elmira, New York  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/h415ph667?locale=en
b. <b>5</b>	Catholic and Methodist churches, Haines Falls, New York Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/zs25xf86c?locale=en
b. 5	Monroe Avenue Methodist Episcopal Church, Rochester, New York Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/vm40xz15k?locale=en
b. 5	First United Methodist Church, Schenectady, New York  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/k643b6853?locale=en
	North Carolina
b. 5	Central Methodist Church, Asheville, North Carolina Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/pv63g596q?locale=en
b. 5	First Methodist Episcopal Church, Charlotte, North Carolina Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/73666b107?locale=en
b. <b>5</b>	Mt. Pleasant Methodist Church, Clemmons, North Carolina Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/qb98mm85k?locale=en
b. 5	Memorial Chapel and Auditorium, Lake Junalaska, North Carolina Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/v118rm183?locale=en
b. <b>5</b>	Centenary Methodist Church, New Bern, North Carolina  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/1n79hb09f?locale=en
b. 5	Central Methodist Church, Shelby, North Carolina Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/6969z6339?locale=en

#### North Carolina (continued)

b. 5	Methodist Church, Waynesville, North Carolina  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/0g354n35p?locale=en
	Ohio
b. 5	Dueber Avenue Methodist Church, Canton, Ohio Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/k643b684t?locale=en
	Oklahoma
b. 5	St. Luke's Methodist Church, Oklahoma City, Oklahoma Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/0g354n21b?locale=en
b. 5	First Methodist Church, Sayre, Oklahoma  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/qf85nh81q?locale=en
b. 5	Boston Avenue Methodist Church, Tulsa, Oklahoma Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/n009w825w?locale=en
b. 5	First Methodist Church, Tulsa, Oklahoma  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/m326m733z?locale=en  2 copies
	Pennsylvania
b. 5	Park Methodist Church, Coudersport, Pennsylvania Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/m900p133f?locale=en
b. 5	Newport Methodist Episcopal Church, Newport, Pennsylvania Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/fq978186z?locale=en
b. 5	First Methodist Church, North East, Pennsylvania  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/cz30q028x?locale=en
b. 5	Old St. George's Methodist Church, Philadelphia, Pennsylvania Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/kd17d079q?locale=en
b. 5	Methodist Episcopal Church, Taimer, Pennsylvania  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/r781wn96f?locale=en
b. 5	First Methodist Church, Tyrone, Pennsylvania  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/8c97kw937?locale=en
b. 5	Methodist Episcopal Church, Waynesburg, Pennsylvania  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/9c67wt49j?locale=en
	South Carolina
b. 5	Washington Street Methodist Church, Columbia, South Carolina Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/5425kh257?locale=en 2 copies

#### South Carolina (continued)

South Dakota	
b. 5 Methodist Church, Redfield, South Dakota  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/vd	66w574f?locale=en
Texas	
b. 5 First Methodist Church, Corpus Christi, Texas  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/rf5	55zf168?locale=en
b. 5 First Methodist Church, Fort Worth, Texas  Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/319	97xs49x?locale=en
Virginia	
b. 5 Centenary Methodist Church, Lynchburg, Virginia Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/cc	08hn48x?locale=en
b. 5 Methodist Church, Martinsville, Virginia Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/xk	81jr88h?locale=en
West Virginia	
b. 5 Church of the Sacred Heart, Charleston, West Virginia Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/k9	30c334v?locale=en
b. 5 First Methodist Episcopal Church, Morgantown, West Virginia Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/dj	52wb499?locale=en
b. 5 First Methodist Episcopal Church, Parkersburg, West Virginia Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/c5	34fv67c?locale=en
b. 5 Methodist Episcopal Church, Sutton, West Virginia Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/js9	956n762?locale=en
b. 5 Old Rehoboth Methodist Episcopal Church, Union, West Virginia Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/st	74cx36k?locale=en
b. 5 Fourth Street Methodist Episcopal Church, Wheeling, West Virginia Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/mg	g74qs805?locale=en
Canada	
b. 5 Metropolitan Methodist Church, Regina, Saskatchewan, Canada Available in Atla Digital: Library: https://dl.atla.com/concern/works/x6	33f656d?locale=en

#### Series IV: Advent Christian

## Maine b. 5 Advent Christian Church, Kennebunk, Me. Massachusetts b. 5 S.D.A. Church, Atlantic Union College, Mass. b. 5 Advent Christian Church, Roxbury, Mass. b. 5 Advent Church, South Lancaster, Mass. New Hampshire b. 5 Advent Christian Church, Portsmouth, N.H. Vermont b. **5** Advent Christian Church, Richford, V.T.

#### Series V: Christian Science

#### Connecticut b. 5 First Church of Christ Scientist, Guilford, Conn. b. 5 First Church of Christ Scientist, New Canaan, Conn. b. 5 Christian Science Church, New Haven, Conn. b. 5 First Chruch of Christ Scientist, New Haven, Conn. b. 5 First Church of Christ Scientist, Winsted, Conn. Maine b. 5 Christian Science Church, Augusta, Me. b. 5 Christian Science Church, Gardiner, Me. Massachusetts First Church of Christ Scientist, Boston, Mass. b. 5 b. 5 First Church of Christ Scientist, Boston, Mass. b. 5 First Church of Christ Scientist, Boston, Mass. b. 5 First Church of Christ Scientist, Boston, Mass. b. 5 First Church of Christ Scientist, Boston, Mass. b. 5 First Church of Christ Scientist, Boston, Mass. b. 5 First Church of Christ Scientist, Boston, Mass. b. 5 First Church of Christ Scientist, Boston, Mass. b. 5 Christian Science Church, Boston, Mass. b. 5 First Church of Christ Scientist, Boston, Mass. b. 5 Christian Science Cathedral, Boston, Mass. b. 5 Christian Science Church, Boston, Mass. b. 5 First Church of Christ Scientist, Boston, Mass. b. 5 First Church of Christ Scientist, Boston, Mass. b. 5 Christian Science Church, Boston, Mass. b. 5 New Christian Science Church, Boston, Mass. b. 5 Christian Science Church, Boston, Mass. b. 5 First Church of Christ Scientist, Boston, Mass. b. 5 New Christian Science Church, Boston, Mass.

#### Massachusetts (continued)

b. <b>5</b>	First Church of Christ Scientist, Boston, Mass.
b. 5	New Christian Science Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 5	First Church of Christ Scientist, Boston, Mass.
b. 5	Christian Science Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 5	Christian Science Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 5	First Church of Christ Scientist, Boston, Mass.
b. 5	First Church of Christ Scientist, Boston, Mass.
b. 5	Christian Science Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 5	Christian Science Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 5	Christian Science Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 5	Christian Science Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 5	Christian Science Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 5	Christian Science Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 5	Christian Science Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 5	Christian Science Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 5	Christian Science Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 5	Christian Science Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 5	Christian Science Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 5	Christian Science Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 5	First Church of Christ Scientist, Boston, Mass.
b. 5	First Church of Christ Scientist, Boston, Mass.
b. 5	Christian Science Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 5	Christian Science Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 5	Christian Science Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 5	Christian Science Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 5	Christian Science Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 5	Christian Science Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 5	First Church of Christ Scientist, Boston, Mass.
b. 5	First Church of Christ Scientist, Boston, Mass.
b. 5	First Church of Christ Scientist, Boston, Mass.

#### Massachusetts (continued)

b. 5	First Church of Christ Scientist, Boston, Mass.
b. 5	First Church of Christ Scientist, Boston, Mass.
b. 5	First Church of Christ Scientist, Boston, Mass.
b. 5	First Church of Christ Scientist, Boston, Mass.
b. 5	First Church of Christ Scientist, Boston, Mass.
b. 5	First Church of Christ Scientist, Boston, Mass.
b. 5	Mother Church of Christian Science, Boston, Mass.
b. 5	First Church of Christ Scientist, Boston, Mass.
b. 5	First Church of Christ Scientist, Boston, Mass.
b. 5	Christian Science Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 5	First Church of Christ Scientist, Boston, Mass.
b. 5	First Church of Christ Scientist, Boston, Mass.
b. 5	First Church of Christ Scientist, Boston, Mass.
b. 5	Christian Science Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 5	First Church of Christ Scientist, Boston, Mass.
b. 5	Christian Science Publishing House, Boston, Mass.
b. 5	First Church of Christ Scientist, Cape Cod, Mass.
b. 5	First Church of Christ Scientist, Cape Cod, Mass. 2 copies
b. 5	First Church of Christ Scientist, Greenfield, Mass.
b. 5	First Church of Christ Scientist, Melrose, Mass.
b. 5	First Church of Christ Scientist, Plymouth, Mass.
b. 5	Christian Science Church, Reading, Mass.
b. 5	Christian Science Church, Springfield, Mass.
b. 5	First Church of Christ Scientist, Springfield, Mass.
b. 5	First Church of Christ Scientist, Worcester, Mass.
b. 5	First Church of Christ Scientist, Worcester, Mass.
Ne	w Hampshire
b. 5	Christian Science Church, Concord, N.H.
b. 5	Christian Science Church, Concord, N.H.

#### New Hampshire (continued)

b. <b>5</b>	First Church of Christ Scientist, Concord, N.H.
b. 5	First Church of Christ Scientist, Concord, N.H.
b. 5	First Church of Christ Scientist, Concord, N.H.
b. 5	First Church of Christ Scientist, Concord, N.H.
b. 5	Christian Science Church, Concord, N.H.
b. 5	Christian Science Church, Concord, N.H.
b. 5	First Church of Christ Scientist, Concord, N.H.
b. 5	First Church of Christ Scientist, Concord, N.H.
b. 5	Christian Science Church, Concord, N.H.
b. 5	First Church of Christ Scientist, Concord, N.H.
b. 5	First Church of Christ Scientist, Concord, N.H.
b. 5	First Church of Christ Scientist, Concord, N.H.
b. 5	First Church of Christ Scientist, Concord, N.H.
b. 5	First Church of Christ Scientist, Concord, N.H.
b. 5	Christian Science Church, Concord, N.H.
b. 5	First Church of Christ Scientist, Concord, N.H.
b. 5	Christian Science Church, Dover, N.H.
b. 5	First Church of Christ Scientist, Dover, N.H.
b. 5	First Church of Christ Scientist, Dover, N.H.
b. 5	Christian Science Church, Dover, N.H.
b. 5	Christian Science Church, Dover, N.H.
b. 5	First Church of Christ Scientist, Manchester, N.H.
b. 5	First Church of Christ Scientist, White Mountain, N.H.

# Series VI: Disciples of Christ

#### Massachusetts

b. 5 Church of Christ (Disciples), Springfield, Mass.

#### Series VII: Lutheran

#### Connecticut Swedish-Finnish Lutheran Church, Branford, Conn. b. 5 b. 5 German Evangelical Lutheran Church, Hartford, Conn. b. 5 Lutheran Church, Madison, Conn. Evangelical Lutheran Immanuel Church, Meriden, Conn. b. 5 b. 5 Swedish Lutheran Church, New Britain, Conn. b. 5 Swedish Lutheran Church, New Britain, Conn. Swedish Lutheran Church, New Britain, Conn. b. 5 b. 5 Bethesda Lutheran Church, New Haven, Conn. b. 5 St Mark's Evangelical Lutheran Church, Norwich, Conn. b. 5 Zion Lutheran Church, Portland, Conn. b. 5 Old German Church, Waldoboro, Conn. b. 5 Old German Protestant Church, Waldoboro, Conn. b. 5 Old German Church, Waldoboro, Conn. b. 5 Old German Church, Waldoboro, Conn. Old German Church, Waldoboro, Conn. b. 5 b. 5 Old German Church, Waldoboro, Conn. b. 5 Old Dutch Church, Waldoboro, Conn. b. 5 St Paul's Evangelical Lutheran Church, Wethersfield, Conn. Massachusetts b. 5 Evangelical Lutheran German Church, Boston, Mass. b. 5 Swedish Lutheran Church, Brockton, Mass. b. 5 Swedish Lutheran Church, Brockton, Mass. b. 5 German Lutheran Church, North Plymouth, Mass. b. 5 Swedish Lutheran Church, Orange, Mass. b. 5 German Lutheran Church, Pittsfield, Mass. b. 5 Swedish Lutheran Church, Quincy, Mass. b. 5 Swedish Lutheran Church, Quincy, Mass. b. 5 Trinity Lutheran Church, Quincy, Mass.

#### Massachusetts (continued)

b. <b>5</b>	German Lutheran Church, Roslindale, Mass.
b. 5	First Lutheran Church, Waltham, Mass.
b. 5	Swedish Lutheran Gethsemane Church, Worcester, Mass.
b. 5	Trinity Church, Worcester, Mass.
	New Hampshire
b. 5	Swedish Lutheran Church, Manchester, N.H.

## Series VIII: Nazarene

#### Maine

b. 5 Nazarene Church, Yarmouth, Me.

## **Series IX: Orthodox**

#### Massachusetts

b. 5	Greek Orthdox Cathedral, Boston, Mass.
b. 5	Pope Memorial Church, Cohasset, Mass.
b. 5	Orthodox Church, Leominster, Mass.
b. 5	Orthodox Church, Littleton, Mass.
b. 5	Orthodox Church, Manchester by the Sea, Mass.
b. 5	Orthodox Church, Newton Highlands, Mass.
b. 5	Pope Memorial Church, North Cohasset, Mass.
b. 5	Soorp Astvadsadzins Armenian Church, Whitinsville, Mass.
b. 5	St Spyridon Greek Orthodox Church, Worcester, Mass.

## Series X: Pentecostal

#### Massachusetts

b. <b>5</b>	First Pentecostal Church, Haverhill, Mass.
b. 5	First Pentecostal Church, West Sommerville, Mass.

# Series XI: Presbyterian

	Connecticut
b. 5	People's Presbyterian Church, Bridgeport, Conn.
	Maine
b. 5	St Andrew's Church, Biddeford, Me.
	Massachusetts
b. 5	Presbyterian Church and Masonic Temple, Holyoke, Mass.

## Series XII: Roman Catholic

#### Connecticut

b. 5	Our Lady of Sorrows, Essex, Conn.
b. 5	St Thomas Church, Fairfield, Conn.
b. 5	St Paul's Roman Catholic Church, Glastonbury, Conn.
b. 5	St George Church, Guilford, Conn.
b. 5	St Joseph Cathedral, Hartford, Conn.  2 copies
b. 5	St Bernard's Church, Hazardville, Conn.
b. 5	St Sebastian's Roman Catholic Church, Middletown, Conn.
b. 5	St Mary's Catholic Church, Milford, Conn.
b. 5	All Hallow's Roman Catholic Church, Mossup, Conn.
b. 5	St Peter's Church, New Britain, Conn.
b. 5	St John the Evangelist Roman Catholic Church, New Haven, Conn.
b. 5	Immaculate Conception Church, Norfolk, Conn.
b. 5	Christ the King Church, Lyme, Conn.
b. 5	St John's Roman Catholic Church, Old Saybrook, Conn.
b. <b>5</b>	St Bernard Catholic Church, Rockville, Conn.
b. 5	St Edwards Roman Catholic Church, Stafford Springs, Conn.
b. 5	St Mary's Roman Catholic Church, Stamford, Conn.
b. 5	St Mary's Roman Catholic Church, Stonington, Conn.
b. 5	St Paul Church, Waterford, Conn.
b. 5	St Joseph's Cathedral, Winsted, Conn.
Mai	ne
b. 5	Our Lady of the Snows Mission Church, Bethel, Me.
b. <b>5</b>	St Margaret Church, Old Orchard Beach, Me.
b. <b>5</b>	St Margaret Church, Old Orchard Beach, Me.
b. 5	St Mary's Church, Orono, Me.
b. 5	St Bernard's Roman Catholic Church, Rockland, Me.
b. 5	Most Holy Trinity Church, Saco, Me.

#### Maine (continued)

b. 5 St John the Baptist Church, Winslow, Me. 2 copies Massachusetts b. 5 St Augustine's Church, Boston, Mass. b. 5 Church of the Advent, Boston, Mass. b. 5 St Edwards Church, Brockton, Mass. b. 5 St Francis Xavier Church, Cape Cod, Mass. b. 5 Church of the Holy Name, Chicopee, Mass. b. 5 St John's Roman Catholic Church, Clinton, Mass. b. 5 St Bernard's Catholic Church, Concord, Mass. b. 5 St Peter's Church, Dorchester, Mass. b. 5 St Thomas Church, Falmouth Heights, Mass. b. 5 Blessed Sacrament Church, Greenfield, Mass. b. 5 Holy Trinity Church, Harwichport, Mass. b. 5 James Church, Haverhill, Mass. b. 5 St James Church, Haverhill, Mass. b. 5 St Paul's Church, Holyoke, Mass. b. 5 Blessed Sacrament Church, Holyoke, Mass. b. 5 Church of the Blessed Sacraments, Holyoke, Mass. b. 5 Our Lady of La Salette, Ipswich, Mass. b. 5 St Ann's Church, Lenox, Mass. 2 copies b. 5 St Anne's Church, Lowell, Mass. b. 5 Immaculate Conception Church, Lowell, Mass. b. 5 The Old Abbey, Leominster, Mass. b. 5 St Leo's Church, Leominster, Mass. b. 5 St Leo's Church, Leominster, Mass. b. 5 Our Lady Star of the Sea Catholic Church, Martha Vineyard's Island, Mass. b. 5 St Mary's Church, Milford, Mass. St Michael's Church, Milton, Mass. b. 5 b. 5 St Mary's Catholic Church, Nantucket, Mass.

#### Massachusetts (continued)

b. 5	St Mary's Catholic Church, Nantucket, Mass.
b. 5	St Paul's Church, Newburyport, Mass.
b. 5	St Paul's Church, Newburyport, Mass.
b. 5	St Anthony's Church, North Adams, Mass.
b. 5	St John's Church, Peabody, Mass.
b. 5	St John's Church, Peabody, Mass.
b. 5	St Theresa's Church, Pittsfield, Mass.
b. 5	St Peter's Church, Plymouth, Mass.
b. 5	St Peter's Church, Provincetown, Mass.
b. 5	St John's Church, Quincy, Mass.
b. 5	Mission Church, Roxbury, Mass.
b. 5	Mission Church, Roxbury, Mass.
b. 5	State Street Cathedral, Springfield, Mass.
b. 5	State Street Cathedral, Springfield, Mass.
b. 5	Our Lady of Hope Church, Springfield, Mass.
b. 5	Martha-Mary Chapel, South Sudbury, Mass.
b. 5	Martha-Mary Chapel, South Sudbury, Mass.
b. 5	Martha-Mary Chapel, South Sudbury, Mass.
b. 5	Martha-Mary Chapel, South Sudbury, Mass.
b. 5	Martha-Mary Chapel, South Sudbury, Mass.
b. 5	St Joseph's Abbey, Spencer, Mass.
b. 5	Immaculate Conception Church, Stoughton, Mass.
b. 5	Martha-Mary Chapel, Sudbury, Mass.
b. 5	Martha-Mary Chapel, Sudbury, Mass.
b. 5	Martha-Mary Chapel, Sudbury, Mass.
b. 5	Martha-Mary Chapel, Sudbury, Mass.
b. 5	The Church of St Albert the Great, Weymouth, Mass.
b. 5	St Paul's Cathedral, Worcester, Mass.
b. 5	St Paul's Cathedral, Worcester, Mass.
b. 5	St Paul's Cathedral, Worcester, Mass.

#### Massachusetts (continued)

b. 5	St Paul's Cathedral, Worcester, Mass.
	New Hampshire
b. 5	St Brendan's Church, Colebrook, N.H.
b. 5	St Charles Church, Dover, N.H.
b. 5	St John's Evangelist Church, Hudson, N.H.
b. 5	Sacred Heart Church, Lebanon, N.H.
b. 5	St Joseph Cathedral, Manchester, N.H.
b. 5	St Joseph Cathedral, Manchester, N.H.
b. 5	St Francis Xavier Church, Nashua, N.H.
b. 5	Cathedral of the Pines, Rindge, N.H.
b. 5	Cathedral of the Pines, Rindge, N.H.
b. 5	Cathedral of the Pines, Rindge, N.H.
b. 5	Cathedral of the Pines, Rindge, N.H.
b. 5	Cathedral of the Pines, Rindge, N.H.
b. 5	Cathedral of the Pines, Rindge, N.H.
b. 5	Cathedral of the Pines, Rindge, N.H.
b. 5	Cathedral of the Pines, Rindge, N.H.
b. 5	Cathedral of the Pines, Rindge, N.H.
b. 5	Cathedral of the Pines, Rindge, N.H.
b. 5	Cathedral of the Pines, Rindge, N.H.
b. 5	Cathedral of the Pines, Rindge, N.H.
b. 5	Cathedral of the Pines, Rindge, N.H.
b. 5	Cathedral of the Pines, Rindge, N.H.
b. 5	Cathedral of the Pines, Rindge, N.H.
b. 5	Cathedral of the Pines, Rindge, N.H.
b. 5	Cathedral of the Pines, Rindge, N.H.
b. 5	Holy Trinity Church, Somersworth, N.H.

# Series XIII: Society of Friends (Quaker)

#### Massachusetts

b. 5	Friends Meeting House, Adams, Mass.
b. 5	Old Quaker Meeting House, Amesbury, Mass.
b. 5	Friends' Church, Fall River, Mass.
b. 5	Shaker Meeting House, Hancock, Mass.
b. 5	Quaker Meeting House, Old Sturbridge Village, Mass.
b. 5	Meeting House of the Society of Friends, Old Sturbridge Village, Mass.
b. 5	Friends' Meeting House, South Yarmouth, Mass.
b. 5	New Hampshire
b. 5	Old Quaker Church, Dover, N.H.

# Series XIV: Swedenborgian

b. 5

b. 5	Massachusetts
b. 5	New Jerusalem Church, Bridgewater, Mass.
b. 5	Swedenborgian Church Piety Church, Waltham, Mass.
b. 5	Swedenborgian Church Piety Church, Waltham, Mass.
b. 5	Swedenborgian Church, Yarmouthport, Mass.
b. 5	New Hampshire
b. 5	Church of the New Jerusalem (Swedenborgian), Ponsmouth, N.H.

## **Series XV: United Brethren Church**

#### Connecticut

b. 5 United Brethren Church, Circleville, Conn.

# **Series XVI: Unity Church**

#### Massachusetts

b. 5 First Unity Church, Springfield, Mass.

## **U.S.** Military Chapels

# b. 5 United States Coast Guard Memorial Chapel, New London, Conn. b. 5 United States Coast Guard Memorial Chapel, New London, Conn. Massachusetts b. 5 Chapel, Westover Air Force Base, Mass. b. 5 Army Chapel, Fort Devens, Mass. b. 5 Chapel, Fort Devens, Mass.

## **Series XVII: Federated Churches**

### Connecticut b. 5 Federated Church, Colchester, Conn. UCC/ABC Massachusetts b. 5 Cotuit Federated Church, Cotuit, Mass. UCC/Methodist b. 5 Federated Church, Hyannis, Mass. UCC/UUA b. 5 Brick Church, Deerfield, Mass. UCC/UUA b. 5 First Federated Church, Hudson, Mass. UCC/ABC b. 5 First Federated Church, Hudson, Mass. b. 5 Eliot Church, South Natick, Mass. UCC/UUA b. 5 Federated Church, Sturbridge, Mass. UCC/UUA/ABC New Hampshire b. 5 Community Church, Harrisville, N.H. UCC/ABC b. 5 Community Church, Harrisville, N.H. UCC/ABC b. 5 Community Church, Harrisville, N.H. UCC/ABC b. 5 Community Church, Harrisville, N.H. UCC/ABC

# Series XVIII: Episcopal

#### Connecticut

b. 6	Christ Church, Ansonia, Conn.
b. 6	Episcopal Church, Ansonia, Conn.
b. 6	St Thomas Episcopal Church, Bethel, Conn.
b. 6	St Thomas Episcopal Church, Bethel, Conn.
b. 6	Episcopal Church, Bethel, Conn.
b. 6	Trinity Episcopal Church, Branford, Conn.
b. 6	Trinity Episcopal Church, Branford, Conn.
b. 6	St George's Church, Bridgeport, Conn.
b. 6	St John's Church, Bridgeport, Conn.
b. 6	St John's Episcopal Church, Bridgeport, Conn.
b. 6	St John's Episcopal Church, Bridgeport, Conn.
b. 6	St John's Episcopal Church, Bridgeport, Conn.
b. 6	St Mark's Episcopal Church, Bridgewater, Conn.
b. 6	St Paul's Church, Brookfield Center, Conn.
b. 6	Episcopal Church, Brooklyn, Conn.
b. 6 b. 6	Episcopal Church, Brooklyn, Conn.  Old Trinity Church, Brooklyn, Conn.
b. 6	Old Trinity Church, Brooklyn, Conn.
b. 6 b. 6	Old Trinity Church, Brooklyn, Conn.  Holy Advent Episcopal Church, Clinton, Conn.
b. 6 b. 6 b. 6	Old Trinity Church, Brooklyn, Conn.  Holy Advent Episcopal Church, Clinton, Conn.  Church Church, Canaan, Conn.
b. 6 b. 6 b. 6 b. 6	Old Trinity Church, Brooklyn, Conn.  Holy Advent Episcopal Church, Clinton, Conn.  Church Church, Canaan, Conn.  Christ Episcopal Church, Canaan, Conn.
b. 6 b. 6 b. 6 b. 6	Old Trinity Church, Brooklyn, Conn.  Holy Advent Episcopal Church, Clinton, Conn.  Church Church, Canaan, Conn.  Christ Episcopal Church, Canaan, Conn.  Grace Episcopal Church, Centerville, Conn.
b. 6 b. 6 b. 6 b. 6 b. 6 b. 6	Old Trinity Church, Brooklyn, Conn.  Holy Advent Episcopal Church, Clinton, Conn.  Church Church, Canaan, Conn.  Christ Episcopal Church, Canaan, Conn.  Grace Episcopal Church, Centerville, Conn.  St Peter's Episcopal Church, Cheshire, Conn.
b. 6	Old Trinity Church, Brooklyn, Conn.  Holy Advent Episcopal Church, Clinton, Conn.  Church Church, Canaan, Conn.  Christ Episcopal Church, Canaan, Conn.  Grace Episcopal Church, Centerville, Conn.  St Peter's Episcopal Church, Cheshire, Conn.  Episcopal Church, Danielson, Conn.
b. 6	Old Trinity Church, Brooklyn, Conn.  Holy Advent Episcopal Church, Clinton, Conn.  Church Church, Canaan, Conn.  Christ Episcopal Church, Canaan, Conn.  Grace Episcopal Church, Centerville, Conn.  St Peter's Episcopal Church, Cheshire, Conn.  Episcopal Church, Danielson, Conn.  St Albans Episcopal Church, Danielson, Conn.
b. 6	Old Trinity Church, Brooklyn, Conn.  Holy Advent Episcopal Church, Clinton, Conn.  Church Church, Canaan, Conn.  Christ Episcopal Church, Canaan, Conn.  Grace Episcopal Church, Centerville, Conn.  St Peter's Episcopal Church, Cheshire, Conn.  Episcopal Church, Danielson, Conn.  St Albans Episcopal Church, Danielson, Conn.  St Albans Episcopal Church, Danielson, Conn.
b. 6	Old Trinity Church, Brooklyn, Conn.  Holy Advent Episcopal Church, Clinton, Conn.  Church Church, Canaan, Conn.  Christ Episcopal Church, Canaan, Conn.  Grace Episcopal Church, Centerville, Conn.  St Peter's Episcopal Church, Cheshire, Conn.  Episcopal Church, Danielson, Conn.  St Albans Episcopal Church, Danielson, Conn.  St Albans Episcopal Church, Danielson, Conn.  St Albans Episcopal Church, Danielson, Conn.

#### Connecticut (continued)

b. 6	St John's Episcopal Church, East Hartford, Conn.
b. 6	St John's Episcopal Church, East Hartford, Conn.
b. 6	Episcopal Church, East Hartford, Conn.
b. 6	St John's Episcopal Church, Warehouse Point, Conn.
b. 6	St John's Episcopal Church, Essex, Conn.
b. 6	Episcopal Church, Glastonbury, Conn.
b. 6	St James Episcopal Church, Glastonbury, Conn.
b. 6	St James Episcopal Church, Glastonbury, Conn.
b. 6	St James Episcopal Church, Glastonbury, Conn.
b. 6	Christ Church, Greenwich, Conn.
b. 6	New Christ Church, Greenwich, Conn.
b. 6	Christ Episcopal Church, Guilford, Conn.
b. 6	Christ Church, Hartford, Conn.
b. 6	Christ Church, Hartford, Conn.
b. <b>6</b>	Christ Church, Hartford, Conn.
b. <b>6</b>	St James' Episcopal Church, Hartford, Conn.
b. <b>6</b>	St John's Church, Hartford, Conn.
b. <b>6</b>	Christ Church Episcopal, Middle Haddam, Conn.
b. <b>6</b>	All Saints Mission Church, Ivoryton, Conn.
b. <b>6</b>	St Michael's Church, Litchfield, Conn.
b. 6	St Andrew's Episcopal Church, Madison, Conn.
b. <b>6</b>	Christ Church, Middletown, Conn.
b. <b>6</b>	Holy Trinity Church, Middletown, Conn.
b. 6	Trinity Church, Middletown, Conn.
b. 6	Holy Trinity Church, Middletown, Conn.
b. <b>6</b>	Episcopal Church, Middletown, Conn.
b. <b>6</b>	Holy Trinity Episcopal Church, Middletown, Conn.
b. <b>6</b>	Episcopal Church, Middletown, Conn.
b. <b>6</b>	St Michael's Church, Naugatuck, Conn.
b. <b>6</b>	St Mark's Episcopal Church, New Britain, Conn.

#### Connecticut (continued)

b. <b>6</b>	St Mark's Episcopal Church, New Canaan, Conn.
b. 6	St Mark's Episcopal Church, New Canaan, Conn.
b. 6	St Mark's Episcopal Church, New Canaan, Conn.
b. 6	St Mark's Episcopal Church, New Canaan, Conn.
b. 6	St Mark's Episcopal Church, New Canaan, Conn.
b. 6	Christ Church on Broadway, New Haven, Conn.
b. <b>6</b>	St Paul's, P.E. Church, New Haven, Conn.
b. <b>6</b>	Trinity Church, New Haven, Conn.
b. <b>6</b>	Trinity Episcopal Church, New Haven, Conn.
b. <b>6</b>	Trinity Church, New Haven, Conn.
b. 6	St James Church, New London, Conn.
b. 6	All Saints Memorial Church, New Milford, Conn.
b. 6	St John's Church, New Milford, Conn.
b. <b>6</b>	Episcopal Church, Noank, Conn.
b. 6	Christ Church, Norwich, Conn.
b. 6	Christ Church, Norwich, Conn.
b. <b>6</b>	St Ann's Episcopal Church, Old Lyme, Conn.
b. 6	Episcopal Church, Plainville, Conn.
b. 6	Episcopal Church, Plymouth, Conn.
b. 6	Christ Memorial Church, Pomfret, Conn.
b. <b>6</b>	Episcopal Church, Saybrook, Conn.
b. <b>6</b>	Grace Episcopal Church, Saybrook, Conn.
b. <b>6</b>	St John's Episcopal Church, Salisbury, Conn.
b. <b>6</b>	Episcopal Church, Sharon, Conn.
b. 6	Episcopal Church, Sharon, Conn. 2 copies
b. 6	Trinity Episcopal Church, South Norwalk, Conn.
b. 6	Trinity Episcopal Church, South Norwalk, Conn.
b. 6	Emmenuel Episcopal Church, Springdale, Conn.
b. 6	St Andrew's Church, Stamford, Conn.

#### Connecticut (continued)

b. 6	St John's Episcopal Church, Stamford, Conn.
b. 6	Calvary Episcopal Church, Stonington, Conn.
b. <b>6</b>	Trinity Church, Torrington, Conn.
b. 6	Trinity Church, Torrington, Conn.
b. 6	Trinity Church, Torrington, Conn.
b. 6	Trinity Episcopal Church, Torrington, Conn.
b. 6	Trinity Episcopal Church, Torrington, Conn.
b. 6	Trinity Episcopal Church, Torrington, Conn.
b. 6	St John's Church, Watebury, Conn.
b. 6	St John's Episcopal Church, Waterbury, Conn.
b. 6	St John's Church, Watebury, Conn.
b. 6	St John's Church, Watebury, Conn.
b. 6	Trinity Church, Waterbury, Conn.
b. 6	St John's Episcopal Church, Waterbury, Conn.
b. 6	Christ Episcopal Church, Watertown, Conn.
b. 6	Christ Church, West Haven, Conn.
b. <b>6</b>	Christ Church, West Haven, Conn.
b. <b>6</b>	St Matthew's Episcopal Church, Wilton, Conn.
b. <b>6</b>	Grace Church, Windsor, Conn.
b. <b>6</b>	Grace Church, Windsor, Conn.
b. <b>6</b>	Grace Church, Windsor, Conn.
b. 6	St James Episcopal Church, Winsted, Conn.
b. 6	St Paul's Church, Woodbury, Conn.
b. <b>6</b>	St Paul's Episcopal Church, Woodbury, Conn.
Ma	assachusetts
b. 6	St Mark's Episcopal Church, Adams, Mass.
b. <b>6</b>	St Mark's Episcopal Church, Adams, Mass.
b. <b>6</b>	Episcopal Church, Amebsury, Mass.
b. <b>6</b>	St James Episcopal Church, Amesbury, Mass.
b. 6	Episcopal Church, Amebsury, Mass.

b. 6	Grace Episcopal Church, Amherst, Mass.
b. 6	Grace Episcopal Church, Amherst, Mass.
b. 6	Grace Episcopal Church, Amherst, Mass.
b. 6	Grace Episcopal Church, Amherst, Mass.
b. 6	Grace Episcopal Church, Amherst, Mass.
b. 6	Christ Church, Andover, Mass.
b. 6	Christ Church, Andover, Mass.
b. 6	Christ Church, Andover, Mass.
b. 6	Christ Church Episcopal, Andover, Mass.
b. 6	St John's Episcopal Church, Arlington, Mass.
b. 6	All Saints Church, Ashmont, Mass.
b. 6	All Saints Episcopal Church, Attleboro, Mass.
b. 6	All Saints Episcopal Church, Attleboro, Mass.
b. 6	All Saints Episcopal Church, Attleboro, Mass.
b. 6	Church of the Messiah, Auburndale, Mass.
b. <b>6</b>	St Andrew's Episcopal Church, Ayer, Mass.
b. 6	Episcopal Church, Ayer, Mass.
b. 6	St Andrew's Episcopal Church, Ayer, Mass.
b. 6	Episcopal Church, Ayer, Mass.
b. 6	All Saints Episcopal Church, Belmont, Mass.
b. 6	St Peter's Episcopal Church, Beverly, Mass.
b. 6	St Peter's Episcopal Church, Beverly, Mass.
b. 6	St Peter's Episcopal Church, Beverly, Mass.
b. 6	St Paul's Episcopal Church, Brockton, Mass.
b. 6	St Paul's Episcopal Church, Brockton, Mass.
b. 6	St Paul's Episcopal Church, Brockton, Mass.
b. 6	St Paul's Episcopal Church, Brockton, Mass.
b. 6	All Saints Church, Brookline, Mass.
b. 6	St Paul's Episcopal Church, Brookline, Mass.
b. 6	St Paul's Episcopal Church, Brookline, Mass.

b. 6	St Paul's Episcopal Church, Brookline, Mass.
b. 6	St Paul's Episcopal Church, Brookline, Mass.
b. <b>6</b>	Christ Episcopal Church, Cambridge, Mass.
b. 6	Christ Episcopal Church, Cambridge, Mass.
b. 6	Christ Episcopal Church, Cambridge, Mass.
b. 6	Christ Episcopal Church, Cambridge, Mass.
b. 6	Christ Episcopal Church, Cambridge, Mass.
b. 6	Christ Episcopal Church, Cambridge, Mass.
b. 6	Christ Episcopal Church, Cambridge, Mass.
b. 6	Christ Episcopal Church, Cambridge, Mass.
b. 6	Christ Episcopal Church, Cambridge, Mass.
b. 6	Christ Episcopal Church, Cambridge, Mass.
b. 6	Christ Episcopal Church, Cambridge, Mass.
b. 6	Christ Episcopal Church, Cambridge, Mass.
b. 6	Christ Episcopal Church, Cambridge, Mass.
b. 6	Christ Episcopal Church, Cambridge, Mass.
b. 6	Christ Episcopal Church, Cambridge, Mass.
b. 6	Episcopal Church, Canton, Mass.
b. 6	St Luke's Episcopal Church, Chelsea, Mass.
b. 6	St Stephen's Church, Cohasset, Mass.
b. 6	St Stephen's Episcopal Church, Cohasset, Mass.
b. 6	St Stephen's Episcopal Church, Cohasset, Mass.
b. 6	St Stephen's Episcopal Church, Cohasset, Mass.
b. 6	St Stephen's Episcopal Church, Cohasset, Mass.
b. 6	St Stephen's Episcopal Church, Cohasset, Mass.
b. 6	St Stephen's Episcopal Church, Cohasset, Mass.
b. 6	St Stephen's Episcopal Church, Cohasset, Mass.
b. 6	Episcopal Church, Concord, Mass.
b. 6	St Paul's Episcopal Church, Dedham, Mass.
b. 6	St John's Episcopal Church, Duxbury, Mass.

b. 6	St John's Episcopal Church, Duxbury, Mass.
b. 6	St John's Protestant Episcopal Church, East Boston, Mass.
b. 6	St Phillip's Episcopal Church, East Hampton, Mass.
b. 6	Grace Episcopal Church, Everett, Mass.
b. 6	Grace Episcopal Church, Everett, Mass.
b. <b>6</b>	Grace Episcopal Church, Everett, Mass.
b. <b>6</b>	Episcopal Parish Church, Falmouth, Mass.
b. 6	St Barnabas Memorial Church, Falmouth, Mass.
b. 6	St Barnabas Church, Falmouth, Mass.
b. 6	St Barnabas Memorial Church, Falmouth, Mass.
b. <b>6</b>	St Barnabas Memorial Church, Falmouth, Mass.
b. 6	St Barnabas Episcopal Chapel, Falmouth, Mass.
b. 6	St Barnabas Memorial Episcopal Church, Falmouth, Mass.
b. 6	Episcopal Church, Falmouth, Mass.
b. <b>6</b>	St Mark's Episcopal Church, Foxboro, Mass.
b. <b>6</b>	St Mark's Episcopal Church, Foxboro, Mass.
b. 6	St Mark's Episcopal Church, Foxboro, Mass.
b. 6	St John's Episcopal Church, Gloucester, Mass.
b. 6	Holy Trinity Church, Greenfield, Mass.
b. 6	St James Church, Greenfield, Mass.
b. 6	St James Episcopal Church, Greenfield, Mass.
b. 6	Chapel at Groton School, Groton, Mass.
b. 6	Chapel at Groton School, Groton, Mass.
b. 6	Chapel at Groton School, Groton, Mass.
b. 6	Christ Episcopal Church, Hamilton, Mass.
b. 6	Christ Church, Hamilton, Mass.
b. 6	Christ Episcopal Church, Harwich Port, Mass.
b. <b>6</b>	Christ Episcopal Church, Harwich Port, Mass.
b. <b>6</b>	St John's Episcopal Church, Hingham, Mass.
b. <b>6</b>	Episcopal Church, Hingham, Mass.

b. <b>6</b>	Episcopal Church, Hingham, Mass.
b. 6	Protestant Episcopal Church, Holyoke, Mass.
b. 6	St Paul's Episcopal Church, Holyoke, Mass.
b. <b>6</b>	Episcopal Church, Hyannisport, Mass.
b. 6	Episcopal Church, Hyde Park, Mass.
b. 6	Church of the Ascension, Ipswich, Mass.
b. 6	Ascension Memorial Church, Ipswich, Mass.
b. 6	St John's Episcopal Church, Jamaica Plain, Mass.
b. 6	Grace Episcopal Church, Lawrence, Mass.
b. 6	Grace Episcopal Church, Lawrence, Mass.
b. 6	St George's Church, Lee, Mass.
b. 6	St George's Episcopal Church, Lee, Mass.
b. <b>6</b>	Trinity Church, Lenox, Mass.
b. <b>6</b>	Trinity Church, Lenox, Mass.
b. <b>6</b>	Trinity Church, Lenox, Mass.
b. <b>6</b>	Episcopal Church, Lenox, Mass.
b. <b>6</b>	Trinity Episcopal Church, Lenox, Mass.
b. <b>6</b>	St Mark's Church, Leominster, Mass.
b. 6	St Mark's Church, Leominster, Mass.
b. 6	Church of the Redeemer, Lexington, Mass.
b. <b>6</b>	All Souls Episcopal Church, Lowell, Mass.
b. 6	St Anne's Church, Lowell, Mass. 2 copies
b. 6	Chapel of All Saints, Whalom, Mass.
b. 6	St Stephen's Episcopal Church, Lynn, Mass.
b. 6	Episcopal Church, Manchester, Mass.
b. 6	Emanuel Episcopal Church, Mansfield, Mass.
b. 6	St Michael's Church, Marblehead, Mass.
b. 6	Holy Trinity Church, Marlboro, Mass.
b. <b>6</b>	Holy Trinity Church, Marlboro, Mass.

b. 6	Episcopal Church, Maynard, Mass.
b. 6	Grace Episcopal Church, Medford, Mass.
b. 6	Episcopal Church, Medway, Mass.
b. 6	Episcopal Church, Medway, Mass.
b. 6	Episcopal Church, Medway, Mass.
b. 6	Trinity Church, Melrose, Mass.
b. 6	Trinity Church, Melrose, Mass.
b. 6	Trinity Episcopal Church, Melrose, Mass.
b. 6	Episcopal Church, Methuen, Mass.
b. 6	Episcopal Church, Middleboro, Mass.
b. 6	Episcopal Church, Middleboro, Mass.
b. 6	Trinity Episcopal Church, Milford, Mass.
b. 6	Episcopal Church, Milford, Mass.
b. 6	Episcopal Church, Millville, Mass.
b. <b>6</b>	Christ Episcopal Church, Needham, Mass.
b. <b>6</b>	Christ Episcopal Church, Needham, Mass.
b. <b>6</b>	Grace Church, New Bedford, Mass.
b. 6	St Paul's Church, Newburyport, Mass.
b. <b>6</b>	St Paul's Church, Newburyport, Mass.
b. 6	Episcopal Church and Chapel, Newburyport, Mass.
b. <b>6</b>	St Paul's Episcopal Church, Newburyport, Mass.
b. <b>6</b>	Trinity Church, Newton Center, Mass.
b. <b>6</b>	Episcopal Church, Newton Highlands, Mass.
b. 6	St John's Episcopal Church, Northampton, Mass.
b. 6	St John's Episcopal Church, Northampton, Mass.
b. 6	Episcopal Church, Northampton, Mass.
b. <b>6</b>	St John's Episcopal Church, Northampton, Mass.
b. <b>6</b>	St John's Episcopal Church, North Adams, Mass.
b. <b>6</b>	Grace Episcopal Church, North Attleborough, Mass.
b. <b>6</b>	Grace Episcopal Church, North Attleborough, Mass.

b. <b>6</b>	Grace Episcopal Church, North Attleborough, Mass.
b. 6	St Andrew's Episcopal Church, North Grafton, Mass.
b. 6	Church of the Holy Spirit, Orleans, Mass.
b. 6	Episcopal Church, Wianno, Mass.
b. 6	St Stephen's Episcopal Church, Pittsfield, Mass.
b. 6	St Stephen's Episcopal Church, Pittsfield, Mass.
b. 6	St Stephen's Episcopal Church, Pittsfield, Mass.
b. 6	St Stephen's Episcopal Church, Pittsfield, Mass.
b. 6	St Stephen's Episcopal Church, Pittsfield, Mass.
b. 6	St Stephen's Episcopal Church, Pittsfield, Mass.
b. 6	St Stephen's Episcopal Church, Pittsfield, Mass.
b. 6	St Stephen's Episcopal Church, Pittsfield, Mass.
b. 6	Christ Church Episcopal, Plymouth, Mass.
b. 6	St Mary's of the Harbor Episcopal Church, Provincetown, Mass.
b. <b>6</b>	St Mary's of the Harbor Episcopal Church, Provincetown, Mass. 2 copies
b. 6	St Mary's of the Harbor Episcopal Church, Provincetown, Mass.
b. 6	Episcopal Church, Quincy, Mass.
b. 6	Episcopal Church, Randolph, Mass.
b. 6	Church of Our Saviour, Episcopal, Roslindale, Mass.
b. 6	Grace Church, Episcopal, Salem, Mass.
b. 6	St Peter's Episcopal Church, Salem, Mass.
b. 6	
	St Peter's Church, Episcopal, Salem, Mass.
b. 6	St Peter's Church, Episcopal, Salem, Mass.  St John's Episcopal Church, Sandwich, Mass.
b. 6 b. 6	
	St John's Episcopal Church, Sandwich, Mass.
b. 6	St John's Episcopal Church, Sandwich, Mass. St John's Episcopal Church, Saugus, Mass.
b. 6 b. 6	St John's Episcopal Church, Sandwich, Mass.  St John's Episcopal Church, Saugus, Mass.  Episcopal Church, Sharon, Mass.
b. 6 b. 6 b. 6	St John's Episcopal Church, Sandwich, Mass.  St John's Episcopal Church, Saugus, Mass.  Episcopal Church, Sharon, Mass.  Episcopal Church, Sheffield, Mass.

b. <b>6</b>	St James Episcopal Church, South Groveland, Mass.
b. <b>6</b>	Episcopal Church of the Holy Nativity, South Weymouth, Mass.
b. 6	All Saints Church, Episcopal, Springfield, Mass.
b. 6	Christ Church and Old Library, Springfield, Mass.
b. 6	Old Christ Church, Springfield, Mass.
b. 6	Christ Episcopal Church, Springfield, Mass.
b. 6	Christ Church, Chestnut St, Springfield, Mass.
b. 6	Christ Church, Springfield, Mass.
b. 6	Christ Episcopal Church, Springfield, Mass.
b. 6	Christ Church, Springfield, Mass.
b. 6	Christ Church, Chestnut St, Springfield, Mass.
b. 6	Christ Church, Chestnut St, Springfield, Mass.
b. 6	Christ Church, Springfield, Mass.
b. 6	Christ Church, Springfield, Mass.
b. 6	Old Christ Church, Springfield, Mass.
b. 6	Christ's Protestant Episcopal Church, Springfield, Mass.
b. 6	Church of the Unity, Springfield, Mass.
b. 6	Church of the Unity, Springfield, Mass.
b. 6	St Paul's Episcopal Church, Stockbridge, Mass.
b. 6	St Paul's Episcopal Church, Stockbridge, Mass.
b. 6	St Paul's Episcopal Church, Stockbridge, Mass.
b. 6	St Paul's Episcopal Church, Stockbridge, Mass.
b. 6	St Paul's Episcopal Church, Stockbridge, Mass.
b. 6	St Paul's Episcopal Church, Stockbridge, Mass.
b. <b>6</b>	Episcopal Church, Stockbridge, Mass.
b. 6	St Paul's Episcopal Church, Stockbridge, Mass.
b. <b>6</b>	Episcopal Church, Wakefield, Mass.
b. <b>6</b>	Episcopal Church, Wakefield, Mass.
b. <b>6</b>	Episcopal Church, Wakefield, Mass.
b. 6	Episcopal Church, Wakefield, Mass.

b. 6	Episcopal Church, Wakefield, Mass.
b. <b>6</b>	Epiphany Church, Walpole, Mass.
b. 6	Christ Church, Waltham, Mass.
b. 6	Christ Church, Waltham, Mass.
b. 6	Christ Church, Waltham, Mass.
b. 6	Christ Episcopal Church, Waltham, Mass.
b. 6	Christ Episcopal Church, Waltham, Mass.
b. 6	Christ Church, Waltham, Mass.
b. 6	Christ Episcopal Church, Waltham, Mass.
b. 6	Christ Episcopal Church, Waltham, Mass.
b. 6	Church of the Good Shepherd, Watertown, Mass.
b. 6	St Andrew's Episcopal Church, Wellesley, Mass.
b. 6	Episcopal Chapel, Wellesley, Mass.
b. 6	Episcopal Church of St James the Fisherman, Wellfleet, Mass.
b. 6	Chapel of St James the Fisherman, Wellfleet, Mass.
b. 6	Episcopal Church of St James the Fisherman, Wellfleet, Mass.
b. 6	Episcopal Church of St James the Fisherman, Wellfleet, Mass.
b. <b>6</b>	St Peter's Episcopal Church, Weston, Mass.
b. <b>6</b>	Trinity Episcopal Church, Whitinsville, Mass.
b. 6	St John's Episcopal Church, Williamstown, Mass.
b. 6	St John's Episcopal Church, Williamstown, Mass.
b. <b>6</b>	St John's Episcopal Church, Williamstown, Mass.
b. <b>6</b>	Church of the Epiphany, Episcopal, Winchester, Mass.
b. <b>6</b>	Church of the Epiphany, Episcopal, Winchester, Mass.
b. 6	Episcopal Church, Winchester, Mass.
b. 6	Episcopal Church, Winchester, Mass.
b. 6	St John's Episcopal Church, Winthrop, Mass.
b. <b>6</b>	Episcopal Church, Winthrop, Mass.
b. <b>6</b>	Episcopal Parish House, Winthrop, Mass.
b. 6	Church of the Messiah, Woods Hole, Mass.

b. 6	Church of the Messiah, Episcopal, Woods Hole, Mass.
b. 6	Episcopal Church, Woods Hole, Mass.
b. 6	Old South Church, Worcester, Mass.
b. 6	Old South Church, Worcester, Mass.
b. 6	Old South Church, Worcester, Mass.
b. 6	Old South Church, Worcester, Mass.
b. <b>6</b>	Old South Church, Worcester, Mass.
b. <b>6</b>	Old South Church, Worcester, Mass.
b. 6	Old South Church, Worcester, Mass.
b. <b>6</b>	Old South Church, Worcester, Mass. 2 copies
b. 6	Old South Church, Worcester, Mass.
b. 6	Old South Church, Worcester, Mass.
b. 6	Old South Church, Worcester, Mass.
b. 6	St Paul's Church, Worcester, Mass.
b. 6	St Paul's Church, Worcester, Mass.
b. 6 b. 6	St Paul's Church, Worcester, Mass.  Trinity Episcopal Church, Wrentham, Mass.
b. 6	Trinity Episcopal Church, Wrentham, Mass.
b. 6 b. 6	Trinity Episcopal Church, Wrentham, Mass.  Old North Church (Christ Church), Boston, Mass.
b. 6 b. 6 b. 6	Trinity Episcopal Church, Wrentham, Mass.  Old North Church (Christ Church), Boston, Mass.  Old North Church (Christ Church), Boston, Mass.
b. 6 b. 6 b. 6 b. 6	Trinity Episcopal Church, Wrentham, Mass.  Old North Church (Christ Church), Boston, Mass.  Old North Church (Christ Church), Boston, Mass.  Old North Church (Christ Church), Boston, Mass.
b. 6 b. 6 b. 6 b. 6 b. 6	Trinity Episcopal Church, Wrentham, Mass.  Old North Church (Christ Church), Boston, Mass.
b. 6 b. 6 b. 6 b. 6 b. 6 b. 6	Trinity Episcopal Church, Wrentham, Mass.  Old North Church (Christ Church), Boston, Mass.
b. 6	Trinity Episcopal Church, Wrentham, Mass.  Old North Church (Christ Church), Boston, Mass.
b. 6	Trinity Episcopal Church, Wrentham, Mass.  Old North Church (Christ Church), Boston, Mass.
b. 6	Trinity Episcopal Church, Wrentham, Mass.  Old North Church (Christ Church), Boston, Mass.
b. 6	Trinity Episcopal Church, Wrentham, Mass.  Old North Church (Christ Church), Boston, Mass.
b. 6	Trinity Episcopal Church, Wrentham, Mass.  Old North Church (Christ Church), Boston, Mass.
b. 6	Trinity Episcopal Church, Wrentham, Mass.  Old North Church (Christ Church), Boston, Mass.

b. <b>6</b>	Old North Church (Christ Church), Boston, Mass.
b. <b>6</b>	Old North Church (Christ Church), Boston, Mass.
b. 6	Old North Church (Christ Church), Boston, Mass.
b. 6	Old North Church (Christ Church), Boston, Mass.
b. 6	Old North Church (Christ Church), Boston, Mass.
b. 6	Old North Church (Christ Church), Boston, Mass.
b. 6	Old North Church (Christ Church), Boston, Mass.
b. 6	Old North Church (Christ Church), Boston, Mass.
b. 6	Old North Church (Christ Church), Boston, Mass.
b. 6	Old North Church (Christ Church), Boston, Mass.
b. 6	Old North Church (Christ Church), Boston, Mass.
b. 6	Old North Church (Christ Church), Boston, Mass.
b. 6	Old North Church (Christ Church), Boston, Mass.
b. 6	Old North Church (Christ Church), Boston, Mass.
b. 6	Old North Church (Christ Church), Boston, Mass.
b. 6	Old North Church (Christ Church), Boston, Mass.
b. 6	Old North Church (Christ Church), Boston, Mass.
b. 6	Old North Church (Christ Church), Boston, Mass.
b. 6	Old North Church (Christ Church), Boston, Mass.
b. 6	Old North Church (Christ Church), Boston, Mass.
b. 6	Old North Church (Christ Church), Boston, Mass.
b. 6	Old North Church (Christ Church), Boston, Mass.
b. 6	Old North Church (Christ Church), Boston, Mass.
b. 6	Old North Church (Christ Church), Boston, Mass.
b. <b>6</b>	Old North Church (Christ Church), Boston, Mass.
b. <b>6</b>	Old North Church (Christ Church), Boston, Mass.
b. <b>6</b>	Old North Church (Christ Church), Boston, Mass.
b. <b>6</b>	Old North Church (Christ Church), Boston, Mass.
b. <b>6</b>	Old North Church (Christ Church), Boston, Mass.
b. <b>6</b>	Old North Church (Christ Church), Boston, Mass.

b. 6	Old North Church (Christ Church), Boston, Mass.
b. 6	Old North Church (Christ Church), Boston, Mass.
b. 6	Old North Church (Christ Church), Boston, Mass.
b. 6	Old North Church (Christ Church), Boston, Mass.
b. 6	Old North Church (Christ Church), Boston, Mass.
b. 6	Old North Church (Christ Church), Boston, Mass.
b. 6	Old North Church (Christ Church), Boston, Mass.
b. 6	Old North Church (Christ Church), Boston, Mass.
b. 6	Old North Church (Christ Church), Boston, Mass.
b. 6	Old North Church (Christ Church), Boston, Mass.
b. 6	Old North Church (Christ Church), Boston, Mass.
b. 6	Old North Church (Christ Church), Boston, Mass.
b. 6	Old North Church (Christ Church), Boston, Mass.
b. 6	Old North Church (Christ Church), Boston, Mass.
b. 6	Old North Church (Christ Church), Boston, Mass.
b. 6	Old North Church (Christ Church), Boston, Mass.
b. 6	Old North Church (Christ Church), Boston, Mass.
b. 6	Old North Church (Christ Church), Boston, Mass.
b. 6	Old North Church (Christ Church), Boston, Mass.
b. 6	Old North Church (Christ Church), Boston, Mass.
b. 6	Old North Church (Christ Church), Boston, Mass.
b. 6	St Cyprian's Episcopal Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 6	St Paul's Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 6	St Paul's Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 6	St Paul's Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 6	St Paul's Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 6	St Paul's Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 6	St Paul's Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 6	St Paul's Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 6	Trinity Church, Boston, Mass.

b. 6	Trinity Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 6	Trinity Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 6	Trinity Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 6	Trinity Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 6	Trinity Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 6	Trinity Church, Boston, Mass.
b. <b>6</b>	Trinity Church, Boston, Mass.
b. <b>6</b>	Trinity Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 6	Trinity Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 6	Trinity Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 6	Trinity Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 6	Trinity Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 6	Trinity Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 6	Trinity Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 6	Trinity Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 6	Trinity Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 6	Trinity Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 6	Trinity Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 6	Trinity Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 6	Trinity Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 6	Trinity Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 6	Trinity Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 6	Trinity Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 6	Trinity Church, Boston, Mass.
b. <b>6</b>	Trinity Church, Boston, Mass.
b. <b>6</b>	Trinity Church, Boston, Mass.
b. <b>6</b>	Trinity Church, Boston, Mass.
b. <b>6</b>	Trinity Church, Boston, Mass.
b. <b>6</b>	Trinity Church, Boston, Mass.
b. <b>6</b>	Trinity Church, Boston, Mass.

b. 6	Trinity Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 6	Trinity Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 6	Trinity Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 6	Trinity Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 6	Trinity Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 6	Trinity Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 6	Trinity Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 6	Trinity Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 6	Trinity Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 6	Trinity Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 6	Trinity Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 6	Trinity Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 6	Trinity Church, Boston, Mass.
b. <b>6</b>	Trinity Church, Boston, Mass.
b. <b>6</b>	Trinity Church, Boston, Mass.
b. <b>6</b>	Trinity Church, Boston, Mass.
b. <b>6</b>	Trinity Church, Boston, Mass.
b. <b>6</b>	Trinity Church, Boston, Mass.
b. <b>6</b>	Trinity Church, Boston, Mass.
b. <b>6</b>	Trinity Church, Boston, Mass.
b. <b>6</b>	Trinity Church, Boston, Mass.
b. <b>6</b>	Trinity Church, Boston, Mass.
b. <b>6</b>	Trinity Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 6	Trinity Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 6	Trinity Church, Boston, Mass.
b. <b>6</b>	Trinity Church, Boston, Mass.
b. <b>6</b>	Trinity Church, Boston, Mass.
b. <b>6</b>	Trinity Church, Boston, Mass.
b. <b>6</b>	Trinity Church, Boston, Mass.
b. <b>6</b>	Trinity Church, Boston, Mass.

b. 6	Trinity Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 6	Trinity Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 6	Trinity Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 6	Trinity Church, Boston, Mass.
	Maine
b. 6	St Mark's Episcopal Church, Augusta, Me.
b. 6	St Mark's Episcopal Church, Augusta, Me.
b. 6	St Mark's Episcopal Church, Augusta, Me.
b. 6	St Mark's Episcopal Church, Augusta, Me.
b. 6	St Mark's Episcopal Church, Augusta, Me.
b. 6	St Mark's Episcopal Church, Augusta, Me.
b. 6	St Mark's Episcopal Church, Augusta, Me.
b. 6	St John's Episcopal Church, Bangor, Me.
b. 6	St Saviours Episcopal Church, Bar Harbor, Me.
b. 6	St Saviours Episcopal Church, Bar Harbor, Me.
b. 6	Episcopal Church, Bar Harbor, Me.
b. 6	Episcopal Church, Castine, Me.
b. 6	Episcopal Church, Castine, Me.
b. 6	Episcopal Church, Castine, Me.
b. 6	Episcopal Church, Gardiner, Me. 2 copies
b. 6	Christ Church Episcopal, Gardiner, Me.
b. 6	Episcopal Church, Gardiner, Me.
b. 6	Emmanuel Episcopal Church, Jackman, Me. 2 copies
b. 6	St Ann's by the Sea, Kennebunkport, Me.
b. 6	St Ann's by the Sea, Kennebunkport, Me.
b. 6	St Ann's by the Sea, Kennebunkport, Me.
b. 6	St Ann's by the Sea, Kennebunkport, Me.
b. 6	St Ann's by the Sea, Kennebunkport, Me.
b. 6	St Ann's by the Sea, Kennebunkport, Me.

#### Maine (continued)

b. 6	St Ann's by the Sea, Kennebunkport, Me.
b. 6	St Andrew's Episcopal Church, Newcastle, Me.
b. 6	Episcopal Church, Newcastle, Me.
b. 6	St Andrew's Episcopal Church, Newcastle, Me.
b. 6	St Peter's Episcopal Church, Ogunquit, Me.
b. 6	St Peter's by the Sea, Ogunquit, Me.
b. 6	St Peter's by the Sea, Ogunquit, Me.
b. 6	St Peter's by the Sea, Ogunquit, Me.
b. 6	Episcopal Church, Orrs Island, Me.
b. 6	St Luke's Cathedral, Portland, Me.
b. 6	St Luke's Cathedral, Portland, Me.
b. <b>6</b>	St Peter's Episcopal Church, Rockland, Me. 2 copies
b. 6	St Peter's Episcopal Church, Rockland, Me.
b. 6	St Peter's Episcopal Church, Rockland, Me.
b. 6	St Peter's Episcopal Church, Rockland, Me.
b. 6	St Peter's Episcopal Church, Rockland, Me.
b. 6	St Peter's Episcopal Church, Rockland, Me.
b. 6	St Barnabas Episcopal Chapel, Rumford Falls, Me.
b. 6	St Barnabas Episcopal Chapel, Rumford Falls, Me.
b. 6	St Barnabas Episcopal Chapel, Rumford Falls, Me.
b. 6	St Barnabas Episcopal Chapel, Rumford Falls, Me.
b. 6	Episcopal Church, Sanford, Me.
b. 6	Episcopal Church, Sanford, Me.
b. 6	St James Episcopal Church, Prout's Neck, Me.
b. 6	St Peter's Episcopal Church, York, Me.
b. 6	St Peter's Episcopal Church, York, Me.
b. 6	St Peter's-by-the-sea, Episcopal Church, York, Me.
b. 6	Trinity Episcopal Church, York Harbor, Me.
b. 6	Trinity Episcopal Church, York Harbor, Me.

#### Maine (continued)

b. 6	Trinity Episcopal Church, York Harbor, Me.
b. 6	Trinity Episcopal Church, York Harbor, Me.
b. 6	Trinity Episcopal Church, York Harbor, Me.
b. 6	Trinity Episcopal Church, York Harbor, Me.
b. 6	Trinity Episcopal Church, York Harbor, Me.
b. 6	Trinity Episcopal Church, York Harbor, Me.
b. 6	New Hampshire
b. 6	St Mark's Episcopal Church, Ashland, N.H.
b. 6	St Mark's Episcopal Church, Ashland, N.H.
b. 6	St Mark's Episcopal Church, Ashland, N.H.
b. 6	St Mark's Episcopal Church, Ashland, N.H.
b. 6	Joseph Stickney Memorial Church, Bretton Woods, N.H.
b. 6	Joseph Stickney Memorial Church, Bretton Woods, N.H.
b. 6	Joseph Stickney Memorial Church, Bretton Woods, N.H.
b. 6	Joseph Stickney Memorial Church, Bretton Woods, N.H.
b. 6	Joseph Stickney Memorial Church, Bretton Woods, N.H.
b. 6	Joseph Stickney Memorial Church, Bretton Woods, N.H.
b. 6	Joseph Stickney Memorial Church, Bretton Woods, N.H.
b. 6	Joseph Stickney Memorial Church, Bretton Woods, N.H.
b. 6	Episcopal Church, Charlestown, N.H.
b. 6	St Paul's Episcopal Church, Concord, N.H.
b. 6	St Paul's Episcopal Church, Concord, N.H.
b. 6	Chapel at St Paul's School, Concord, N.H.
b. 6	Chapel at St Paul's School, Concord, N.H.
b. 6	Chapel at St Paul's School, Concord, N.H.
b. 6	Chapel at St Paul's School, Concord, N.H.
b. 6	Chapel at St Paul's School, Concord, N.H.
b. 6	Episcopal Church, Danbury, N.H.
b. 6	St Thomas' Episcopal Church, Dover, N.H.
b. 6	St Thomas' Episcopal Church, Dover, N.H.

b. 6	St Thomas' Episcopal Church, Dover, N.H.
b. <b>6</b>	St Thomas' Episcopal Church, Dover, N.H.
b. 6	St Thomas' Episcopal Church, Dover, N.H.
b. 6	Emmanuel Episcopal Church, Dublin, N.H.
b. 6	Emmanuel Episcopal Church, Dublin, N.H.
b. 6	St Andrew's Episcopal Church, New London, N.H.
b. 6	St George's Episcopal Church, New London, N.H.
b. 6	St George's Episcopal Church, New London, N.H.
b. 6	St George's Episcopal Church, New London, N.H.
b. 6	Episcopal Church, Exeter, N.H.
b. 6	St Matthew's Episcopal Church, Goffstown, N.H.
b. <b>6</b>	St Matthew's Episcopal Church, Goffstown, N.H.
b. <b>6</b>	St Matthew's Episcopal Church, Goffstown, N.H.
b. <b>6</b>	St Mark's Episcopal Church, Groveton, N.H.
b. <b>6</b>	St Thomas Episcopal Church, Hanover, N.H.
b. <b>6</b>	Trinity Church, Holderness, N.H.
b. <b>6</b>	Trinity Church, Holderness, N.H.
b. 6	Holy Trinity Episcopal Church, Jefferson, N.H.
b. 6	St James Episcopal Church, Keene, N.H.
b. 6	St James Episcopal Church, Keene, N.H.
b. <b>6</b>	St Paul's Episcopal Church, Lancaster, N.H.
b. <b>6</b>	St Paul's Episcopal Church, Lancaster, N.H.
b. 6	All Saints Episcopal Church, Littleton, N.H.
b. 6	Grace Episcopal Church, Manchester, N.H.
b. 6	Grace Episcopal Church, Manchester, N.H.
b. <b>6</b>	Grace Episcopal Church, Manchester, N.H.
b. <b>6</b>	Grace Episcopal Church, Milford, N.H.
b. <b>6</b>	Grace Episcopal Church, Milford, N.H.
b. <b>6</b>	Grace Episcopal Church, Milford, N.H.
b. <b>6</b>	Episcopal Church of the Good Shepherd, Nashua, N.H.

b. <b>6</b>	St Andrew's Episcopal Church, New London, N.H.
b. 6	Church of the Epiphany, Newport, N.H.
b. 6	Church of the Epiphany, Newport, N.H.
b. 6	Episcopal Chapel, Newport, N.H.
b. 6	Episcopal Church, Newport, N.H. 2 copies
b. 6	Christ Episcopal Church, North Conway, N.H.
b. 6	All Saints' Church, Peterborough, N.H.
b. 6	All Saints Episcopal Church, Peterborough, N.H.
b. 6	Trinity Church, Plymouth, N.H.
b. 6	Christ Church, Portsmouth, N.H.
b. 6	Christ Church, Portsmouth, N.H.
b. 6	Christ Church, Portsmouth, N.H.
b. 6	Christ Church, Portsmouth, N.H.
b. 6	Christ Church, Portsmouth, N.H.
b. 6	Christ Church, Portsmouth, N.H.
b. 6	Christ Church, Portsmouth, N.H.
b. 6	Christ Church, Portsmouth, N.H.
b. 6	St John's Episcopal Church, Portsmouth, N.H. 2 copies
b. 6	St John's Episcopal Church, Portsmouth, N.H.
b. 6	St John's Episcopal Church, Portsmouth, N.H.
b. 6	St John's Episcopal Church, Portsmouth, N.H.
b. 6	St John's Episcopal Church, Portsmouth, N.H.
b. 6	St John's Episcopal Church, Portsmouth, N.H.
b. 6	St John's Episcopal Church, Portsmouth, N.H.
b. <b>6</b>	St John's Episcopal Church, Portsmouth, N.H.
b. <b>6</b>	St John's Episcopal Church, Portsmouth, N.H.
b. <b>6</b>	St John's Episcopal Church, Portsmouth, N.H.
b. <b>6</b>	St John's Episcopal Church, Portsmouth, N.H.
b. 6	St John's Episcopal Church, Portsmouth, N.H.

b. 6	St John's Episcopal Church, Portsmouth, N.H.
b. 6	St John's Episcopal Church, Portsmouth, N.H.
b. 6	St John's Chapel, Portsmouth, N.H.
b. 6	St John's Chapel, Portsmouth, N.H.
b. 6	St John's Chapel, Portsmouth, N.H.
b. <b>6</b>	St Andrew's-by-the-sea, Rye Beach, N.H.
b. <b>6</b>	St Andrew's-by-the-sea, Rye Beach, N.H.
b. 6	St Andrew's-by-the-sea, Rye Beach, N.H.
b. 6	St Andrew's-by-the-sea, Rye Beach, N.H.
b. <b>6</b>	St Andrew's-by-the-sea, Rye Beach, N.H.
b. 6	St Andrew's-by-the-sea, Rye Beach, N.H.
b. 6	St Andrew's-by-the-sea, Rye Beach, N.H.
b. 6	St Andrew's-by-the-sea, Rye Beach, N.H.
b. 6	St Andrew's-by-the-sea, Rye Beach, N.H.
b. 6	St Andrew's-by-the-sea, Rye Beach, N.H.
b. <b>6</b>	Chapel on Chocorua Island, Squam Lake, N.H.
b. 6	Chapel on Chocorua Island, Squam Lake, N.H.
b. 6	St James Episcopal Church, Burkehaven, N.H.
b. <b>6</b>	St James Episcopal Church, Burkehaven, N.H.
b. <b>6</b>	St James Episcopal Church, Burkehaven, N.H.
b. 6	Trinity Episcopal Church, Tilton, N.H.
b. 6	Trinity Episcopal Church, Tilton, N.H.
b. 6	St John's Episcopal Church, Walpole, N.H.
b. 6	St John's Episcopal Church, Walpole, N.H.
b. <b>6</b>	St John's Episcopal Church, Walpole, N.H.
b. 6	Union Episcopal Church, West Claremont, N.H.
b. 6	Union Episcopal Church, West Claremont, N.H.
b. 6	Union Episcopal Church, West Claremont, N.H.
b. 6	Union Episcopal Church, West Claremont, N.H.
b. 6	Union Episcopal Church, West Claremont, N.H.

b. 6	St Luke's Episcopal Church, Woodsville, N.H.
b. 6	St Luke's Episcopal Church, Woodsville, N.H.
	Rhode Island
b. 7	St John's Episcopal Church, Barrington, R.I.
b. 7	St Michael's Episcopal Church, Bristol, R.I.
b. 7	St George's Episcopal Church, Central Falls, R.I.
b. 7	St Luke's Episcopal Church, East Greenwich, R.I.
b. 7	St Luke's Episcopal Church, East Greenwich, R.I.
b. 7	St Peter's-by-the-sea Episcopal Church, Narragansett Pier, R.I.
b. 7	St Peter's-by-the-sea Episcopal Church, Narragansett Pier, R.I.
b. 7	Trinity Church, Newport, R.I.
b. 7	Trinity Church, Newport, R.I.
b. 7	Trinity Church, Newport, R.I.
b. 7	Trinity Church, Newport, R.I.
b. 7	Trinity Church, Newport, R.I.
b. 7	Trinity Church, Newport, R.I.
b. 7	Trinity Church, Newport, R.I.
b. 7	Trinity Church, Newport, R.I.
b. 7	Trinity Church, Newport, R.I.
b. 7	Trinity Church, Newport, R.I.
b. 7	Trinity Church, Newport, R.I.
b. 7	Trinity Church, Newport, R.I.
b. 7	Trinity Church, Newport, R.I.
b. 7	Trinity Church, Newport, R.I.
b. 7	Trinity Church, Newport, R.I.
b. 7	Trinity Church, Newport, R.I.
b. 7	Trinity Church, Newport, R.I.
b. 7	Trinity Church, Newport, R.I.
b. 7	Trinity Church, Newport, R.I.
b. 7	Trinity Church, Newport, R.I.

#### Rhode Island (continued)

b. <b>7</b>	Trinity Church, Newport, R.I.
b. 7	Trinity Church, Newport, R.I.
b. 7	Trinity Church, Newport, R.I.
b. 7	Trinity Church, Newport, R.I.
b. 7	Trinity Church, Newport, R.I.
b. <b>7</b>	Episcopal Church Center, Newport, R.I.
b. <b>7</b>	St Paul's Episcopal Church, Old Narragansett Church, Wickford, R.I.
b. 7	St Paul's Episcopal Church, Old Narragansett Church, Wickford, R.I.
b. 7	St Paul's Episcopal Church, Old Narragansett Church, Wickford, R.I.
b. <b>7</b>	St Martin's Episcopal Church, Pawtucket, R.I.
b. <b>7</b>	Trinity Episcopal Church, Pawtucket, R.I.
b. 7	St Mark's Episcopal Church, Warren, R.I.
b. <b>7</b>	Christ Episcopal Church, Westerly, R.I.
b. <b>7</b>	Christ Episcopal Church, Westerly, R.I.
b. 7	Christ Episcopal Church, Westerly, R.I.
b. <b>7</b>	Christ Episcopal Church, Westerly, R.I.
b. 7	Christ Episcopal Church, Westerly, R.I.
b. 7	St James Episcopal Church, Woonsocket, R.I.

# Series XIX: American Anglican Council

#### Massachusetts

b. 7 Holy Trinity Church, Marlboro, Mass.

# Series XX: Non/inter-denominational

#### Connecticut

b. 7	Emanuel Church, Ansonia, Conn.
b. 7	Community Church, Elmwood, Conn.
b. 7	Round Hill Community Church, Greenwich, Conn. 2 copies
b. 7	New England House of Worship, Mystic, Conn.
b. 7	Fishtown Chapel, Mystic, Conn.
b. <b>7</b>	Fishtown Chapel, Mystic, Conn.
b. <b>7</b>	Fishtown Chapel, Mystic, Conn.
b. <b>7</b>	Fishtown Chapel, Mystic, Conn.
b. <b>7</b>	Aloha Meeting House, Mystic, Conn.
b. 7	Dwight Place Church, New Haven, Conn.
b. 7	St Aedens Church, New Haven, Conn.
b. 7	United Church of Rowayton, Rowayton, Conn.
b. 7	Trinity Church, Waterbury, Conn.
b. <b>7</b>	Woodmont Chapel, Woodmont, Conn.
	ine
Ma	ine
Ma b. 7	People's Church, Bath, Me.
b. 7 b. 7	People's Church, Bath, Me. People's Church, Bath, Me.
b. 7 b. 7 b. 7	People's Church, Bath, Me. People's Church, Bath, Me. People's Church, Bath, Me.
b. 7 b. 7 b. 7 b. 7	People's Church, Bath, Me. People's Church, Bath, Me. People's Church, Bath, Me. Union Church, Biddeford Pool, Me.
b. 7 b. 7 b. 7 b. 7 b. 7	People's Church, Bath, Me.  People's Church, Bath, Me.  People's Church, Bath, Me.  Union Church, Biddeford Pool, Me.  Old Mill Cove, East Boothbay, Me.
b. 7 b. 7 b. 7 b. 7 b. 7 b. 7	People's Church, Bath, Me.  People's Church, Bath, Me.  People's Church, Bath, Me.  Union Church, Biddeford Pool, Me.  Old Mill Cove, East Boothbay, Me.  Church, East Boothbay, Me.
b. 7	People's Church, Bath, Me.  People's Church, Bath, Me.  People's Church, Bath, Me.  Union Church, Biddeford Pool, Me.  Old Mill Cove, East Boothbay, Me.  Church, East Boothbay, Me.  Walpole Church, Bristol, Me.
b. 7	People's Church, Bath, Me.  People's Church, Bath, Me.  People's Church, Bath, Me.  Union Church, Biddeford Pool, Me.  Old Mill Cove, East Boothbay, Me.  Church, East Boothbay, Me.  Walpole Church, Bristol, Me.  Union Church, Canaan, Me.
b. 7	People's Church, Bath, Me.  People's Church, Bath, Me.  People's Church, Bath, Me.  Union Church, Biddeford Pool, Me.  Old Mill Cove, East Boothbay, Me.  Church, East Boothbay, Me.  Walpole Church, Bristol, Me.  Union Church, Canaan, Me.  The Church by the Side of the Road, Center Lovell, Me.
b. 7	People's Church, Bath, Me.  People's Church, Bath, Me.  People's Church, Bath, Me.  Union Church, Biddeford Pool, Me.  Old Mill Cove, East Boothbay, Me.  Church, East Boothbay, Me.  Walpole Church, Bristol, Me.  Union Church, Canaan, Me.  The Church by the Side of the Road, Center Lovell, Me.  Ellsworth Falls Church, Ellsworth Falls, Me.
b. 7	People's Church, Bath, Me.  People's Church, Bath, Me.  People's Church, Bath, Me.  Union Church, Biddeford Pool, Me.  Old Mill Cove, East Boothbay, Me.  Church, East Boothbay, Me.  Walpole Church, Bristol, Me.  Union Church, Canaan, Me.  The Church by the Side of the Road, Center Lovell, Me.  Ellsworth Falls Church, Ellsworth Falls, Me.  North Church, Farmington, Me.

#### Maine (continued)

b. <b>7</b>	Church, Lincoln, Me.
b. 7	Church Street, Lubec, Me.
b. 7	Union Church, Newport, Me.
b. 7	Church, Norway, Me.
b. 7	The Temple, Ocean Park, Me. Used as a cultural, educational, and religious building built in 1881 by James Bickford
b. 7	Wilson Memorial Chapel, Ocean Point, Me.
b. 7	All-Souls-by-the-Sea, Petit Mana, Me.
b. 7	Chapel, Poland Spring, Me.
b. 7	Chapel, Poland Spring, Me.
b. 7	Chapel, Poland Spring, Me.
b. 7	Vesper Hill Children's Chapel, Rockport, Me.
b. 7	Vesper Hill Chapel, Rockport, Me.
b. 7	Vesper Hill Chapel, Rockport, Me.
b. 7	Vesper Hill Chapel, Rockport, Me.
b. 7	South Solon Meeting House, South Solon, Me.
b. 7	Old North Church, Waldoboro, Me. 2 copies
b. 7	Oldest Protestant Church, Walpole, Me.
b. 7	Walpole Church, Walpole, Me.
b. 7	Encircling Arms Chapel, Wiscasset, Me.
b. 7	Smallest Church in the World, Wiscasset, Me.
b. 7	Smallest Church in the World, Wiscasset, Me.
b. 7	Smallest Church in the World, Wiscasset, Me.
b. 7	Smallest Church in the World, Wiscasset, Me.
b. 7	Smallest Church in the World, Wiscasset, Me.
b. 7	Smallest Church in the World, Wiscasset, Me.
N	lassachusetts
b. 7	Rocky Hill Church, Amesbury, Mass. 2 copies
b. 7	Rocky Hill Church, Amesbury, Mass.

b. <b>7</b>	Old Rock Hill Church, Amesbury, Mass.
b. 7	Swedish Tabernacle, Asbury Grove, Mass.
b. <b>7</b>	Pilgrim Church, Attleboro, Mass.
b. <b>7</b>	St Johns Church, Attleboro, Mass.
b. <b>7</b>	Pilgrim Church, Attleboro, Mass.
b. <b>7</b>	Pilgrim Church, Attleboro, Mass.
b. 7	Dwight Chapel, Belchertown, Mass.
b. <b>7</b>	Chapel, Blandford, Mass.
b. 7	Tremont Temple, Boston, Mass.
b. 7	Edward Everett Hale's Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 7	Edward Everett Hale's Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 7	Union Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 7	Union Chapel, Brant Rock, Mass.
b. 7	Union Chapel, Brant Rock, Mass.
b. 7	First Parish Church, Bridgewater, Mass.
b. 7	Longwood Chapel, Brookline, Mass.
b. 7	New Chapel at Mt Auburn Cemetery, Cambridge, Mass.
b. <b>7</b>	St John's Memorial Chapel, Cambridge, Mass.
b. 7	Shepard Memorial Church, Cambridge, Mass.
b. 7	Washington Elm, Cambridge, Mass.
b. 7	Swedish Church, Cambridge, Mass.
b. 7	Village Church at Annisquam, Cape Ann, Mass.
b. 7	Town Pump and Church, Cape Cod, Mass.
b. 7	Cape Cod Church, Cape Cod, Mass.
b. 7	Cape Cod Church, Cape Cod, Mass.
b. 7	Church, Cape Cod, Mass.
b. 7	Church, Cape Cod, Mass.
b. 7	Red Brick Church, Deerfield, Mass.
b. 7	Red Brick Church, Deerfield, Mass.
b. 7	Conant Memorial Church, Dudley, Mass.

b. <b>7</b>	Church, Easthampton, Mass.
b. 7	Russell Sage Memorial Church, East Northfield, Mass.
b. 7	Carpenter Memorial Chapel, Foxboro, Mass.
b. <b>7</b>	Dennen Memorial Chapel, Foxboro, Mass.
b. <b>7</b>	St John's Church, Framingham, Mass.
b. 7	St John's Church, Framingham, Mass.
b. 7	Peabody Memorial Church, Georgetown, Mass.
b. 7	New North Meeting House, Hingham, Mass.
b. 7	First Federated Church, Hudson, Mass.
b. 7	St Andrews-by-the-Sea, Hyannisport, Mass.
b. 7	St Andrews-by-the-Sea, Hyannisport, Mass.
b. 7	St Andrews-by-the-Sea, Hyannisport, Mass.
b. 7	St Andrews-by-the-Sea, Hyannisport, Mass.
b. 7	Federated Church, Hyannis, Mass.
b. 7	Federated Church, Hyannis, Mass.
b. 7	Federated Church, Hyannis, Mass.  2 copies
b. 7	Federated Church, Hyannis, Mass. 2 copies
b. 7	Old North Church, Ipswich, Mass.
b. 7	Haws Memorial Chapel, Leominster, Mass.
b. 7	Chapel in Pine Grove Cemetery, Lynn, Mass.
b. 7	Old North Church, Marblehead, Mass.
b. 7	Mount Hermon Chapel, Mount Hermon, Mass.
b. <b>7</b>	Alter Chapel, Mount Hermon, Mass.
b. 7	Chapel, Mount Hermon, Mass.
b. 7	Moody Memorial Chapel, Mount Hermon, Mass.
b. <b>7</b>	Trinity Church, North Attleboro, Mass.
b. 7	Onset Temple, Onset, Mass.
b. 7	The Temple, Onset, Mass.
b. 7	Old South Church, Pittsfield, Mass.

b. 7	St Charles Church, Pittsfield, Mass.
b. 7	Old Church Spire, Provincetown, Mass.
b. 7	Federated Church, Rockport, Mass.
b. 7	Immanuel-Walnut Avenue Church, Roxbury, Mass.
b. 7	Hope Chapel, Salisbury Beach, Mass.
b. 7	Hope Chapel, Salisbury Beach, Mass.
b. 7	Star of the Sea Chapel, Salisbury Beach, Mass.
b. 7	Old Parish Church, Sheffield, Mass.
b. 7	Church, Siasconset, Mass.
b. 7	Village Church, South Hadley, Mass.
b. 7	Martha-Mary Chapel, South Sudbury, Mass. 3 copies
b. 7	Memorial Chapel, Springfield, Mass.
b. 7	Memorial Chapel, Springfield, Mass.
b. 7	Showing South Church, Springfield, Mass.
b. 7	Memorial Church, Springfield, Mass.
b. 7	Memorial Church, Springfield, Mass.
b. 7	Memorial Church, Springfield, Mass.
b. 7	Memorial Church, Springfield, Mass.
b. 7	Memorial Church, Springfield, Mass.
b. 7	Memorial Church, Springfield, Mass.
b. 7	Memorial Church, Springfield, Mass.
b. 7	Mission House, Stockbridge, Mass.
b. 7	Village Church, Stockbridge, Mass.
b. <b>7</b>	Stevens Memorial Church, Swansea, Mass.
b. 7	Old Stone Church, West Boylston, Mass.
b. 7	First Meeting House, Woburn, Mass.
b. 7	Chapel at Hope Cemetery, Worcester, Mass.
b. 7	Union Church, Worcester, Mass.
b. 7	Union Church, Worcester, Mass.

#### New Hampshire

b. 7	Federated Church, Bristol, N.H.
b. 7	Church of the Holy Spirit, Danbury, N.H.
b. 7	Ricker Memorial Chapel, Dover, N.H.
b. 7	Phillip's Church, Exeter, N.H.
b. 7	Phillip's Church, Exeter, N.H.
b. 7	Phillip's Church, Exeter, N.H.
b. 7	Phillip's Church, Exeter, N.H.
b. 7	Phillip's Church, Exeter, N.H.
b. 7	Union Church, East Grafton, N.H.
b. 7	First Church in Hillsboro, Hillsboro, N.H.
b. 7	St Peter's on the Mount, Holderness, N.H.
b. 7	Church of All Faiths at Santa's Village, Jefferson, N.H.
b. 7	Ursula Chapel, Manchester, N.H.
b. 7	New Chapel, Manchester, N.H.
b. 7	First Church Building in Manchester, Machester, N.H.
b. 7	Soldiers Monument and Church, Nelson, N.H.
b. 7 b. 7	Soldiers Monument and Church, Nelson, N.H.  Community Meeting House, Newbury, N.H.  2 copies
	Community Meeting House, Newbury, N.H.
b. 7	Community Meeting House, Newbury, N.H. 2 copies
b. 7 b. 7	Community Meeting House, Newbury, N.H. 2 copies Center Meeting House, Newbury, N.H.
b. 7 b. 7 b. 7	Community Meeting House, Newbury, N.H. 2 copies Center Meeting House, Newbury, N.H. Center Meeting House, Newbury, N.H.
b. 7 b. 7 b. 7 b. 7	Community Meeting House, Newbury, N.H. 2 copies  Center Meeting House, Newbury, N.H.  Center Meeting House, Newbury, N.H.  Ye Old Stone Church, Portsmouth, N.H.
b. 7 b. 7 b. 7 b. 7 b. 7	Community Meeting House, Newbury, N.H. 2 copies  Center Meeting House, Newbury, N.H.  Center Meeting House, Newbury, N.H.  Ye Old Stone Church, Portsmouth, N.H.  Storrowton Church, Salisbury, N.H.
b. 7 b. 7 b. 7 b. 7 b. 7 b. 7	Community Meeting House, Newbury, N.H. 2 copies  Center Meeting House, Newbury, N.H.  Center Meeting House, Newbury, N.H.  Ye Old Stone Church, Portsmouth, N.H.  Storrowton Church, Salisbury, N.H.  Storrowton Church, Salisbury, N.H.
b. 7	Community Meeting House, Newbury, N.H. 2 copies  Center Meeting House, Newbury, N.H.  Center Meeting House, Newbury, N.H.  Ye Old Stone Church, Portsmouth, N.H.  Storrowton Church, Salisbury, N.H.  Storrowton Church, Salisbury, N.H.  Meeting House, Sugar Hill, N.H.
b. 7	Community Meeting House, Newbury, N.H.  2 copies  Center Meeting House, Newbury, N.H.  Center Meeting House, Newbury, N.H.  Ye Old Stone Church, Portsmouth, N.H.  Storrowton Church, Salisbury, N.H.  Storrowton Church, Salisbury, N.H.  Meeting House, Sugar Hill, N.H.  Village Meeting House, Sugar Hill, N.H.
b. 7	Community Meeting House, Newbury, N.H.  2 copies  Center Meeting House, Newbury, N.H.  Center Meeting House, Newbury, N.H.  Ye Old Stone Church, Portsmouth, N.H.  Storrowton Church, Salisbury, N.H.  Storrowton Church, Salisbury, N.H.  Meeting House, Sugar Hill, N.H.  Village Meeting House, Sugar Hill, N.H.  Chocorua Community Church, Tamworth, N.H.
b. 7	Community Meeting House, Newbury, N.H. 2 copies  Center Meeting House, Newbury, N.H.  Center Meeting House, Newbury, N.H.  Ye Old Stone Church, Portsmouth, N.H.  Storrowton Church, Salisbury, N.H.  Storrowton Church, Salisbury, N.H.  Meeting House, Sugar Hill, N.H.  Village Meeting House, Sugar Hill, N.H.  Chocorua Community Church, Tamworth, N.H.  St Marguerite's Church, Twin Mountain, N.H.  Chapel, West Canaan, N.H.

b. 7	Chapel at Geneva Point Camp, Winnipesaukee, N.H.
b. 7	N. H. Church, Wolfeboro, N.H.
b. <b>7</b>	Church and School, Woodstock, N.H.
	Vermont
b. <b>7</b>	Old Round Church, Richmond, V.T.
b. 7	Old Meeting House, Rockingham, V.T.

## Series XXI: Unitarian & Universalist

	Connecticut
b. 7	All Soul's Church, New London, Conn.
b. 7	Universalist Church, Norwich, Conn.
	Maine
b. 7	First Congregational Parish, Unitarian, Kennebunk, Me.
b. 7	First Congregational Parish Unitarian Church, Kennebunk, Me.
b. 7	First Parish Church, Portland, Me.
b. 7	First Parish Church, Portland, Me.
b. 7	First Parish Church, Portland, Me.
b. 7	First Parish Church, Portland, Me.
b. 7	First Parish Church, Portland, Me.
b. 7	First Parish Church, Portland, Me.
b. 7	First Parish Church, Portland, Me.
b. 7	First Parish Church, Portland, Me.
b. 7	First Parish Church, Portland, Me.
b. 7	First Parish Church, Portland, Me.
b. 7	First Parish Church, Portland, Me.
b. 7	Church of Our Father, Universalist, Rumford Falls, Me.
	Massachusetts
b. 7	First Congregational Parish, Unitarian, Arlington, Mass.
b. 7	Murray Church, Attleboro, Mass.
b. 7	Murray Church, Attleboro, Mass.
b. 7	First Church in Beverly, Beverly, Mass.
b. 7	First Church in Beverly, Beverly, Mass.
b. 7	King's Chapel, Boston, Mass.
b. 7	King's Chapel, Boston, Mass.
b. 7	King's Chapel, Boston, Mass.
b. 7	King's Chapel, Boston, Mass.
b. 7	King's Chapel, Boston, Mass.

b. 7	King's Chapel, Boston, Mass.
b. 7	King's Chapel, Boston, Mass.
b. 7	King's Chapel, Boston, Mass.
b. 7	King's Chapel, Boston, Mass.
b. 7	King's Chapel, Boston, Mass.
b. 7	King's Chapel, Boston, Mass.
b. 7	King's Chapel, Boston, Mass.
b. 7	King's Chapel, Boston, Mass.
b. 7	King's Chapel, Boston, Mass.
b. 7	King's Chapel, Boston, Mass.
b. 7	King's Chapel, Boston, Mass.
b. 7	King's Chapel, Boston, Mass.
b. 7	King's Chapel, Boston, Mass.
b. 7	King's Chapel, Boston, Mass.
b. 7	King's Chapel, Boston, Mass.
b. 7	King's Chapel, Boston, Mass.
b. 7	King's Chapel, Boston, Mass.
b. 7	King's Chapel, Boston, Mass.
b. 7	King's Chapel, Boston, Mass.
b. 7	King's Chapel, Boston, Mass.
b. 7	King's Chapel, Boston, Mass.
b. 7	King's Chapel, Boston, Mass.
b. 7	King's Chapel, Boston, Mass.
b. <b>7</b>	King's Chapel, Boston, Mass. 2 copies
b. 7	King's Chapel, Boston, Mass.
b. 7	King's Chapel, Boston, Mass.
b. 7	King's Chapel, Boston, Mass.
b. 7	King's Chapel, Boston, Mass.
b. 7	King's Chapel, Boston, Mass.

b. 7	King's Chapel, Boston, Mass.
b. 7	Arlington Street Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 7	Arlington Street Church, Boston, Mass.
b. 7	All Souls Church, Braintree, Mass.
b. 7	Roadside Church, Barnstable, Mass.
b. 7	Sir Christopher Wren's Tower, Provincetown, Mass.
b. 7	Christopher Wren's Tower, Provincetown, Mass.
b. 7	Christopher Wren's Tower, Provincetown, Mass.
b. 7	First Parish Church, Cohasset, Mass.
b. 7	Meeting House of the First Parish, Concord, Mass.
b. 7	First Parish Church, Concord, Mass.
b. 7	First Meeting House, Concord, Mass.
b. 7	First Parish Meeting House, Concord, Mass.
b. 7	First Parish Church, Concord, Mass.
b. 7	First Parish Church, Concord, Mass.
b. 7	First Church, Dedham, Mass.
b. 7	First Parish Church, Dorchester, Mass.
b. 7	First Parish Church, Dorchester, Mass.
b. 7	Old First Church, Dorchester, Mass.
b. 7	First Parish Church, Dorchester, Mass.
b. 7	First Parish Church, Duxbury, Mass.
b. 7	Roger's Memorial Church, Fairhaven, Mass.
b. 7	First Church, Fitchburg, Mass.
b. 7	All Souls Church, Greenfield, Mass.
b. 7	First Congregational Church, Unitarian, Harvard, Mass.
b. 7	New North Governor Long's Church, Hingham, Mass.
b. 7	Hingham Church, Hingham, Mass.
b. 7	Hingham Church, Hingham, Mass.
b. 7	Old Ship Church, Hingham, Mass.
b. 7	Old Ship Church, Hingham, Mass.

b. 7	Old Ship Church, Hingham, Mass. 2 copies
b. 7	Old Ship Church, Hingham, Mass.
b. 7	Old Ship Church, Hingham, Mass.
b. 7	Old Ship Church, Hingham, Mass.
b. 7	Old Ship Church, Hingham, Mass.
b. 7	Old Ship Church, Hingham, Mass.
b. 7	Draper Memorial Church, Hopedale, Mass.
b. 7	First Parish Church, Lancaster, Mass.
b. 7	First Parish Church, Lancaster, Mass.
b. 7	Unitarian Church, Leominster, Mass.
b. 7	Church on the Green, Lexington, Mass.
b. 7	Church on the Green, Lexington, Mass.
b. 7	Church on the Green, Lexington, Mass.
b. 7	Church on the Green, Lexington, Mass.
b. 7	Soldiers Monument and Church, Lexington, Mass.
b. 7	The Battle Green, Lexington, Mass.
b. 7	White Church, Lincoln, Mass.
b. 7	Unitarian Church, Nantucket, Mass.
b. 7	Unitarian Church, Nantucket, Mass.
b. 7	Unitarian Church, Nantucket, Mass.
b. 7	Pleasant Street Unitarian Congregational Church, Newburyport, Mass.
b. 7	North Parish Church, North Andover, Mass.
b. 7	First Parish Church, Norwood, Mass.
b. 7	Unitarian Church, Pepperell, Mass.
b. 7	Church, Rockport, Mass.
b. 7	Roger Conant Statue and Second Church, Salem, Mass.
b. 7	First Church, Salem, Mass.
b. <b>7</b>	First Church, Salem, Mass. 2 copies
b. 7	First Parish Meeting House, Unitarian, Shirley, Mass.

b. <b>7</b>	Church, Sudbury, Mass.
b. 7	First Congregational Church, Unitarian, Taunton, Mass.
b. 7	Old Theodore Parker Church, West Roxbury, Mass.
b. 7	Old Theodore Parker Church, West Roxbury, Mass.
b. 7	Society and Church of the Unity, Winchendon, Mass.
	New Hampshire
b. 7	Peirce Memorial Church, Dover, N.H.
b. 7	Memorial Church, Winchester, N.H.

# Series XXII: University, Seminary, School Chapels

#### Connecticut

b. 7	Administration Building, St Thomas Seminary, Bloomfield, Conn.
b. 7	Hartford Seminary Foundation, Hartford, Conn.
b. 7	Hartford Seminary Foundation, Hartford, Conn.
b. <b>7</b>	Chapel, Trinity College, Hartford, Conn. 2 copies
b. 7	Chapel, Trinity College, Hartford, Conn.
b. 7	Chapel, Trinity College, Hartford, Conn.
b. <b>7</b>	Chapel, Trinity College, Hartford, Conn.
b. <b>7</b>	Chapel, Trinity College, Hartford, Conn.
b. <b>7</b>	Church Row, University of Connecticut, Hartford, Conn.
b. <b>7</b>	St Joseph Cathedral, Kent School, Kent, Conn.
b. <b>7</b>	Harkness Chapel, Connecticut College, New London, Conn.
b. <b>7</b>	Harkness Chapel, Connecticut College, New London, Conn. 2 copies
b. 7	Memorial Chapel, Wesleyan University, Middletown, Conn.
b. 7	Chapel, Canterbury School, New Milford, Conn.
b. <b>7</b>	Sterling Divinity Quadrangle, Yale University, New Haven, Conn.
b. <b>7</b>	Chapel, Choate School, Wallingford, Conn.
Ma	ine
b. <b>7</b>	Chapel, Bowdoin College, Brunswick, Me.
b. <b>7</b>	Chapel, Bowdoin College, Brunswick, Me.
b. <b>7</b>	Chapel, Bowdoin College, Brunswick, Me.
b. <b>7</b>	Chapel, Bowdoin College, Brunswick, Me.
b. <b>7</b>	King Chapel, Bowdoin College, Brunswick, Me.
b. <b>7</b>	King Chapel, Bowdoin College, Brunswick, Me.
b. <b>7</b>	King Chapel, Bowdoin College, Brunswick, Me.
b. <b>7</b>	King Chapel, Bowdoin College, Brunswick, Me.
b. 7	King Chapel, Bowdoin College, Brunswick, Me.
b. <b>7</b>	King Chapel, Bowdoin College, Brunswick, Me.

#### Maine (continued)

b. <b>7</b>	Chapel, Bowdoin College, Brunswick, Me.
b. 7	Chapel, Bates College, Lewiston, Me.
b. 7	Chapel, Bates College, Lewiston, Me.
b. 7	Chapel, Bates College, Lewiston, Me.
b. 7	Chapel, Bates College, Lewiston, Me. 2 copies
b. 7	Chapel, Bates College, Lewiston, Me.
b. 7	Chapel, Bates College, Lewiston, Me.
b. 7	Lorimer Chapel, Colby College, Waterville, Me.
b. 7	Lorimer Chapel, Colby College, Waterville, Me.
b. 7	Lorimer Chapel, Colby College, Waterville, Me.
b. <b>7</b>	Lorimer Chapel, Colby College, Waterville, Me.
b. 7	Lorimer Chapel, Colby College, Waterville, Me.
Ma	ssachusetts
b. <b>7</b>	Thompson Memorial Chapel, Williamstown, Mass.
b. 7	Amherst College Church, Amherst, Mass.
b. <b>7</b>	Amherst College Church, Amherst, Mass.
b. <b>7</b>	Johnson Chapel, Amherst College, Amherst, Mass.
b. 7	Johnson Chapel, Amherst College, Amherst, Mass.
b. <b>7</b>	College Hall, Amherst College, Amherst, Mass.
b. <b>7</b>	Johnson Chapel, Amherst College, Amherst, Mass.
b. <b>7</b>	Old Chapel, University of Massachusetts, Amherst, Mass.
b. <b>7</b>	Chapel, University of Masschusetts, Amherst, Mass. formerly Massachusetts Agricultural College
b. 7	Chapel, University of Masschusetts, Amherst, Mass.
b. 7	Chapel, University of Masschusetts, Amherst, Mass.
b. 7	Old Chapel, University of Massachusetts, Amherst, Mass. 2 copies
b. <b>7</b>	Cochran Chapel, Phillips Academy, Andover, Mass.
b. 7	Cochran Chapel, Phillips Academy, Andover, Mass.
b. <b>7</b>	Chapel, Phillips Academy, Andover, Mass.

b. 7	Andover Theological Seminary, Andover, Mass.
b. 7	Appleton Chapel, Harvard University, Cambridge, Mass.
b. 7	Appleton Chapel, Harvard University, Cambridge, Mass.
b. 7	Appleton Chapel, Harvard University, Cambridge, Mass.
b. 7	University Memorial Chapel, Harvard University, Cambridge, Mass.
b. 7	Memorial Church, Harvard University, Cambridge, Mass.
b. 7	Memorial Church, Harvard University, Cambridge, Mass.
b. 7	Memorial Church, Harvard University, Cambridge, Mass.
b. 7	Memorial Church, Harvard University, Cambridge, Mass.
b. 7	Memorial Church, Harvard University, Cambridge, Mass.
b. 7	Chapel, Massachusetts Institute of Technology, Cambridge, Mass.
b. 7	Boston College, Chestnut Hill, Mass.
b. 7	Russell Sage Memorial Chapel, Northfield Seminary, East Northfield, Mass.
b. 7	Russell Sage Memorial Chapel, Northfield Seminary, East Northfield, Mass.
b. 7	Sage Chapel, Northfield Seminary, East Northfield, Mass.
b. 7	Church, Dean Academy, Franklin, Mass.
b. 7 b. 7	Church, Dean Academy, Franklin, Mass.  Groton School Chapel, Groton, Mass.
	<u> </u>
b. 7	Groton School Chapel, Groton, Mass.
b. 7 b. 7	Groton School Chapel, Groton, Mass.  Groton School Chapel, Groton, Mass.
b. 7 b. 7 b. 7	Groton School Chapel, Groton, Mass.  Groton School Chapel, Groton, Mass.  Groton School Chapel, Groton, Mass.
b. 7 b. 7 b. 7 b. 7	Groton School Chapel, Groton, Mass.  Groton School Chapel, Groton, Mass.  Groton School Chapel, Groton, Mass.  Goddard Chapel, Tufts College, Medford, Mass.
b. 7 b. 7 b. 7 b. 7	Groton School Chapel, Groton, Mass.  Groton School Chapel, Groton, Mass.  Groton School Chapel, Groton, Mass.  Goddard Chapel, Tufts College, Medford, Mass.  Goddard Chapel, Tufts College, Medford, Mass.
b. 7 b. 7 b. 7 b. 7 b. 7	Groton School Chapel, Groton, Mass.  Groton School Chapel, Groton, Mass.  Groton School Chapel, Groton, Mass.  Goddard Chapel, Tufts College, Medford, Mass.  Goddard Chapel, Tufts College, Medford, Mass.  Goddard Chapel, Tufts College, Medford, Mass.
b. 7	Groton School Chapel, Groton, Mass.  Groton School Chapel, Groton, Mass.  Groton School Chapel, Groton, Mass.  Goddard Chapel, Tufts College, Medford, Mass.
b. 7	Groton School Chapel, Groton, Mass.  Groton School Chapel, Groton, Mass.  Groton School Chapel, Groton, Mass.  Goddard Chapel, Tufts College, Medford, Mass.
b. 7	Groton School Chapel, Groton, Mass.  Groton School Chapel, Groton, Mass.  Groton School Chapel, Groton, Mass.  Goddard Chapel, Tufts College, Medford, Mass.
b. 7	Groton School Chapel, Groton, Mass.  Groton School Chapel, Groton, Mass.  Groton School Chapel, Groton, Mass.  Goddard Chapel, Tufts College, Medford, Mass.  Memorial Chapel, Mount Hermon School, Mount Hermon, Mass.
b. 7	Groton School Chapel, Groton, Mass.  Groton School Chapel, Groton, Mass.  Groton School Chapel, Groton, Mass.  Goddard Chapel, Tufts College, Medford, Mass.  Memorial Chapel, Mount Hermon School, Mount Hermon, Mass.  Memorial Chapel, Mount Hermon School, Mount Hermon, Mass.

b. 7	Helen Hills Hills Chapel, Smith College, Northampton, Mass.
b. 7	Helen Hills Hills Chapel, Smith College, Northampton, Mass.
b. 7	Helen Hills Chapel, Smith College, Northampton, Mass.
b. 7	Helen Hills Hills Chapel, Smith College, Northampton, Mass.
b. 7	Helen Hills Hills Chapel, Smith College, Northampton, Mass.
b. 7	Helen Hills Hills Chapel, Smith College, Northampton, Mass.
b. 7	Cole Memorial Chapel, Wheaton College, Norton, Mass.
b. 7	Cole Memorial Chapel, Wheaton College, Norton, Mass.
b. 7	Cole Memorial Chapel, Wheaton College, Norton, Mass.
b. 7	Mary Lyon Chapel, Mt Holyoke College, South Hadley, Mass.
b. 7	Mary Lyon Chapel, Mt Holyoke College, South Hadley, Mass.
b. 7	Loveland Chapel, Springfield College, Springfield, Mass.
b. 7	Houghton Memorial Chapel, Wellesley College, Wellesley, Mass.
b. 7	Thompson Memorial Chapel, Williams College, Williamstown, Mass.
b. 7	Thompson Memorial Chapel, Williams College, Williamstown, Mass.
b. 7	Thompson Memorial Chapel, Williams College, Williamstown, Mass.
b. <b>7</b>	Thompson Memorial Chapel, Williams College, Williamstown, Mass.
b. 7	Thompson Memorial Chapel, Williams College, Williamstown, Mass.
b. 7	Thompson Memorial Chapel, Williams College, Williamstown, Mass.
b. 7	Thompson Memorial Chapel, Williams College, Williamstown, Mass.
b. <b>7</b>	Thompson Memorial Chapel, Williams College, Williamstown, Mass.
b. 7	Thompson Memorial Chapel, Williams College, Williamstown, Mass.
b. 7	Thompson Memorial Chapel, Williams College, Williamstown, Mass.
b. 7	Thompson Memorial Chapel, Williams College, Williamstown, Mass.
b. 7	Thompson Memorial Chapel, Williams College, Williamstown, Mass.
b. 7	Thompson Memorial Chapel, Williams College, Williamstown, Mass.
b. 7	Memorial Chapel and Griffin Hall, Williams College, Williamstown, Mass.
b. 7	Memorial Chapel and Griffin Hall, Williams College, Williamstown, Mass.
b. 7	Memorial Chapel and Griffin Hall, Williams College, Williamstown, Mass.

New Hampshire

b. 7	Phillips Church, Phillips Exeter Academy, Exeter, N.H.
b. <b>7</b>	College Chapel, Dartmouth College, Hanover, N.H.
b. 7	Rollins Chapel, Dartmouth College, Hanover, N.H.
b. <b>7</b>	Rollins Chapel, Dartmouth College, Hanover, N.H.
b. 7	Rollins Chapel, Dartmouth College, Hanover, N.H.
b. <b>7</b>	Rollins Chapel, Dartmouth College, Hanover, N.H.
b. <b>7</b>	Rollins Chapel, Dartmouth College, Hanover, N.H.
b. 7	Rollins Chapel, Dartmouth College, Hanover, N.H.
b. 7	Rollins Chapel, Dartmouth College, Hanover, N.H.

# Series XXIII: "Indian" Meeting Houses

#### Massachusetts

b. <b>7</b>	Old Indian Church, Mashpee, Mass.
b. 7	Old Meeting House and Indian Burial Grounds, Mashpee, Mass.
b. 7	Old Indian Meeting House, Mashpee, Mass.
b. 7	Old Indian Church, Mashpee, Mass. 2 copies
b.7	Old Indian Church, Mashpee, Mass. "Oldest Indian church in the USA"
b. 7	Indian Meeting House, South Natick, Mass. 2 copies
b. 7	John Eliot Indian Meeting House, South Natick, Mass.

## Series XXIV: Other buildings (not churches)

#### Connecticut b. 7 Andrews Memorial (opera house), Clinton, Conn. b. 7 Bushnell Memorial (performing hall), Hartford, Conn. Massachusetts b. 7 Seamen's Bethel, New Bedford, Mass. Whalemen's chapel, described in Melville's Moby Dick b. 7 Seamen's Bethel, New Bedford, Mass. Whalemen's chapel, described in Melville's Moby Dick b. 7 Seamen's Bethel, New Bedford, Mass. Whalemen's chapel, described in Melville's Moby Dick b. 7 Seamen's Bethel, New Bedford, Mass. Whalemen's chapel, described in Melville's Moby Dick b. 7 Pilgrim Hall (museum), Plymouth, Mass. **New Hampshire** b. 7 Ammonoosuc River Covered Bridge, Bath, N.H. b. 7 Mt Madison House, Gorham, N.H.

## No information indicated

# b. 7 City scene, White Mts. Bethlehem, N.H. No location indicated b. 7 First Parish Church b. 7 Church b. 7 Church b. 7 Church

## **Selected Search Terms**

The following terms have been used to index the description of this collection in the Library's online catalog. They are grouped by name of person or organization, by subject or location, and by occupation and listed alphabetically therein.

## **Subjects**

Church Buildings Postcards